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U.S. COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS 
The U.S. Commission on Civil Rights is a temporary, independent, bipartisan agency established 
by Congress in 1957 and directed to: 

• Investigate complaints alleging that citizens are being deprived of their right to vote by 
reason of their race, color, religion, sex, age, handicap, or national origin, or by reason of 
fraudulent practices; . .. . . . . 
• Study and collect information concernmg legal developments constltutmg dlscnmmatlon or 
a denial of equal protection of the laws under the Constitution because of race, color, religion, 
sex, age, handicap, or national origin, or in the administration of justice; 
• Appraise Federal laws and policies with respect to discrimination or denial of equal 
protection of the laws because of ra:c:e, color, religion, sex, age, handicap, or national origin, or 
in the administration of justice; 
• Serve as a national cleatinghouse for information in respect to discrimination or denial of 
equal protection of the Jaws because of race, color, religion, sex, age, handicap, or national 
origin; . 
• Submit reports, findings, and recommenda~ions to the President and Congress. 
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UNITED STATES COMMISSION 
ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

Morning Session, September 16, 1980 

PROCEEDINGS 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. I will ask the hearing to come to order. 
During its 23 years of existence, the U.S. Commission on Civil Rights 

has consistently sought to focus the nation's attention upon instances of 
discrimination in the administration of justice at the community level 
and upon the destructive impact such discrimination often has upon' 
community life and respect for the institutions of government. 

During the last 2 years, we have held a national consultation in 
Washington, D.C., and public hearings in Philadelphia and Houston 
that focused on police practices and the preservation of civil rights. In 
July we submitted a statement to the President and to the Congress 
containing some of our findings and recommendations. A statutory 
report containing an in depth analysis of the evidence which we have 
considered and further findings and recommendations will be issued at 
a later date. 

As a part of our ongoing consideration of the impact of' discrimina­
tion on the administration of justice at the community level, we decided 
to 'hold this hearing to receive testimony from selected Federal officials 
on their agency's policies and practices for (1) helping to prevent 
discrimination in the administration of justice at the community level, 
(2) responding to allegations of discrimination in the administration of 
justice at the community level in violation of Federal laws, and (3) 
helping to resolve public crises that develop' in communities as a direct 
result of discrimination in the administration of justice. We, will also be 
asking these officials for their recommendations for a unified Federal' 
strategy designed to improve coordination and communication among 
Federal agencies that have responsibilities in the administration of jus­
tice and between the Federal Government and local departments and 
agencies with similar responsibilities. This hearing will be followed by 
field investigations and public hearings at the local level, the first of 
which will be held in Miami, Florida, from December 9 through 12 of 
this year. . 

n I will ask counsel to call the first witness. 
Ms; .STEIN. Francis Mullen. 
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CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. If you would please stand. 
[Francis Mullen was sworn.] . 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. We appreciate your being with us. 
Counsel, proceed. 

TESTIMONY OF FRANCIS M. MULLEN, JR., EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT 
DIRECTOR FOR INVESTIGATIONS, FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGA~ION, 

U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Ms. STEIN'. Mr. Mullen, would you please state for the record your 
name and title? . 

MR. MULLEN. Francis M. Mullen, Jr., Executive Assistant Director, 
Investigation& Federal Bureau of Investigation. 

Ms. STEIN.' Thank you. Would you please describe briefl~ t~e nat?r~ 
of your duties in regard to the investigation of Federal crImmal CIvIl 
rights violations? . . . . 

MR. MULLEN. In my capacity as an ExecutIve ASSIstant DIrector m 
charge of investigations, I am the third ra~king !"BI. offi~ial and I 
oversee all investigative activities of the FBI, mcludmg mtelhgence and 
criminal type investigations. .. 

The criminal investigative division is broken down .mto five ~ectIOns; 
one of these sections is the Civil Rights and ApI?hcant SectIon ~n~ 
comes directly under my command. In that connectIOn, u~der the Clv~l 
Rights Section, we have a civil rights unit. a.nd. present. WIth me here IS 
David Cole who is the supervisor of the CIvIl rIghts umt. 

Ms. STEI~. Now, am I correct that you furnished us with a st.atement 
that the Director of the FBI, Judge [William H.] Webster, wlshe~ to 
present before this hearing? . 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct. We have a prepared statement.. DIrec­
tor Webster personally reviewed the statement. He made many changes 
in the statement to ensure that it reflected his views. He would have 
been here today; however, he is out of the city. 

Ms. STEIN. Thank you. . 
Mr. Chairman, at this time I would like to ask that the statement be 

received into the record of the hearing. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Without objection, that will be done. 
Ms. STEIN. Now, Mr. Mullen, we have also been provi~ed. with a 

copy of those portions of the FBI manual which contain .gUldehn~s for 
investigation of civil rights violations, and we would lIke to dISCUSS 
with you some aspects of those guidelines. 

MR. MULLEN. Fine. 
Ms. STEIN. To begin with, is it correct, in, g~neral~ that, it ~s the 

policy of the FBI t? conduct. an imme~iat~ p~elI~mary mvestIgation o~ 
all complaints receIved allegmg brutalIty mfllcted under color of law. 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct. All complaints are investigated no 
matter how received and no matter what the source of tho~e com­
plaints, whether it be referred by the U.S: attor?ey" a complamtby a 
victim, or even an article in the news medIa. We 11 pick up On t1.tat and 
we will conduct an investigation. 

If 
~ 
)1. 

i 

t 
I 

I 

! r 
~ 
I 

\ 

3 

Ms. STEIN. However, it is also our understanding that, if, during the 
course of the investigation, State charges should be filed against the 
subject of the investigation, it is, your policy to suspend the investiga­
tion at that time; is that correct? 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct. We would suspend our investigative 
activities but monitor the local investigation being conducted. This is 
true in all cases with the exception of Miami where the Attorney 
General has ordered that our investigations continue, even if there is ,a 
local investigation in progress. That is in view of the recent volatile 
situation in Miami. 

Ms. STEIN. Can you tell us the policy of suspending your investiga­
tions? Generally, how long it has been in effect and what the purpose 
was for its adoption? 

MR. MULLEN. Yes. I'm not certain as to the length of time it has 
been in effect, but the policy is there to encourage local authorities to 
pursue these investigations and eliminate the problem of brutality on' a 
local basis. Often, also, the local charges that can be brought carry 
stricter penalties than we would have on a Federal level. We encourage 
the local authorities, in summary, to pursue the investigation. If there is 
a case where they are unwilling or unable to do so, then the Federal 
investigation will be pursued. 

Ms. STEIN. Would you say that your statement pretty much sums up 
the reasons for this policy, or are there additional reasons why it is 
desirable to suspend? 

MR. MULLEN. I think that pretty well sums it up. 
David, do you have anything to add to that? 
Ms. STEIN. From your point of view,. are there any disadvantages 

involved in suspending your investigation when State charges are filed? 
MR. MULLEN. None that I can see. We have a 21-day deadline on 

our investigation. Normally, when we do suspend an investigation, we 
are well along toward completing it anyway, and when we have 
achieved the interview of witnesses, interviews of victims, perhaps 
photographs of a victim or something of that nature, it will already be 
a matter of record. 

If we later find out that the local investigation is inadequate, we can 
proceed at that time, because what we have there is in black and white 
and a matter of record and we can use it in court at a later date. 

Ms. STEIN. Are you sometimes called upon to renew an investigation 
that you have suspended before it was cpmpleted to your satisfaction? 

MR. MULLEN.,_,Very often we are called upon to do SOt yes, and we 
have not encourtiered difficulties in that regard. It's, of course, true that 
the best time to pursue an investigation is right at the outset, immedi­
ately, gather the evidence as soon as possible, and that's what our 
policy encourages, and I have not known of any difficulty of going 
back and picking up an investigation at a later date in connection with 
civil rights investigations. 

Ms. STEIN. Is there any feeling on your part or on the part of Judge 
Webster that this policy of suspending the investigation ought to be 
reconsidered or changed in any way? 
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MR. MULLEN. No. I think the policy is sound and I am sure that 
Judge Webster feels the same way. 

Ms. STEIN. We know and we have seen that some incidents of 
alleged police misconduct can give rise to community unrest and civil 
disorders. Could you describe to us the process by which the FBI field 
offices and FBI headquarters can obtain information about the likeli~ 
hood that any incident Qf police' brutality under investigation might 
give rise to this type of disorder? 

MR. MULLEN. We do not have the ability to go out, in an intelli­
gence mode that is, contact sources and so forth and say, "Is there 
likely to be violence?" but by past experience in certain areas of the 
country we can anticipate there will be some violent reaction in some 
cases. 

Our policy, if we do learn of such information, is to advise the 
Department of Justice and to advise local authorities so that they will 
be aware of any such activity, and the FBI will have observers on the 
scene to ensure that adequate information is exchanged with authorities 
to handle any difficulty that may arise. 

I think the best answer to this sort of a problem is a quick investiga­
tion, a quick appearance by Federal authorities, and we have had that. I 
cite the case of Vernon Jordan. I know it was a case that concerned all 
of us. Vve had a Federal investigation immediately of that case, a very 
high profile on the part of the Federal officials, and we saw no problem 
afterwards, no reaction on the part of the local community to what 
happened in Fort Wayne. 

Ms. STEIN. You do believe then that public awareness quickly that a 
Federal investigation has taken place can sometimes diffuse a potential­
ly violent situation? 

MR. MULLEN. I'm absolutely convinced of this, yes. 
Ms. STEIN. What is your policy generally about making announce-

ments to the press about an ongoing Feqeral investigation? . 
MR. MULLEN. The FBI will confirm an ongoing investigation, in that 

the FBI has been instructed to conduct an investigation by the Depart­
ment of Justice. They will confirm an ongoing investigation, will not 
identify and name the subjects of the investigation, which would be 
unfair on a pretrial basis. 

Ms. STEIN. When you say the FBI will confirm, does that mean if 
they are asked or will they sometimes volunteer this information to the 
press? 

MR. MULLEN. Both. If asked and if we anticipate there may be a 
volatile situation, we will, on our own, go forward and make'; an 
announcement. 

Ms. STEIN. Now, to return to the situation where you learn that 
there is potential for civil disturbance growing out of an incident of 
police brutality, you would communicate this to the Justice Depart­
ment. Would that be merely the Attorney General or would that 
include the Civil Rights Division, the Comunity Relations Service? 
What entities within Justice would you communicate that? , 

MR. MULLEN. Normally, we contact the Civil Rights Division, Drew 
Days in the Civil Rights Division, and then it would be up to the 
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Department to notify Community Relations. In a very serious matter, 
the Director would go directly to the Attorney General and the Attor­
ney General can then take the appropriate action, such as he did in 
Miami, not only in ordering the FBI to conduct an investigation but 
ordering the U.S. Marshals to the scene to help maintain order. 

Ms. STEIN. If you have information indicating that an incident of 
police brutality on which you are conducting yot;lr preliminary investi­
gations has potential to create racial disorder, would that information 
affect the decision to continue with that investigation or how that 
investigation should be conducted? 

MR. MULLEN. No. We'd conduct the investigation just as we would 
have had there been no such information. That would not affect the 
investigation at all. We'd go forward. 

Ms. STEIN. And that fact alone would not, if I understand you 
correctly, result in your deviating from your policy of suspending the 
investigation at the time State charges are filed? 

MR. MULLEN. I want to be sure I'm clear on your question. You are 
saying, if we have information there may be violence in connection 
with an act of police brutality that we would suspend our investigation 
on that basis? 

Ms. STEIN. I'm saying, would that override your normal policy of 
suspending the investigation when State charges are filed so that you 
would continue your investigation in a case like that? 

MR. MULLEN. Yes. This is exactly what has happened in Miami. We 
are continuing Federal investigations, but it took an order of the Attor­
ney General to override that policy, and it has been very effective. 

Ms. STEIN. I see. Can you explain why you feel that change in policy 
has been effective in Miami, although you don't advocate it as a general 
change in policy? 

MR. MULLEN. It was perception on the part of some citizens that 
local action was inadequate, based on the outcome of the trial. Whether 
that was true or not it was perceived by many in the local community, 
and in this case the Attorney General was of the opinion that the 
change was called for. 

In general, we would prefer-I would prefer, perhaps others would 
feel differently-to see quick, effective, efficient, 'local action in connec­
tion with these cases so that the citizens would have the perception that 
they have adequate protection on a local basis. They also have to be 
well aware, however, if that protection is inadequate that a Federal 
presence will be established. 

Ms. STEIN. As a result of the tragic events in 'Miami, do you see any 
reason for change in any of the policies or pract:..ces by which investi­
gations are carried out? I am not talking now about change in Dade 
County, but change in the future in other incidents that may arise? 

MR. MULLEN. I do not. A' change in Federal policy as to our 
response to civil rights complaints? 

Ms. STEIN. Right. 
MR. MULLEN. Yes. I could not suggest a change. We just have to 

ensure that there is an immediate response. I think that's vital. 
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Ms. STEIN. Is the FBI in a position 1. supply statistical information 
regarding patterns of complaints received about police brutality to the 
Civil Rights Division or the Community Relations Service? 

MR. MULLEN. Yes, we're in a position to provide statistics. The 
number of complaints we have-we keep very accurate records on the 
number and nature of complaints that we receive. We are not in a 
position to really analyze all of the information that we receive because 
there are so many other factors, other agencies who would be in­
volved-the prison system, the Com unity Relations Service, and it is 
my opinion that the data supplied should be analyzed by the Civil 
Rights Division of the Department of Justice, not by the FBI. 

We maintain the statistics to ensure we have proper, adequate re­
sources in a given area to respond to civil rights complaints. For 
example, we would know that we have had a large number of allega­
tions of brutality in a given area. We would ensure that that particular 
office had an adequate number of agents assigned to civil rights investi­
gations to ensure the deadlines are met and investigations are complete. 

Ms. STEIN. So that the information available to you in a statistical 
sense is the number of complaints you have from a given area? 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct. 
Ms. STEIN. And based on that, you make allocations of­
MR. MULLEN. Resources-
Ms. STEIN. -resources. 
MR. MULLEN. -to conduct the investigations. We really have not 

analyzed-of course, when you are conducting investigations, you have 
a sense of a given area, of a particular area, being a problem area, so to 
~peak; so you do assign the resources. But as for addressing the prob­
lem and responding socially and in other ways to remedy the problem, 
probably would be somethi~g better handled by the Civil Rights Divi­
sion. 

Ms. STEIN. Have you, in the Bureau, compiled these complaints by 
police department or by race of the victim or the suspect? 

MR. MULLEN. I'm told we keep these statistics by complaint only 
and nature of complaint. We do not maintain them by race. We number 
them by field office. In other words, the Los Angeles division would 
cover many cities within the area, such as Long Beach, California, and 
we could go back and manually recapture this information, but we 
maintain the statistics by office. 

Ms. STEIN. So it is this type of breakdown you're saying could better 
be done by the Civil Rights Division? 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct, by the police department, by race, etc. 
Ms. STEIN. Can YQU tell us what the present staff resources eire of the 

civil rights unit at headquarters? 
MR. MULLEN. At headquarters, I'll have to ask you, we do have 144 

agent work years committed to civil rights investigations field wide. 
David, how many men do you have in your unit? Five agents at 

headquarters to monitor and supervise the investigation? 
Ms. STEIN. What is your view about whether or not additional staff 

would be necessary or desirable to monitor civil rights investigations or 
analyze statistical data? 
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MR. MULLEN. We have recently recommended to Judge Webster, 
and he has approved an additional agent and an additional two analysts 
for the civil rights units to monitor these investigations. That would 
give us a total of six agents and two review analysts. 

Ms. STEIN. Can you tell me what the current FBI/Department of 
Justice policy is regarding informing complainants or suspects of what 
action is taken following investigation of a complaint of police brutal­
ity? 

MR. MULLEN. This was a recently approved change where the sus­
pect, the complainant, all parties involved in a civil rights complaint 
will be notified of the final action taken. This is a change in policy. 
Many police officers and many victims felt in the past they were left 
hanging, didn't know what happened. Time would pass and they were 
never aware of the outcome over a complaint. 

Now, when a final resolution is made-a decision to prosecute or not 
to prosecute-if the decision is to prosecute, everyone is going to be 
aware of it but if a decision not to prosecute is made, then all parties 
are advised. 

Ms. STEIN. Thank you. Now, I would like to ask you, if I may, a 
couple of questions about FBI training. Could you tell us what training 
the FBI provides its agents regarding the investigation of allegations of 
police brutality which might be a Federal violation? 

MR. MULLEN. I don't know the specific number of hours but all FBI 
agents receive a block of instruction at the FBI academy as they go 
through their new agents training. In addition to that, for agents who 
are assigned to these investigations in the field, we do hold in service 
classes on a regular basis at Quantico for retraining in the area of civil 
rights, any possible changes in the law, changes in policy, and so forth. 

Any new instructions, such as the recent instructions to notify vic­
tims and complainants, all field offices are advised of any changes in 
policy, law, and so forth on a regular basis by the civil rights unit, but 
all FBI agents are trained to handle civil rights investigations. 

Ms. STEiN. Does the FBI also provide any training' to local police 
departments or State police departments? 

MR. MULLEN. Yes, we do. We conduct not only police schools on a 
local basis throughout the country-and I myself have lectured at these 
schools in New Orleans and while'sta.ticnetl at Tampa, Florida-but in 
connection with the National Academy, we bring in about 2,000 high 
ranking police officials each year. We conduct civil rights training, 
investigative training, and the problem awareness at these schools, and 
I know you have Drew Days speaking to you in the next hour, and he 
appears at each of these sessions, too, to address the classes regarding 
the problem and the Federal response. 

Ms. STEIN. In addition to the civil rights training that you give to 
these police officers, do you give any type of training in how to handle 
racial disorders or civil disorders? 

MR. MULLEN. Not that I'm aware of. I might consult with Mr. Cole. 
Dave, do you know of any such training? Not that I'm aware of, not 
handling civil disorders. In the past, I refer back to the 1970s when 
there were many civil disorders, we did afford training at that time in 
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handling of civil disturbances and so forth, but I know of no recent 
training in that regard. 

Ms. STEIN. Okay. In your view, based on your experience with the 
training that you do provide for State and local police forces on 
Federal civil rights laws, what impact does that have on their under­
standing of the civil rights laws and their actions in that regard? 

MR. MULLEN. I think it had a very significarit impact, especially 
from the problem awareness that it is real, it does exist, there are cases 
of brutality occurring. Those who are unaware, lack the knowledge of 
the problem, might read an article now and then in the news media and 
think it is just a frivolous complaint, and I think in our schools where 
we cite specific examples-that is what has happened-it makes a 
police officer aware of the problem and conscious of it and I think 
would lead the individual officer to take precautions to make sure 
there's n,9 brutality involving at least that particular individual. I think 
they are very, very effective. 

Ms. STEIN. Thank you. Now, Judge Webster did cover in his state­
ment the role of FBI headquarters in monitoring and coordinating 
investigations of criminal civil rights violations, but I wonder if you 
could just briefly describe for us that role, what the civil rights unit 
does, what the inspections division does. 

MR. MULLEN. Yes. We have certain investigative steps that must be 
taken. You have a copy of our manual, as you indicated at the outset, 
so I think as you reviewed it, if you have 'all had the opportunity to 
review it, you can see it is very thorough. If you have any suggestions 
?f an investigative step that we could add, we will be happy to listen to 
It. . '. 

At headquarters, we do have the 21-day workday deadline. We 
ensure that deadline is met. We ensure that all investigative steps have 
been taken as required by the manual. 'Ve are a conduit between the 
field and the Department of Justice. Should the Civil Rights Division 
have additional investigations they wish to have conducted, we advise 
the field and tell them to go ahead and conduct that investigation. 

The .headquarters can normally monitor a field office operation to 
determme that the deadlines are being met, investigations are complete, 
but the inspection division, as it comes out every 12 to 18 months, also 
looks into the field office operation to ensure that all complaints are 
being investigated and that adequate personnel are assigned. 
. If we find a problem, an office isn't meeting the deadlines, then the 
mspection division or the civil rights unit will send a team out, investi­
gators out, to see why the investigations are not being handled on a 
timely basis and in an adequate manner and corrective action be taken. 
. Ms. STEIN. Thank you. Finally, Mr. Mullen, I would like to ask you 
If, as the head of the FBI's investigative efforts, you have any views or 
suggestions on modification of existing Federal laws or practices that 
could improve the ability of the FBI to respond to incidents of criminal 
civil rights violations committed by police officers? 

MR. MULLEN. In Judge Webster's statement, you can see we do 
support changes in the law. Would you like me to repeat those here? 

Ms. STEIN. Very briefly. 
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MR. MULLEN. Yes. In sections 241 and 242 of Title 18 we believe 
that the elimination of the requirement of the word "citize~" wherein a 
victim is involved, eliminate that word. We do support that. 

A.s yo~ are aware, there was a recent change, or not a change but a 
c::lanficatIon .of departmental policy ~it~ r~gard to civil rights investiga­
tIons regardmg ahens, and now any mdlvldual, as a matter of policy J is 
c~vered. If that particular individual has stepped over the border ~wo 
~mutes before and alleges brutality, whether he be in the country 
Illegally or legally, we will conduct a civil rights investigation, but I 
think eliminating the word "citizen" with regard to the victim would 
be helpful in that regard. 

'V:"! also are, in connection with section 241, we would like to see the 
6n.ehses classified as felonies rather than misdemeanors. We had last 
ye,ar, I .believe, 57 convictions and in the majority about 80 percent 
V\lere misdemeanor convictions. I think having the offenses classified as 
felony offenses would have a much more significant impact. 

rvls. STEIN. Thank you very much, Mr. Mullen. I have no further 
questions. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Berry? 
V~CE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Yes, Mr. Mullen, I just wondered about 

your ~tat~men~ that the policy has been changed about suspending 
mvestl~atIons m the case of Miami. The reason you gave, if I under­
stood It correctly, was that there was a perception down there of some 
unfairness or allegations, at least, of unfairness on the part of locals 
because of the decision in the McDuffie case, the disturbances down 
there, that that was the reason for the change in policy. 

Did I understand you correctly? 
~R. MULLEN. That's correct. It was the Attorney General's decision. 

Attorney General Civiletti made that decision.·· . 
VIC.E CHAIRMAN ~ERRY. Isn't it the case in most complaints of police 

brutahty that there 18 some local suspicion, at least in minority groups 
that are affected by it, that there may be some bias on the part of the 
~ocals? Is~'t that usually a factor whenever you go out and do an 
mvestIgatI~:m, when somebody has been shot by the police or bealt up 
by the pohce, or whatever, that there is unfairness locally and people in 
the minority community want a Federal presence? Isn't that generally 
the case, wouldn't you say? 

MR. MULLEN. I would say that would be the case. 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Does that mean you have to have a civil 

disturbance like the one in Mhimi before you get a Federal policy 
change and more attention paid to the problem? Was the key ingredient 
there the riot or what? 

MR. MULLEN. No question, Ms. Berry, that the riot did cause the 
Federal response that occurred, but I think, too that if residents or . . ' . 
cItIzens are assured that action is being taker., if the statement is made 
t~at ~here is a .Federal presence, and when the FBI is monitoring a 
sltuatlOn there IS a Federal presence, but if local citizens are assured 
that the case is being pursued-we have several ongoing right riow 
where a local district attorney is taking action. I think that reassures the 
community, also. . . 
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I just do not think that we can have the FBI jumping into every 
single situation. Where we are needed we are ready and we are going 
to be there', but I think this is a job for the whole country, not just the 
FBI or the Federal Government. We have a role and it is a very 
important role but we are not the only organization that should be 
involved. , 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. In the parlance used by the Justice Depart­
ment, in these kinds of cases where there is a compelling Federal 
interest, Federal Government gets involved, continues to be involved, 
how do you determine whether there is a compelling Federal interest? I 
mean, what does that mean? 

'MR. MULLEN. Well, if we were to determine that local authorities 
were unable to' handle a particular situation, say their investigative 
response, prosecutor response was inadequate to address the problem, it 
would be a compelling Federal interest to move in to ensure not only 
that the rights of individual citizens involved were protected, but that 
there was generally calm and peace and that other lives were not 
endangered in the community. That would be a compelling Federal 
interest in my opinion. 

It would not only be the opinion of the FBI, however. These deci­
sions are not made just by the Federal Bureau of Investigation. We 
consult with the Civil Rights Division and normally such a decision 
would be made at the level of the Attorney General, the Deputy 
Attorney General. We would have input and would make recommen-
dations. ' 

VICE CHAIRMAN BJ;:RRY. In Miami, in the meeting in which Attorney 
General Civiletti and Assistant Attorney General Days met some com­
munity people down there- Civiletti's visit there right after the riot­
one of the comments that was made by a community person to the 
notion that the FBI should not be too involved in local matters and 
local police are taking action. One of the responses from the communi­
ty person was, "The problem is police, are taking action but the 
community is afraid of the police," and that was a reason for wanting a 
Federal presence there. 

Do you think that's generally the case where there are allegations of 
police brutality, or police murder or somebody, that the community is 
really saying that it is afraid of the police,· whatever the affected 
communities? 

MR. MULLEN. I'm not sure I understand your question. 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. What I'm trying to get at, you seem to be 

saying that the FBI-and I understand that we don't have a national 
police force-

MR. MULLEN. Yes. 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. That the FBI only gets involved when it 

has to and when the locals are not moving to take care of whatever the 
situation is, if I understand you .. But what I'm suggesting is that many 
of the people in the minority communities where those incidents have 
taken place say they are afraid of the local police and that is the reason 
they want the FBI to move in and to move in much more quickly. I'm 
saying, where is the balance" in the interests that are concerned there? 
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MR. MULLEN. Mr. Cole was pointin.g out here that we are involved. 
As you recall, at the outset I said that we immediately start our 
investigation, so we are involved. Normally, when we discontinue our 
investigation, or hold it in abeyance, we are usually well along in . the 
investigation. Victims have been interviewed, photographs have been 
taken, evidence has been gathered, and so forth. So we are involved in 
every single case to the degree that; even if we. are not pursuing the 
case from a prosecutor's standpoint, we are always investigatively in­
volved. We have a file open and we are monitoring the local process, 
the investigative process. We even obtain reports from local authorities 
on occasion to see that they are adequate and make them available to 
the Department of Justice for review, so there always is, really, an FBI 
presence and it may vary in degree from area to area, and the differ­
ence really is not in the inve~t.igation but in the prosecutive end of it­
the decision is made where to prosecute. There is where the difference 
is. There normally is an investigation. . 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Had you completed your investigation in 
Miami at the time that the local court decision was announced? I don't 
think you had, is that' correct? I'm talking about the McDuffie beating. 

MR. MULLEN. I am advised we had not completed it; we had initiat­
ed it. When it was determined that . local authorities were moving 
ahead, we did got an indictment locally. As far as the outcome, only 
the jury and the court system can answer for that, but there was what 
appeared to be effective local action being taken. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Don't you think that if you had completed 
your investigation, it would have facilitated moving forward with an 
indictment, which might have prevented some of the violence that took 
place subsequently down there? 

MR. MULLEN. In ,connection with the current policy, we would not 
have moved forward with the indictment. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. No" no, no. I understand that. I'm asking 
YQU whether you think that would be a good policy change to prevent 
occurrences in the future everywhere, not just in Miami, that when you 
have an investigation going on, instead of waiting for the locals to 
finish, conclude your investigation, keep the file in reserve, and if there " 
is an acquittal, then you would be ready to have the information looked I 

at by the Federal prosecutor, to make an early decision which might \ 
prevent some violence that might take place? I 

MR. MULLEN. It is difficult to prove a negative, but fortunately- I 
. a~d I just hope we don't see many more Miamis-we haven't had a lot I . 
o problems around the country of that serious nature. J,' 

In my opinion, Ms. Berry, the policy is sound and effective at , t present. Perhaps .Mr. Days could address the issue also, but from my I 
standpoint, the type of investigation we do conduct, the short deadlines l 
on the investigations, that we are able to move in quickly, as we did. i 
There have, been indictments on the Federal level in Miami already. ~ 

Once the problem does arise, but I am again convinced that the ~ 
l' h . d ~; 

m PO~~~Ew~H~~:r!~~r~:~tR~. S~U~niy have one more question. In the ~ 
ri consultation that the Commission held on "Police Practices and Preser- i 
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vation of Civil Rights" in 1978, there was some discussion, or at least 
one person discussed some ·-,;omplaints that have been submitted to the 
Justice Department by MALDEF, Mexican American Legal Defense 
Education Fund, and my latest information is that MALDEF submitted 
55 cases or complaints for· investigation and that only 2 of the cases got 

. any attention at all to date. 
I was just wondering, are you familiar with these cases or with this 

issue? 
MR. MULLEN. I am not familiar with these 55 cases. You say they 

were submitted to the Department of Justice? 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. The MALDEF alleges, I understand that 

Drew Days, what his responsibilities are-and I will ask him about 
that- MALDEF, as I understand it says only two of the cases have 
been investigated. I want to know, since you say you investigate com­
plaints when they come in, whether, indeed, you received these? 

MR. MULLEN. I'm not familiar with these 55 but if they were given 
to the Justice Department, that would have been to the Civil Rights 
Division, and they would then have been referred to the FBI. If 
referred to us, we certainly will investigate those cases and, if they 
have been referred to us, we have investigated them. Perhaps Mr. Days 
will be able to elaborate on this. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. And under current policy, even if your 
investigation led you to believe that you reached a dead end and there 
was no necessity, really, for pursuing it, you would inform the com­
plainant under your new policy? 

MR. MULLEN. The Department of Justice, the Civil Rights Division, 
yes. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Okay, thank you very much. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Hom. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. In Judge Webster's statement, 'it is noted that 

"no investigation is conducted by the FBl on its own initiative or upon 
the United States Attorney's request without prior clearance from the 
Department of Justice." How many of those cases have been denied? 

MR. MULLEN. I You are referring to the demonstrations-riot,;,type 
situations? 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Yes, involving-I should have read the whole 
paragraph: 

It should be noted that in matters involving mass demonstrations 
and major confrontations between local law enforcement officers 
and groups of persons, no investigation is conducted by the FBI on 
its own initiative or upon the United States Attorney's request 
without prior clearance from the Department of Justice. 

I just wonder how many of those requests, if any, have been denied 
by the Department of Justice? 

MR. MULLEN. I am aware of no r-ases having been denied in that 
regard. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. On page 4 of Judge Webster's statement-and 
you referred to this in exchange with counsel-the judge states, "We 
seek to increase our expertise in this area by including civil rights 

\ 
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training in our new agents training. " You mentioned that you weren't 
sure on the number of hours involved. Has the FBI furnished to the 
Commission the syllabus training manual, etc., that they use in Quantico 
for training acts in this area? . 

MR. MULLEN. I believe we have submitted an outline of the training, 
yes. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. I would like it included in the record at this 
point, Mr. Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Without objection, that will be done. 
C<:>MMIS~IONER HORN. You also note and the testimony showed you 

reqUIre stnct adherence to the 21-day work rule for reporting the 
results of the preliminary investigation. How many investigations have 
not met the 21-day work rule in this area that we're discussing? 

rVfR. MULLEN. I do not have that figure available. I can make it 
available to you. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Please do. Mr. Chairman? 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Appreciate it. . 
COMMISSIONER HORN. May we have it inserted in the record at this 

point? 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That will be done. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. There was a discussion in exchange with 

counsel on the training for civil disorders and it was noted that there 
really was no training at the present time for civil disorders. Was there 
such training in the 1960s? 

MR. MULLEN. Yes, I can recall in some of the training schools of the 
sixties and early seventies riot control was the topic, how to contain a 
demonstration and so forth. Such things as not boxing in a group of 
demonstrators and giving them an outlet, don't trap them in an area and 
force them to fight, something like that, let them-if they want to 
disperse, give them a means of dispersing, and training such as that. 

We are not conducting training in this regard at present. 
COMMISSIqNER HORN. Why is that? 
MR. MULLEN. The reason for that is-and this is my opinion-that 

. we have not had serious civil disorders in recent years. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. That sort of reminds me of the army prepar­

ing for the last war and not the next war. 
MR. MULLEN. If I may go further: it is a matter of priorities, also, 

that for ma~y years the FBI did conduct this kind of training; however, 
local agenCIes, as they had become more professional-and this is true 
in many parts of the country-are able to handle this training on their 
own. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Just to clarify that, as I understand it, you 
are now talking about training that the FBI gives police officers from 
the-

MR. MULLEN. Yes, that's what I'm referring to. 
COMMI,SSIONER HORN. I'm moving to two areas. That's one. 
MR. MULLEN. Training given policer officers-
COMMISSIONER HORN. At Quantico and the courses th~y come to. 
MR ... MULLEN. For example, as your investigative priorities have 

changed, they have changed, and we are getting out of the many 
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criminal investigations such as bank robberies and car thefts and getting 
into the white collar crime and organized crime-other agencies are, 
perhaps, as capable or are as able to handle this. type of training as t.he 
FBI. We just do not have the resources at this tIme to conduct the not 
control training. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Now, speaking only of local police officer 
training, does the FBI in its various bulletins hav~ guidelines or de~el­
opments and a sharing an exchange of in.form~tlOn that would gIve 
advice to local law enforcement officers m thIS regard of how one 
handles civil disorders? 

MR. MULLEN. We have in the area of civil rights but I know of no 
specific information furnished regarding riot or mob control. '. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Are you aware, or Mr. Cole, or any of the 
experts in this area aware of any directives from the .FB~ in the past .or 
in the present that related to containment of the mmonty commumty 
when civil disturbances broke out? 

MR. MULLEN. Absolutely not. Our response when a civil disturbance 
occurs, Federal response I'm talking about, is to ensure we have ade­
quate investigatiye rewurces on the scene. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Now, in your own training of FBI agents, to 
what extent is civil disorder training involved as to coordination, work­
ing with local police, giving advice, etc.? 

MR. MULLEN. I'm sorry, could 1-
COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, in your own training of your own FBI 

agents, as opposed to what Quantico offers or fiel~ cours.es. of~er, for 
local law enforcement, to what extent is the tOPIC of cIvll dIsorder 
training involved with your own agents? 

MR. MULLEN. We do not afford the training in civil disorder, to my 
knowledge. David, you're not aware of any? It is not an FBI resp<;>nsi- . 
bility to go in and control a civil disorder. In fact, we prefer that It be 
just the opposite, and in this connectio~ I'~ sure all of us a~e aware of 
what occurred on the Indian reservatIons m the Dakotas m the past. 
What we would prefer in the FBI is ~ hat we would come in as the 
independent investigators, neutrals,so to speak, rather ~han as the law 
enforcement to control the situation, and in that way gam the trust and 
confidence of all parties in an investigation, both law enforcement and 
any victims in a civil rights type investigation. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Okay. Basic policy is you prefer to be seen 
and perceived .as neutrals and investigat?rs after th: fact, no~ in~olved 

,', in handling the disturbance and then bemg caught m the gomg m and 
investigating way? . 

MR. MULLEN. That is right. It is like a dual role. WhIle I personally 
feel we probably could do it, I'm sure there are many who would have 
a different perception. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. To what extent has the lack of an Assistant 
Attorney General for Internal Security crippled the FBI in relation to 
information dealing with, say, Ku Klux Klan caused and other .extreme 
groups caused civil disord~rs? H~s that chang~d ~our .base of mforma­
tion, of the effectiveness WIth whIch you functIon m thIS area? 
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MR. MULLEN. No. As you know, we have very definitive guidelines 
now with regard to domestic security investigations. At one point the 
FBI had over 26,000 such investigations. We are now in the neighbor­
hood of 100, and we have to have a very definite probable cause to get 
involved in such investigations. It is my personal opinion that the 
guidelines are effective. 

We recently had a very successful investigation in the Detroit area. 
We have to have a criminal premise, a possible violation of the law, 
before we get into an investigation. In this particular case, it is an 
ongoing case and I can't discuss it in detail, but we did have a source 
that did come forward and advise us of the activity ahead of time. 
Unfortunately, there has to be a balance. We are not always going to 
know ahead of time, because we can't have an informant in. every 
organization and we just can't be aware of all planned activity. 

In some cases, if it is a small tightly knit group or one individual, 
there is no way we can be aware,but to answer your question, it has 
not had an ad verse impact. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. We mentioned the type of information that 
comes to the central headquarters from your field offices in some of 
these areas. Obviously, we're concerned with the number of different 
causes of civil disturbance in an area and the ones we read about in our 
clipping service, such as the recent one in :Muncie, Indiana, where a 
black couple's home is firebombed and various extreme groups either 
take or don't take credit in any of these situations. Are local field 
offices gathering data in that regard just to keep the national headquar­
ters informed, or do you get it out of the papers like we do? 

MR. MULLEN. We get that information from our local field offices 
and, if I could just expand a bit, Mr. Horn, we have had several 
shootings around the country, not only the case of Vernon Jordan, but 
where we had a Caucasian and black couple involved, joggers in Utah, 
a shooting in Oklahoma. We do follow this very closely"and we have 
investigations going on in every case, and we are comparing the cases 
to see if there are similarities in weapons, modus operandi, so, no, we 
do not get that from the newspapers, we get it from our investigators. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Is your impression that we have had an in­
crease or decrease of these types of incidents, or have they stayed the 
same over the last 1 0 years? ' , 

MR. MULLEN. Overall, civil rights investigations for the past couple 
of years have remained constant, around 9,000 complaints that we have 
investigated each year. I have detected in my position an increase in the 
shootings as they have occurred around the country and this is a matter 
of concern. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Now, when we say shootings, we ,.mean 
police/citizen shootings, or do we mean citizen/citizen shootings, or 
both? 

MR. MULLEN. Unknown subjects, citizen/citizen shootings. The 
police shootings-I cannot make a definitive statement as to whether 
there has been any increase. Our complaints in this area, again, have 
remained very consistent. 
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COMMISSIONER HORN. There was a discussion between you and 
counsel as to the monitoring system of complaints from the field offices. 
As I recall, you said they do not come into central headquarters based 
on identification by race of the individuals involved. 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. How often are these reports made, every 

month? 
MR. MULLEN. We get the initial report within 21 days and the 

investigation is normally completed at that time. Is that what you're 
referring to? 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, Judge Webster says on page.6 of his 
statement, "Further in this regard, the FBI currently momtors the 
number of complaints received by each field office." 

MR. MULLEN. I understand that. Monthly. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. I don't know that those would always be 

investigated, so what I'm trying to get is sort of an incident­
MR. MULLEN. On a monthly basis. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. That's a monthly report. 
MR. MULLEN. That's correct. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Now, is that published ever in your Uni~orm 

Crime Reports or anything, or is that just strictly an internal momtor­
ing mechanism? 

MR. MULLEN. An internal monitoring mechanism. 
'COMMISSIONER HORN. Could you furnish the Commission-~nd 

counsel and you could work it out with the types-.but we would Just 
like to see what kind of volume or trend or area WIth these data from 
around the country for a given period that you two can work out, 
maybe over the last couple of years, since you al~eady have the data, so 
we could get a feel for the volume of compl.amts, the type of co~­
plaints. Whether the chairman or counsel WIsh to ask for a raCIal 
identification, since those data are apparent down at the grassroots, no~ 
in Washington headquarters, I'll leave it up to my colleagues but I'm 
interested in the volume. 

MR. MULLEN. Yes, we could furnish that to you and you may also 
raise the issue with Mr. Days. I think the Department may hav:e 
accurate figures also but, yes, we'll get with counsel and make thIs 
information available. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Thank you. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Saltzman? 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Mr. Mullen, has your department made 

any evaluation about the significance in the breadth of the problem of 
police brutality? 

MR. MULLEN. We have not. No, we have, as I have indicated earlier, 
addressed it from the standpoint of investiga.tive resources and, a~ .1 
have also indicated earlier, it would be more m the realm of the Clvll 
Rights Division of the Department of Justice to m~ke suc~ an ass:ss­
ment. We would aid them in any study, though, WIth any mf0rmatlon 
that we had available. 
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COM~ISSIONER SALTZMAN. There is no assessment then of the sup­
posed Imkage between the occurrence of police ·brutality and recent 
incidents of civil unrest, such as in Miami and other places? , 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct, no assessment on the part of the FBI. I 
really f~el, ~1r. ~altzman, we're the investigators and it would be up to 
the SOCial sCIentIsts and others to make this type of assessment, based in 
part on the information we make available, which we'll be happy to do. 
CO~MISSIONER SALTZMAN. As I recall your statement, you say you 

have m your department 144 agents and 5 supervisory agents. 
MR. MULLEN. That's correct. These would be-to clarify it, I don't 

want to complicate the issue here-agent work years, and this would be 
a total work year. It would probably be more than the 144 agents. An 
agent ,":ork year takes into consideration vacation and everything, so 
144 dedIcated work years to civil rights investigations. 

COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Do you have any idea, off the top of 
your head, what the race and sex of those agents represent? 

MR. MULLEN. What race? 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. And sex, yes. 
MR. MULLEN. We just don't keep that sort of record as to what the 

race of an agent is. We do have approximately 240 black agents and­
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. The FBI doesn't have an affirmative 

action program? 

MR. MULLEN. Yes, but we don't know the race of an agent assigned 
to a case. 

COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. I just mean, do you know­
MR. MULLEN. Exactly. 
CHAIR.M~N .FLEMMI.NG. Just to clarify it, as far as the agents assigned 

to the clvll nghts umts are concerned, you could provide us with a 
breakdown by race of those particular agents assigned to the civil 
rights unit? 

COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Precisely. 
MR. MULLEN. I know we have assigned to headquarters now one 

black agent to our civil rights unit, one female, and-
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Could you provide us with a list so we 

could enter it into the record? 
MR. MULLEN. I want to be sure I understand. We do have an 

af~rmative action program and a very good one, and I may have 
mIsunderstood your question. " 

COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Race and sex of the agents assigned to 
the civil rights effort of the FBI. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Just statistical. ,You don't want list of names; 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. No, not names. 
MR. MULl.EN. Sure. 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. In Judge Webster's paper he writes about 

inv~stigatio?~ initiated. in conformity with the current Department of 
J~stlc~ polIcIes and gives an example. "For example, a civil rights 
vlOlatlO~ w~~re. poJic~ ?r~ta~ity is involved would be investigated 
~nder our CIvIl fights ~~f1SdICtlOn, and the results of such aninvestiga-. 
tlon then would expedItiously be furnished to the Civil Rights Division 
for prosecutorial consideration." 
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Are there examples of this actually taking place, this. kind of process? 
MR. MULLEN. Certainly. You mean you would hke to see some 

specific cases? 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Yes. 
MR. MULLEN. Surely. 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Could you submit those for the record? 
MR. MULLEN. Of where a case has been investigated and the.n ~ade 

available to the Department of Justice for a prosecutor's deter~matIon? 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Yes, to give us a feel for that kmd of a 

situation. 
MR. MULLEN. Sure. It would have to be a case that has been 

completed and adjudicated. 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Yes. 

o CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. This would' be something you would work 
out with Mr. Days. 

MR. MULLEN. I see Mr. Days is here. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That's where the case gets referred and han­

dled? 
MR. COLE. Every single case is handled in that manner and every 

single complaint from the field office comes throug~ ~ur head9uarters, 
but it is up to the Department to make release of this mformatIon. ~he 
FBI does not. Just one clarification on your agents, was your question 
pertaining to the breakdown of agents throughout the FBI or just at 
headquarters? . 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. No. Wait a minute. The 140-ood aSSigned to 
civil rights activities by the FBI, that would be your headquarters and 
your field officers? 

COMMISSIONER HORN. I think you have a problem here because 
you're talking about an agent giving 5 percent of his time. .. 

MR. MULLEN. We can't do that. An agent may work part of hiS tIme 
on a civil rights ca.se but we do have agents of all races assigned to 
these investigations, that I can assure you, but of the 144, no, we 
couldn't say this one is Caucasian, this one is black. We don't do that. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Saltzman, I would suggest that 
we have inserted in i.le record at this particular point the overall 
picture as far as FBI agents are concerned, the number of minorities, 
the number of women, and the total number. We insert that in the 
record and that will give us the overall picture. 

COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. There's no way of our getting at the race 
and sex of those working in this particular area? 

MR. MULLEN. Not without going to each field office and go through 
the file and say who worked this case and who worked this case and 
going back and ascertaining identities. In our opinion, an agent, wheth­
er he be male or female, black or Caucasian or Oriental, they are 
assigned to all of the investigations. . 

CHAIRMAN FUEMMING. Commissioner Horn has put- his finger on It. 
They do not assign agents 100 percent of their: time normally, I gather, 
to civil rights matters. 

MR. MULLEN. We do in some areas, but in general we have a smaller 
office out in Butte where we don't have the problem we have ~ in 
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Philadelphia or Houston, so an agent may work part time on civil 
rights matters. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. I think the question to ask at this point Mr 
~al!zI?-a,!, given. the affirmative action plan of the FBI, give~ th~ 
JUrIsdictIon of thiS hearing, in your professional judgment Mr. Mullen 
has the. FBI's ability to investigate some of these cases inv~lving peopl~ 
of ~ different race been at. all crippled by a lack of agents of the 
partIcular group, ~ace, etc., 111 terms of their ability to go follow up on 
le~ds, feel sympatIco, or have the people they talk to feel sympatico 
WIth what they are about? 

MR. MULLEN. No, we have not. For your information, we do have 
229 bl~ck agents, 238 Hispanics, 22 American Indians, 50 of Asian 
extractIOn, and 300 female agents, so, if we have a situation where art 
agent. in charge is of the opinion that a Hispanic agent may be more 
effectIve or u female agent, we do have the resources available. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. I think Commissioner Saltzman asked a 
very signifi~ant question. You may not have the data to give the 
answer, but If we can complain that an all-white jury that acquits police 
o~fice~s X of the ?l1eged beating of Y that there is a perception in the 
mmOrIty commumty that there may have been bias, one could argue if 
the. FBI team that wen~ out to investigate a certain complaint was a11-
w~Ite and came ~p WIth no facts to support an investigation, there 
mIght be a perceptIOn there was some bias there, so you might not have 
the data to answer the question, but I think, in terms of who works on 
cases, it is a very important question. 

MR. MULLEN. I think it is very important, Ms. Berry. I have been 
special agent in charge of two field offices. When there is an arrest to 
be m~de or a sensitive investiga!ion to be conducted, I always ensure­
?nd I m sure ~ll of our agents 10 charge do ensure that if we're going 
mto a predommantly bJack area, I would always ensure we have black 
agents present. If the fugitive was a female, without fail J would have 
some females on the team. Really, that's commonsense, but we do in 
~:)Ur annual SAC c0!lferences bring all the agents in charge into Wash­
mgton once a year 10 February and these matters are discussed. I think 
that answers your question. We just do!hOtkeep written records that 
we sent a black agent on this one,a"ferAale on this one. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Saltzman? 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. No further questions. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Ruckelshaus? 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Mr. Mullen, I wonder if you could 

tell me? on the first page of Juuge ·Webster's statement you received 
somethmg close to 8,000 civil rights complaints last year as noted on 
the first page of the statement. " , 

Could you give me some idea of how many of those "that have been 
'initiate~ in. ~eld offices might hav~ come from a mo~itoring by the 
agen.ts 10 CItIes as opposed to commg through the U.S. attorneys or 
speCific complaints from individuals? 

MR. MULLEN. Mrs. Ruckelshaus, I do not have that breakdown. We 
accept them for any source. Let me check and see if I can get that for 
you, 
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COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. If you don't have that, maybe it 
would be possible to find that somewhere. 

MR. MU~LEN. If I can. I won't be able to promise it to you, but if I 
can get it done, I will do it, and if not, we'll let your counsel know. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Counsel will keep in touch with you on that 
and, if the information is available, then it will be entered in the record 
at this point. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Thank you. As I understand you, 
after 21 days your report is submitted and a determination is made at 
the FBI level, or is the determination made in the Civil Rights Division 
whether or not to keep that file alive to proceed some further way? 

MR. MULLEN. Civil Rights Division of the Department of Justice. 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Based on a recommendation? 
MR. MULLEN. No. They review. Of course, we could make a recom­

mendation, as can the United States attorney and the local prosecutor, 
but the final decision is up to the Civil Rights Division. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. So in every case, at the end of the 21 
days you have a feeling about whether you're going to go forward with 
something or not? 

MR. MULLEN. Not really. We just submit the results to the Depart­
ment and there the decision is made. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. But they will have enough informa­
tion to make that decision? 

MR. MULLEN. They will have adequate information. If they do not, 
they will ask and often have asked that we go back and conduct 
additional investigation and answer some more questions and so forth. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Are those investigations terminated 
sometimes before the 21 days because of some local a.ction? 

MR. MULLEN. Yes, that could be. If the local authorities move ahead 
quickly and are conducting-many police departments have' their inter­
nal affairs divisions. If they are conducting a thorough investigation and 
the local district attorney indicates. he's going to take prosecutive 
action, then we would hold in abeyance our investigation. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. And you don't close it? 
. MR. MULLEN. Don't close it, no. We monitor. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Just put'a hold on it? 
MR. MULLEN. That's correct. We monitor the local action and if it 

should be determined at a later date that the local action was inad­
equate, then, again, based on a decision from the Civil Rights Division, 
we could move forward with Federal investigative and prosecutive 
activity. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. What was the sequence of events in 
Miami? Did the local prosecution move forward before you had com­
pleted your investigation? 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct. We had initiated our investigation, had 
not completed it. There were local indictments and all the appearances 
of adequate activity taking place on the local level, but none of us can, 
of course, predict what ,action a j~ry or a court will take. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. I think you're absolutely right that it 
is important that the public you are dealing with perceive there's a 
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swift response by the government in cases like this, by the Federal 
Government but I wonder if anybody, if it was clearly in the minds of 
the people ~ho cared about this case that the FBI was still involved, in 
the sense they hadn't closed the book durin!? the local a~tion, a~d that 
the FBI was retaining the option to become mvolved agam pendmg the 
disposition of that case? . 

MR. MULLEN. You mean, if all citizens were aware of thls, Mrs. 
Ruckelshaus? 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Yes, those who might have been spe-
cifically concerned in that, if they knew there was, in a sense, kind of a 
safety net on whatever happened? 

MR. MULLEN. No. I would have to say, perhaps all were not aware 
of it, but as soon as the activity-we know we're going to have 
problems of this nature around !he cou~try. There are areas ~hat are 
volatile and you hope that there IS a pubhc awarenes~ an? we glve-all 
of our agents in charge give frequent speeches to mmorIty groups and 
other groups to let them know of our jurisdiction with regard to civil 
rights, but apparently there were those ~ho were not a~are. - _ . 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. That s not somethIng the media 
asked. They focused on the local investigation, once it had begun. 

MR. MULLEN. Once it had started, yes, that is right, but then when 
the difficulties arose, there was an imm~diate Federal response. On this 
one, a very strong response to the point the Attorney General personal-
ly went to Miami. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Yes, I'm aware of that. Of the 8,000 
civil rights matters that are complained about, does that mean there are 
8,000 separate investigations? 

MR. MULLEN. 8,000 separate investigations, that's correct. 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. What percentage-
MR. MULLEN. Perhaps, if I could, Mrs. Ruckelshaus, elaborate more, 

because those we call "office of origin," those are singular cases. 
Maybe it involves more than one person, ?ut th~n <;>ther of~ces wou~~ 
be conducting what we call supplemental mvestlgatlon to aId the mam 
investigation; so actually more cases are open. Yo~ could. have. a case 
on one civil rights or brutality cqmplaint, cases bemg worked m four, 
five different offices, if you understand what I'm saying, so there's 
activity on the part of several offices in many of these cases. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. What percentage of those would have 
resulted in some kind of Federal action? 

MR. MULLEN. We can give you a breakdown on that. We do havea 
fact sheet here. I indicated 57 convictions in fiscal year 1979, but there 
may have been indictments that were later dismissed, so I can give you 
a breakdown of the statistics with regard to those that finally resulted 
in Federal action- 57 convictions total, and I believe we're in the area 
of about 43 so far in fiscal year 1980. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING.' Without objection, those statistics will ·be 
entered into the record at this point. . 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Also I noticed in the statement tha.t 
Judge Webster made before this Commission on ~ay 14, 1979,. he used 
the statistics- and I don't know whether he Just rounded It off or 
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whether this was accurate enough to be making a point-. th~re were 
9,000 civil rights cases in the preceding year, 3,100 of whIch Involved 
police brutality. 

On the first page of his statement this year we learn. that t~ere .has 
been 8,000 and 5,000 of those related to police brutah~y, whIch IS. a 
significant percentage jump up from one year to another If tho&e are, In 
fact, accurate statistics. Do your know if they are? .'. ' 

MR. MULLEN. l\1s. Ruckelshaus, what year did those figures relate 
to? 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Well, the 9 and the 3,100-
MR. MULLEN. What year was that? 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. That was a statement made before 

this Commission on May 14, 1979. 
MR. MULLEN. They would have pertained to 1978, I would assume.· 

What Judge \Vebster gave you was the total number of cases. When I 
gave you the figure of 8,000, I did not include the 1,000 cases that 
would have been opened in other offices in support of the 8,000. We 
would have the same number this year, so Judge Webster gave you ~he 
figure of 9,406, but 8,000 of tho~e were a~tual ~as~s. The other 1,483 
were the auxiliary offices supportIng those InvestIgatIOns. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. His basic 8,000 would correspond to 
the 8,000 figure you gave this year? 

MR. MULLEN. Absolutely, exactly, yes. 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Then the figure he uses of 3!1O? alle­

gations of police brutality versus yours of 5,000 would be a sIgmficant 
difference? 

.MR. MULLEN. He uses the figure there of 3,901 for 1978 and the next 
year, '79, 4,418, so we see an increase of about 500. That's a significant 
increase, yes. . 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Thank you. 
MR. MULLEN. Does that answer your 'luestion? 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Actually, the statistics in the state-

ment are not quite the same as yours. . 
MR. MULLEN. His were rounded off. We have them very specIfic 

here if you would like those. 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Yes, that would be of interest. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Let's get that in the record. . 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. If the table that you have jus~ read fr?m, If 

that could be provided for the record, so it could be Inserted In the 
record at this point- , 

MR. MULLEN. What I would make available.are the figures for 78, 
'79, and so far in 1980. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That would be fine. We'd appreciate that 
very much. . . 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. And to the agent~ c0n;tmu.mcat~n~ 
with the local law enforcement officials that they are InvestIgatIng CIvIl 
rights complaints and police brutality complaints-· . 

MR. MULLEN. We do. We notify the head of the agency that we wIll 
be conducting an investigation. We do not, however, identify the com­
plainant to them. 
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COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Thank you very much. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner-Designate Ramirez? 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Yes. I am still having a little 

bit of a problem understanding in what way the action of the Attorney 
General in Miami was extraordinary. As I understand it, you started an 
investigation at the time of the death of Mr. McDuffie. You suspended 
that investigation at the time that indictments were entered. You then 
resumed that investigation. Was it at the point at which the verdicts 
came in unsatisfactorily or was it after the riots? 

MR. MULLEN. I would say simultaneously. I don't have a minute-by­
minute assessment, but almost immediately our agent in charge in 
Miami suspected this was going to be a problem and they immediate­
ly-coming through headquarters and the Civil Rights Division-deter­
mined to go ahead with the investigation. 

Now, to clarify, where the action is extraordinary is that the Attor­
ney General has ordered in all cases now coming to our attention that 
there will be a simultaneous investigation no matter what action is 
taken by local authorities, not joint investigation but a separate investi­
gation by the Federal Government of every complaint in the Miami 
area. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. So we have had a major 
change in policy? 

MR. MULLEN. In Miami. 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. In Miami but not In other 

areas? 
MR. MTJLLEN. That's correct, yes. Dade County. 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. But in another city, if you had 

had the same situation occurring in that specific case of police brutality, 
if a verdict had come in that was unsatisfactory? 

MR. MULLEN. Yes. 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. And whether there were local 

citizenry or not, you would resume that investigation? 
MR. MULLEN. I wouldn't say we would but we may in some cases, 

depending on all the factors. Each situation would be different. If we 
saw that it was inadequately pursued, we would consult with the Civil 
Rights Division and there would be a good likelihood we would go 
ahead with it. I see what you're driving at: did we go ahead with this 
case just because there were riots? 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. That's not what I'm saying. 
MR. MULLEN. That is not the case, no. We would go ahead whether 

there are-
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. I'm trying to determine, Mr. 

Mullen, if after an unsatisfactory verdict, whether you would resume 
the investigation on your own, or whether you would wait, or whether 
you would resume it if a citizen came to you and said, "We believe this 
to be inadequate," regardless of whether there were riots or not? 

MR. MULLEN. When a citizen came forward, that would be a basis, 
whether in the opinion of the local agents, the local U.S. attorney 
wasn't an adequate prosepution, that would be adequate to consult with 
the Civil Rights Division and authority to proceed. 
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COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. But you would not resume the 
investigation until you consulted with the Civil Rights, Div~sion? .. 

MR. MULLEN. That is correct. We would consult wIth the CIvIl 
Rights Division or our prosecution div~sion .. Civil :t.tigh.ts Di~ision, ~s 
Mr. Days will point out, I'm sure he wIll pomt out m hIS testImony, IS 
the. final authority. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. That's whether you go ahead 
with prosecution but not whether you resume the investigation? 

MR. MULLEN. Well, we wouldn't resume the investigation, Ms. Ra­
mirez if the Justice Department wasn't going to prosecute. 
CO~MISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. I have a little bit of difficulty. 

Even assuming that you did not have enough information at that point? 
MR. MULLEN. We would have to get the information. That would be 

the purpose of the investigation. We would consult with them and say, 
"This is what's happening. These are the facts." Now, shoul~ we 
conduct an investigation to see if thus and so has occurred and, If so, 
will you prosecute? Yes, we will. We would go ahead with the investi­
gation, and we like to consult with the prosecutors at the outset to 
make sure that we are obtainiIig adequate information so they can move 
forward with prosecutive action later on. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Assuming that the MALDEF 
request of investigation of the 51 cases­

MR. MULLEN. 55 cases. 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. 55. 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. -was actually made and went 

to the Civil Rights Division, and assuming that in a good number of 
those cases you would already have begun investigations, what would 
you do with those 55 cases at the point at which MALDEF submitted 
them to you? Would you consult with the Civil Rights Division before 
going forward with any investigation or would you-. . . 

MR. MULLEN. In this case, they were made avaIlable to the CIvIl 
Rights Division and there would be no need for, cons~lt~tio~. They 
would have referred them to us, which means-that s an mdicatlon that 
they desire an investigation right there. The minute we get the case, we 
would go forward with the investigation. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Do you have any record of 
those, in round numbers, 5,00Q investigations that were police brutality 
cases and I understand that you, again in round numbers, eventually 
came' up with 57 convictions as a result of a Department of Justice 
action. 

Do you have any record as to how many of those complaints were 
actually found to be substantiated incidents of police brutality, even 
though they were prosecuted and prosecuted successfully at the local 
level and not by the Federal Government? 

MR. MULLEN. I'll have to consult, if I may. 
[Pause.] . 
We do not have that information, Ms. Ramirez. I do not know If the 

Civil Rights Division would have it. We do not. 0 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. You would have the informa­
tion in raw form? 
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MR. MULLEN. Yes, we could tell you how many were police brutal­
ity complaints and how many were prosecuted at the .Federal level, but 
a final determination, how many were prosecuted locally, we do not 
have that information. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Do you know whether it 
exists anywhere, whether there is any national sense of how many cases 
of police brutality there are? 

MR. MULLEN. We have it from the standpoint of allegations but, of 
course, some are unfounded, many are not, many are prosecuted. All I 
can tell you, the FBI does not have that information. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNAtE RAMIREZ. Just one final question. You 
did say you had five supervisory persons within the Civil Rights Divi­
sion? 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct. 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Do you knO\\-, how many of 

those five are minorities or women? 
MR. MULLEN. I indicated earlier one was a female, one was, I know, 

a minority. I'm corrected. We have one black FBI working in that unit. 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. In the supervisory? 
MR. MULLEN. Female is assigned to the particuler section. She is 

handling applicant matters at present, however. 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Thank you very much. 
MR. MULLEN. One is a minority. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. I just have one question, possibly an observa­

tion. I was very were interested in the dialog that took place relative to 
the fact that in the sixties, possibly into the seventies, when the FBI 
conducted training programs for police officers, it did include a unit on 
civil disorder and that in recent years that unit has been dropped. 

As I understand it, at the moment there is no plan to reinstate a unit 
of that kind. Over the years I have come to realize that the FBI does 
occupy a position of leadership among the law enforcement agencies, 
and I realize that the training programs that are provided by the FBI 
for the police departments are programs that are valued very highly by 
the police departments. 

In the light of what has happened in recent weeks and in the light of 
what we hear about conditions i!1 various communities throughout the 
country, I would just simply express the hope that the decision to drop 
out the unit on civil disorders would be looked at again, because you 
indicated, for example, in response to one question that some of the 
things that are considered when that unit was included. It seems to me 
that the consideration of those matters on the part of the police who 
come in for training might prove to be very helpful and might help to 
prevent serious difficulty. , 

I say that's more an observation than it is a question. My understand-
ing of the situation is factually correct, is it? . 

MR. MULLEN. Yes, and I would like to clarify just a bit. Crowd 
control really isn't an FBI responsibility and we are not really the 
experts in that area and we have many local departments, for exam­
ple-and I am not being facetious when I say this-in New Orleans, 
where I served as special agent in charge, police observers come from t 
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allover the world to observe their tactics in crowd control, ~nd .reall'y 
many local agencies are more knowledgeable and more effective m this 

regard. . . '1 . h 
With regard to whether it involves brutality, though, and CIVI ng. ts 

complaints we are expert in that., If you would, we have made availa­
ble the Fin Law Enforcement Bulletin and contained in here a~e 
articles on the police use of deadly force and I see another one m 
"Modern Day Approach to Crowd Control"; however., it is at the local 
ball stadium. . . . 

COMMISSIONER HORN. I listened to your exchange With CommlsslOn-
er-Designate Ramirez and I am unclear on something. Is it correct that 
the Attorney General asked the FBI to continue the investigation only 
in the Miami case and did not make it a general policy? 

MR. MULLEN. General policy in Dade county. . . 
COMMISSIONER HORN. What do you think as a profeSSional that m 

police-community shooting incidents when nonwhites are the alleged 
victims that it would be a feasible guideline for the ~BI to pro~ul~ate 
in terms of the continuation of the investigation that If an all-wh~te ~ury 
was involved in' deciding the local indictment, those investlgatmns 
would continue? 

MR. MULLEN. I must say no to that. It is not the FBI's plac~ to 
criticize the jury make-up. I just don't know on what ~vidence, ~ Jury 
would make its dedsion. I wouldn't think we would be m a posltton to 
criticize racial makeup of the jury. If the fact later is determin~d to be 
an unfair decision-all the evidence wasn't considered-I. thmk that 
should be the basis for an FBI investigation rather than raCial makeup 
of the jury. , . 

COMMISSIONER HORN. If the Department of Justice Attorney Gener-
al, Deputy Attorney General, Assistant Attorney General mandated 
that be done, the FBI would do it? 

MR. MULLEN. We would do it. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Mr. Nunez? 
MR. NUNEZ. Just one followup question to Dr. Flemm~ng .. ~ ou 

indicated you are not at the moment presently invo~ved m glvmg 
guidance and counsel on civil disorders but at one time you were. 

MR. MULLEN. That's correct. 
MR. NUNEZ. The question I raise, and it is ~ factual ~ne, did you 

ever as far as you know, give counsel and adVIce regardmg, dealtng, 
with civil disorders, how to deal with it by cordoning off an area or 
sealing off an area-a black ghetto area or Hispanic area? Has that ever 
occurred as far as you know? 

MR. MULLEN. It has not, not to my knowledge, that we would say, 
"Seal off the area," that "nobody comes and nobody go~s." Quite the 
contrary. As I pointed out in my earlier testimony, you would leave a? 
outlet. That's the secret to crowd control, an escape valve so the~ don t 
pen people up and force them to take violent action. It would Just be 
the opposite, rather than seal it off, you would want to leave outlets. 

MR. NUNEZ. You have never heard of that kind of a solution to that 
problem? 

I , 
! , 

l. 

M l{ 

a 

I 

\ 

I 
I 

~ 
~ 
ij 

~ 
~ 
(~ 
!~ 
.j 

27 

MR. MULLEN. I have not and I wouldn't recommend that as a 
solution. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. We are very, very appreciative of Judge 
Webster's statement. You indicated he worked on it. We are very 
appreciative of your being here, your responding to our questions,. and 
it has been very, very helpful to us. 

MR. MULLEN. I hope so. I hope I leave you with the impression that 
we are very sincere when we do testify at this type of hearing and with 
regard to our civil rights investigation. They do receive priority atten­
tion, not only on a day-to-day basis but we do brief Director Webster 
once a week for several hours on all of our investigations in the Civil 
Rights Section, that portion of the briefing. He is well aware of that 
and monitoring it today. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Thank you very, very much. 
Call the next witness. 
Ms. STEIN. Drew Days III. 
[Drew S. Days III was sworn.] 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Thank you. We are delighted to have you 

with us as always. 

TESTIMONY OF DREW S. DAYS III, ASSISTANT ATIORNEY GENERAL, CIVIL 
RIGHTS DIVISION, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

MR. DAYS. Thank you, Dr. Flemming. 
Ms. STEIN. Mr. Days, would you state for the record your name, 

your title, and the years that you have held that particular position? 
MR. DAYS. My name is Drew S. Days III. I'm Assistant Attorney 

General in charge of the Civil Rights Division and I have been in that 
capacity since March 10, 1977. 

Ms. STEIN. Could you describe to us, briefly, the nature of your 
duties in regard to the prosecution of Federal criminal civil rights 
violations? 

MR. DAYS. Under the regulations of the Department, I am delegated 
the Attorney General's responsibility for prosecutions under the crimi­
nal civil rights statutes. The principal ones that we use are sections 241 
and 242 of the Federal criminal code, 18 U.S.C. There are a number of 
other statutes that we enforce as well, having to do with, for example, 
peonage and involuntary servitude. I have the final decision with re­
spect to prosecutions of allegations of civil rights violations, criminal 
prosecutions. 

Ms. STEIN. Have you brought a prepared statement with you this 
morning? 

MR. DAYS. Yes, I have, and I believe I provided counsel with a few 
copies last night. 

Ms. STEIN. Mr. Chairman, I know the members of the Commission 
have had very little chance to look at this statement. I wonder what 
your preference is as to whether the witness should read his statement. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Due to the fact we did not get it until this 
morning, I would make this suggestion, that it is a fairly long statement 
but possibly y~u could sort of lead us through the statement and in that 
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way we'll be sure that all members. of the Commission are tho~oughly 
acquainted with the main pa~ts of the statement before we get mto the 
question period. . 

MR. DAYS. That would be fine, Mr. Chairman. Let me apologIze for 
getting my statement to you so lat~. Part ~f the difficulty was. the result 
of my having to wear two hats thIS mormng, not only speakmg on the 
part of the Civil Rights Division but on behalf of the Attorney General 
as well and the entire Department. . 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That is my understandmg, that your stat~-
ment is a statement in behalf of the Attorney General as well as m 
behalf of the Civil Rights Division; is that correct? 

MR. DAYS. Yes. Dr. Flemming, I am pleased to appear ?e.fore. you 
today on behalf of the Department of Justice and the ~Ivtl RIghts 
Division. The Attorney General regrets very much that he IS unable to 
be here. Since he became Attorney General in August ~f last year. h~ 
has emphasized throughout his very high level of commltm~nt to Clvtl 
rights enforcement, mentioning in places where he's not. h~7ly ~o b.e 
popular often the fact that civil rights is one of the prIOnties m hIS 
administration. . . 

As a matter of fact, today the Attorney General. IS speakm¥ to the 
convention of the International Association of C~Iefs. of ~ohce, a~d 
without going too far to characterize that organ.lzatIOn, 1m certam 
what the Attorney General will be saying today WIll not be responded 
to with unanimous assent and support . 

. The Attorney General and I, of course, share the conce:~ expres~ed 
by the Commission in its July 19~O sta~ement about the CrIS~S a~fectmg 
the United States insofar as pohce mIsconduct and brutahty IS con­
cerned. It is an urgent matter and it is one that w~ have kept. before. us 
throughout in dealing with problems of allegatIons of pohce pohce 
conduct since we took office. . ' 

As I have indicated in my prepared statement, the dIlemma, w~lch 
the Commission fully understands, simply posed, "How ~an ou~ SOCIety 
exert effective control over an institution like the pohce wh~ch .pos­
sesses so much potential for depriving each of us of our constItutIOnal 
liberties without at the same time thwarting the legitimate peace-keep-
ing function of that institution?" . . . 

I have made reference in my statement to several studIes, mc1u~mg 
studies of this Commission which point out, it seems to me, a meanll~g­
ful distinction between police brutality on the one ~and and. polIce 
abuse on the other and that while there is certainly pollce brutahty, the 
fact there is police abuse, rousting, frisks, searches, insulting language, 
stopping and searching of homes and cars for no gOO? reason, search­
ing of homes in minority communities, more than Isolated ca~es ?f 
police brutality tend to reinforce in the minds ?f people wh? lIve m 
minority communities that they are confronted .wlth an occupymg ar~y 
of people who have bias toward them and raCIsm that can only end m 
brutality or violation of their civil rights. .... . 

Of course these activities not only create a CrISIS m pollce-commum-
ty relations,' they violate the Federal law. We, as I indicated earlier, 
enforce several statutes but the most important of them are 241 and 
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24~-241 is the conspiracy statute. It has a felony punishment attached 
to It and 242 prohibits violation of civil rights by people acting under 
color of law, both State and Federal. 

I de.scribe in my testimony the process for investigation and you have 
gone mto that with much detail with Mr. Mullen. Let me touch on 
how we became involved. We receive numerous public complaints not 
only from individuals, from the NAACP, from the ACLU, from 
M~LDEF, and a number of groups around the country, both from the 
natIonal and local level. We, of course;> also are very finely attuned to 
the possibility of civil rights violations throughout the country. 

We have over 200 lawyers in the Civil Rights Division, all of whom 
~ra~el ~ great deal,. and when they are in a community, they are alert to 
mdlcatlon of the local press or in discussions with community members 
of matters that appear to evidence police brutality problems. United 
States attorneys' offices are also responsible for providing information 
to us and triggering the investigation of complaints, and, as Mr. :Mullen 
proba.bly ~ndicated, the ~BI itself is .responsible for watching television 
and hstemng to the radIO and readmg the newspapers, in addition to 
accepting complaints from individuals or organizations, to determine 
whether there is some basis for believing that a violation of civil rights 
has occurred. 

As a resul~, we get .. 'vtal eac~ year of about 11,000 complaints. Mr. 
Mullen, I thmk, expht;\e,ed that m many of the cases that we receive 
they are not, on theirt"'ace, indications of civil rights violations. They 
tend to be matters outside the jurisdiction of the Federal Governme~t 
or the Civil. Rights. ?ivision, a~d they either refer those complaints to 
the. appropnate entItles or we SImply notify the people that there is no 
baSIS for pursuing those investigations further. . 

In the area of simultaneous investigations, as Mr. Mullen indicated it 
is our p.ract~ce to initiate simultaneous investigations where thereapp~ar 
to be VIolatIons of the civil rights laws, in police brutality cases and in 
other cases, for that matter. We continue our investigation until local 
charges are brought. If local charges are brought and there are local 
prosecutions initiated, we monitor that prosecution. We receive news­
paper reports, we receive reports from the FBI offices, and we also ask 
~he United States attorneys' offices to keep us apprised of developments 
m that case. 

So, to address the concern that you had, Commissioner Ramirez, 
about how do we get back into these cases after local prosecutions is 
ended, that is part of the monitoring process. Weare informed when 
local prosecutions terminate what the results of those prosecutions are 
a~d based upon that information we in the Civil Rights Division deter­
mme whet~er there is a basis for going forward, whether we should get 
the transcrIpts of the local prosecutions, whether we should do a 
number of other things to reach our conc1usionabcut perhaps a second 
prosecution by the Federal Government. . . 

There was a major modification of our ~'procedure in the Dade 
County situation by Attorney General Civiletti. As was indicated earli­
er, rather than awaiting the Qutcome of local investigation after the 
outbreak in Miami, we have conducted simultaneous iri~estigations of 
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civil rights complaints since that time, and the FBI and the United 
States attorney and my own staff are on notice that ~hey sho~ld follow 
through on their investigations irrespec~ive of what IS ~app~nmg at the 
local level. Certainly we are not gomg to engage m SImultaneous 
prosecution so that defendants would have to be in two places at the 
same time. We don't want to make a mockery of the process, but we 
do want to communicate and did want to communicate down there 
we're not going to be particularly tied to the schedule of the local 
prosecutors. 

The Attorney General felt this was particularly important becam~.e 
the local attorney's office is, I believe, still the subject of a gubernatorI­
al commission investigation tb detertnine to what extent it has been 
adequately responsive to charges o~ police misconduct or charges of 
discriminatory and selective prosecutIon. . 

WhUe that office was being investigated, the Attorney General felt It 
was particularly important to communicate to the people of Miami and 
of Dade County that an agency was following through, that it was 
engaging in thorough investigations, and would prosecute where neces­
sary and was not, as was the ca~e wit~ t~e loca~ prose~utor, ~nd~r 
some type of external review and mvestIgatI.o~ whIch, whIle I thmk It 
probably was appropriate, has to have a chIllIng effect upon much of 
the activities of such an office. 

With respect to dual prosecution policy, which is a matter that w~ 
reach if there has been a local prosecution which has reached a termI­
nation on the merits, we have to make a decision with respect to a 
second prosecution. In those cases w1-~re jeopardy has not attached, for 
example, where there has been a hung jury, we do not confront the 
dual prosecution problem. The policy was chan¥ed, as you P!obably 
know, in January of 1977 by Judge Bell. He re~Iewed the polIc.y that 
Attorney General Rogers had established whIch tended to tIP the 
balance against dual prosecutions where the locals have taken some 
action, then the Federal Government had a very heavy burden to carry 
in initiating second prosecutions.·· . . . 

Instead of following that earlier procedure, he emphasIzed the Impor­
tance of an independent Federal evaluation of wh~t .ha~ taken place at 
the local level to determine whether Federal civIl rIghts had been 
adequately vindicated by that process.·- Attorney. General Civiletti has 
issued within the Department a more comprehensive document after he 
became Attorney General which deals with dual prosecutions, not ~:)flly 
in civil rights matters but across the boar~, what types ?f conSider­
ations. Certainly there has to be a showmg of compelhng Federal 
interest to bring a second prosecution. 

The document that was promulgated by the Attorney General em­
phasized that civil rights prosecution~ would pres.umptively fall into the 
category of those matters of compellmg Federal1nter~st, ?ut we gener-
9.Uy do not consider a second prosecution a. d~al prosecution unless we 
expect, in the event that there was no convictIon at the l?callevel, we 
are going to be able to get a conviction. If an evaluatIon of a local 
prosecution determines there are gaps in the record, that there are 
inconsistencies in testimony that we don't believe, after a thorough 
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evaluation, we can remedy, and we think that perhaps we're going to 
end up not obtaining a conviction as was the problem at the local level, 
then the policy dictates that we not bring a second prosecution. 

Where there has been a conviction at the local level and sentence 
imposed, we have to determine whether a prosecution by the Federal 
Government will produce a greater sentence. This is, of course, not a 
matter of exactitude. It is not a scientific process but using our best 
judgment by evaluating the record, evaluating the evidence, evaluating 
the vigor and skill with which the local prosecution was pursued, we 
have to reach some determination. We, of course, look for flaws in the 
local prosecution. We look for evidence that perhaps the jury was 
swayed by forces that were improper, by an environment that was 
particularly racist or discriminatory, pretrial publicity that might have 
affected the ability of the jury to reach a just conclusion, and so forth. 

In the area of prosecutive decisions, it should be emphasized that the 
FBI reports; it does not recommend. In fact, every document that we 
get from the FBI has on it that "this is not a recommendation; it is a 
report" and that's as it should be. The FBI is not a prosecutorial arm of 
the Justice Department; it is an investigatory arm. We don't want the 
FBI making judgments for us about whether cases should be pursued. 
We are interested on the FBI's views on the credibility of witnesses. 
We are interested in the FBI's pursuing inconsistencies in statements, 
making certain that the physical evidence is protected, and so forth, but 
we are not interested in their prosecutorial judgment. 

After the FBI completes a report, we seek a recommendation from 
the local U.S. attorney and, of course, we make our own judgments 
about it. We look at those recommendations and then make a decision 
to whether we are going to go forward. There are several· ways in 
which we proceed. 

Where the evidence seems to be particularly strong, we go to the 
grand jury, having made a decision that we're going to seek an indict­
ment unless something surprising occurs during a grand jury proceed­
ing. In most instances, however, we go to the grand jury because we 
want to test out our case. We want to make certain that we have seen 
all there is to see and have made certain that the witnesses' statements 
have been taken under oath, there's been an opportunity to see the 
demeanor of the witnesses, and. after we go through that process, then 
we make a decision as to whether there should be an indictment. 

There are many instances in which, after the FBI has done about as 
thorough an investigation as it can do, where :-ve still don't feel we 
have enough to go to a grand jury with and ask for an indictment­
there are inconsistencies, there are gaps-so we go to the grand jury, 
hoping in the grand jury we can sort out some of these problems and 
thereafter make a prosecutive decision. 

The relationship between the Civil Rights Division and the United 
States attorney is one that gives to me, or persons in my capacity, final 
approval for essentially civil rights criminal enforcement in the United 
States, but what we have tried to do is detach that policy role that a 
person in my capacity has to play with decisions on specific cases, 
particularly cases that don't raise significant policy considerations. All 
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241-those are conspiracy prosecutions-or 242 felony cases have to be 
authorized by the Assistant Attorney General. In other matters w.e 
have gradually given more authority to U.S. attorneys to make decI­
sions and I want to turn to that right now. 
W~ have, at Attorney General Civiletti's direction, been working 

very diligently, and, in fact, this happened before ~e became Attorney 
General, to bring the United States attorneys back mto the fold. There 
is a lot of history about which this Commission knows more than any 
other entity in Washington, but there were times, as you wi~l reca~l, 
when some U.S. attorneys were very uninterested, to be chantable, m 
civil rights investigations and prosecutions. There were times when th.e 
United States attorneys did not want civil rights department lawyers, If 
not in their districts, certainly not in their offices. They wanted to 
disassociate themselves from criminal civil rights enforcement. 

We have seen a great change in attitude, particularly in this adminis­
tration. We have a group of, I think, quite excellent U.S. attorneys as a 
rule who are aware of civil rights concerns, sensitive to these consider­
ations, and who, I think, generally are aware of the fact that the~r 
credibility in their jurisdictions is very much depe~d~nt. upon their 
taking visible and vigorous activity in the area of cI~ll nghts. ~hey 
can't sit back and say, "Well, all we do is prosecute white collar cnme. 
All we would do is prosecute fraud upon the government." 

I think they recognize that thi;j is a major issue, par~icularly in lar.ge 
metropolitian communities, and they have been .responslve to. that. ~It~ 
that idea in mind, the Attorney General authonzed the creatlOn of clvll 
rights units. As of June of this year, there are 36 units in U.S. attorneys' 
offices. They vary from their size and organization, but gen~rally t.hey 
are separate units in most of the major offices. In t~e middle-sized 
offices they tend to be units with a person assigned full hme to work on 
these matters, and in the various small offices several U.S. attorneys 
have, as part of their assignments, working on civil rights matters. 

U.S. attorneys' office at Butte, Montana, ~as used, where there ma.y 
be one United States attorney and three assIstant U.S. attorneys. It IS 
kind of hard to create a unit but there is a presence, and I have been 
heartened by the extent to which U.S. attorneys have publici~ed, on 
their own the existence of civil rights units. This has been parttcularly 
outstandi~g in California. All U.S. Attorneys in Califor~ia have gone to 
great lengths to publicize the creation of the units. Untted States attor­
ney in New Jersey recently held a press confer~nce and announc~d t~e 
creation of his unit. The United States attorney m the Northern Dlstnct 
Of Illinois in Chicaao has held several meetings recently to explain to , I:) , • 

the public what's gone on in his office. They ge~erally tend to be m 
large metropolitian areas. We have had an emphaSIS on the Southwest­
ern United States, and we have tried to pinpoint offices where there 
seemed to be more than passing problems with civil rights enforcement. 

In July of this year, I delegated greater authority to t~e United St.ates 
attorneys, such that they are; with two or three ~xceptlOns, ~u~honzed 
to proceed in criminal civil rights matters on ~helr own. ThIS IS some­
thing that I think has come with the assummg, on the part of the 
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United States attorneys, of greater responsibility in civil rights enforce­
ment and greater indication of interest on their part in these matters. 

Going hand in hand with the creation of the civil rights units and the 
greater delegat.ion has been an effort on the part of my division to train 
U.S. attorneys and assistant U.Se attorneys in civil rights enforcement. 
We have had two major training conferences and we have another one 
planned. They have been well received and I think U.S. attorneys and 
their staffs have gone back armed with the material that they need to 
handle a number of the~e cases, but I think, perhaps more important 
than materials, armed with an attitude that is necessary to pursue these 
matters forcefully. 

In the area of lethal force, the Attorney General has expressed 
himself quite frequently since August of last year on the problem of 
lethal force and his determination that there is a Federal role-a De­
partment of Justice role-to play in this area. 

In March of 1980 the Attorney General established a high level task 
force to look into the question of lethal force, to study its implications 
and to develop uniform guidelines. Wthe me today is Dan Rinzel, who 
is the Chief of the Criminal Section of the Civil Rights Division, and he 
has been my representative on the task force consulting with me, and I 
am quite frankly amazed at the fact that there is a draft under consider­
ation in the Department after only a few months of work on these 
issues. 

I have seen a lot of task forces in the government come and go since 
March '77 and I have seen few reports coming out of those task forces. 
I have read portions of the draft and I think it is an excellent effort and 
will represent, it seems to me, a significant contribution by the Justice 
Department in the Federal Government. 

You are also probably aware of the LEAA grants to the Internation­
al Association of Chiefs of Police and to the National Urban League, 
the National Council of La Raza, we are working with the University 
of California at Irvine to deal with lethal force from a number of 
perspectives: from minority perspective, from a more academic per­
spective, and certainly from the law enforcement perspective. 

I also point out in my testimony the fact that LEAA has also 
provided funding, not only for evaluation of the problems of lethal 
force and some theoretical context, but has also funded units to handle 
investigations of police shootings. The most notable example is that in 
Los Angeles where the DA's office has been funded for a year to 
create a 24-hour unit of attorneys and investigators to go to the scene 
of these shootings to get the evidence while the evidence is available 
and in a fashion that is independent of the local police department. I 
sent a member of my staff out to evaluate that unit and he cam~ back 
with very favorable reports as to the way that unit had been set up and 
the way it appears to be operating. 

I will not go into the Memphis agreement. Your report recognizes 
that you are aware of it but I do mention it once again in my testimo­
ny. 

I also make reference to three activities that we have been carrying 
on in the· Department that relate to our determination that there needs 
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to be not only more effort by the Federal Government but greater 
effort at the State and local level. After all, when we. pay our taxes to 
support State and local police, we expect those agencIes to prot~ct our 
rights in terms of civil rights as well, and where there are vIOlatIOns by 
persons who are employed by those agencies, ther~ should. be adequate 
discipline and adequate efforts to protect the publIc, as' DIrector Web-
ster's testimony indicates as well. . 

I have been lecturing for the past 2 years four times a year to the 
National Police Academy. By my count that means I have spoken t.o 
2,000 police executives about civil rights el!forcement and about the.lr 
resp'Onsibilities at the local lev~l ~<? deal wI~h. th~se matters. I explam 
the work of the Civil Rights DIvIsIon, the cIvIl nghts laws, and try to 
make a point that they are the first line in dealing with these problems. . 
They are in the communities and their failure. t~ act prob~bly' results 
not only in our responding but also a commumty s respondmg 10 ~ays 
they may not appreciate. I indicate in my testimony these. a.re ~Ively 
sessions. That is a major understatement. You t~lked about cIvIl ~Iso~e­
dience. There are situations, and I encourage thIS, where I feel lIke 1m 
a punching bag or a target on a shooting range when some of the 
questions come to me, but it is a two-way street and I've .c?me away 
from those sessions feeling that I understand better the legItImate con­
cerns about law enforcement, about some of ~he thin¥s that w,e dc.>' 

I have also spoken to the National Executive InstItute, WhICh IS 
designed for the big city chiefs, and I have d?n~ that for a ~ouple. of 
years as well, reaching ab<?ut 20. of t?e commISSIoners or. pol~ce .c~Iefs 
of major departments, talkmg pnmanly ab~~>ut ~m~loyment dISCnm!na­
tion which I indicate in my testimony, I thmk, IS tied very closely mto 
the 'whole question of dealing with police misconduct, anq to a lesser 
extent I have talked about lethal force. ,.'.. 

And I wanted to emphasize the Attorney General s penodlc meetmgs 
with the International Association of Chiefs of Police. I have attended a 
few of those and I can attest they are pretty lively also, but" once again, 
we are trying to keep those channels open to ,explait;t to law enforce­
ment executives exactly what's going on in our operatIons. In fact, Dan 
Rinzel, at my request, prepared a very excellent desc~iptiol1 of how we 
go about investigating and prosecut~ng. polic~ brutalIty c~ses, and t~e 
IACP, I think, has published that 10 Its natIOnal ma~azme, so that s 
going out to literally thousands of police officers. WhIle they may not 
like what we' do, the important thing is they understand what we're 
doing and do not misconstrue some of the actions we take. 
-c:iln terms of public information, which was another con~ern ~hat. the 
Commission had, we make no public announcements of ~nvest~gat~ons 
or actions before grand juries. We will acknowledge that mvestI!?ations 
are ongoing if we are asked about. th~m, and .FBI agent~, as DIrector 
Webster pointed out, in our pubbc mformatlon offices, as well a~e 
authorized to respond to inquiries where it is clear that everybody 10 

the community knows that there is an investigation and it makes us all 
look silly to play cat and mouse and deny or re~use to com:ment on t~e 
investigation. In fact it may be counterproductIve, we feel~ t~ remam 
silent under those circumstances. We, of course, announce indIctments 
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once they are issued. We do that in a very abbreviated and very 
straightforward fashion. This is a result of Judge Bell's concern that we 
not make media events out of the announcement of indictments-very 
straightforward. 

We are concerned about the rights of the defendants in these cases. 
We speak a great deal abu11t the work of the Civil Rights Division in 
this area, and I think that has had a salutory effect, and Judge Webster 
describes the notice procedure that we've developed. , 

I might emphasize that notice procedure was an outgrowth of my 
sometimes painful presentations to the National Police Academy. One 
of the great concerns that these police executives had was that they 
didn't get systematic information about what was happening to our 
investigations. Having been a civil rights lawyer on the outside before I 
came to the Justice Department, I also know, because I handled police 
brutality cases as a private practitioner, that complainants very rarely 
knew what was going on in the Civil Rights Division. 

We have now instituted a policy and a system that will produce 
about, we think, 11,000 letters a year to police officers who are the 
subjects of investigations, complainants, and victims-to the extent 
there's a difference between the complaining party and the victim-and 
I think that is good for our work. I think it is helpful to police officers, 
who deserve to know when they are no longer under active investiga­
tion. It helps us, I think, in those investigations where we do have a 
meaningful role to play. 

In terms of your relationship with the local investigators and pros­
ecutors, we try wherever possible to act in a collaborative and coopera", 
tive way. For example, while we have simultaneous investigations, we 
are sensitive to the fact that sending a local investigator and then 
having an FBI agent show up a few minutes later to talk to a person 
who has been the al~eged victim of police misconduct, or who is the 
family of someone Who has died as a result of the police use of lethal 
force, is not a good policy both in terms of public relations and 
community relations. It is also not a good policy in terms of criminal 
investigations, because there is a great potential for developing incon­
sistent statements where, in fact, there are no consistencies, simply 
because there is not adequate preparation of the investigation, so we try 
to orchestrate our investigations so there are not undue complications. 

In terms of modifications of existing law, I have spoken to this 
Commission before and it is in my testimony, before we continue to be 
concerned about the specific intent requirement under ,the law that we 
enforce and, of course, we agree with the Commission that noncitizens 
should be covered under 241 .and we think the penalty should be 
increased for civil rights offenses. 

I want to bring to your attention something that you may have 
picked up in the papers last week.: On September 12 LEAA announced 
that police brutality based on race, creed, or color was prohibited 

. under the LEAA statutes and funds would be cut off if departments 
were found to have engaged in that type of practice. It seems to me 
that's an important statement for LEAA to make. It IS one that has 
been long overdue and it reflects the consistent and very deeply held 
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policy in the Department that on all fronts we have to be concerned 
about police brutality. 

With respect to resources, I have talked in ~y statement about. the 
United States attorneys offices becoming more mvolved. I have talked 
about our encouraging State -a~d local officials to becom.e more . i~­
volved but I don't want to miss an opportunity to say we m the CivIl 
Rights'Division need additional resources also. We think we have an 
expertise that is unique. The success of efforts at the U.S. attorneys' 
level or at the State and local level, I think, very much depends upon 
our ability to continue outreach and to educate and demonstrate 
through prosecutions of complex cases how they are done, and we 
have asked for additional resources. The Attorney General has been 
supportive. I am hopeful that the administration and Congress will see 
fit to give us the resources that we've sought. Thank you very much. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Thank you. 
Ms. Stein? 
Ms. STEIN. Mr. Days, would you explain to us the considerations 

that underlie the policy that an FBI investigation will be suspended 
when State charges are filed? In other words, what are the reasons that 
favor that policy? 

MR. DAYS. Well, the reasons are largely pragmatic. It is almost 
impossible to conduct an investig~tion while a l~cal or State prose?u­
tion is going on. Witnesses are gomg ~o be unavaIlable. The~ are gomg 
before local grand juries; they are gom~ to have to .appear In ,Prosecu­
tions. Subjects in these cases are not gomg to ?e available. I thmk !h~re 
is generally a clamping down of peop~e. with respe~t to provldmg 
information when that I know that a cnmmal proceedmg at the local 
level is ongoing. 

The other consideration is, we really want to encourage local pros­
ecutions. We want to demonstrate that when local' officials proceed 
promptly to investigate, to take the grand jury ~nd to prosecute. cas~s 
of this kind that we're not going to be trippmg over them m the 
process. We want to give them the latitude they need to conduct their 
investigations, to go to the grand jury and actuallr pros~cute and t.ry. 

As I said, we can't really have simultaneous tnals wlthout causmg 
significant problems, and we just have, over the years, develo~ed the 
view that that's the most appropriate way to proceed. There mlght be 
exceptions from time to time, as in Miami, but, as a general rule, we 
think the policy we have now is the appropriate one. . 

Ms. STEIN. Are there any disadvantages that you have found m 
having the investigation suspended when later you decide that dual 
prosecution is appropriate? . . 

MR. DAYS. Yes, there are disadvantages. One of the major dlsadvan-
tages is the staleness of the record. After th,::re's been a local inv~stiga­
tion, a local grand jury perhaps, a local tnal, p~rhaps months, If ~lOt 
years, have passed. In many instances, the transcnpt of the proceedmg 
has not been prepared, so we have to go back and ask for .the transcript 
of a proceeding that may be several months o!d. W e ru~ mto probl,::ms 
of court reporters dying or losing records or Just a vanety of practlcal 
problems that we hope to avoid. 
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One of the ways we've dealt with this problem of the staleness of the 
~ecor~ is by working out with local prosecutors the sharing of their 
mvestlgatory reports and their grand jury proceeding transcripts. We 
did this, for example, in the Eastern District of New York a couple of 
years ago. We permitted the local prosecutor to go forward but we 
asked for almost weekly copies of their investigatory reports. When the 
prosecutor went to grand jury we asked for, if not daily, ever other 
day, copy of the transcript, so we had attorneys following that pro­
ceeding very closely as it went on. 

When it was completed, we were able to make a fairly quick evalua­
tion of whether we were going to go forward. We didn't have to start 
absolutely cold from scratch and recreate what had happened at the 
local level. My position has been since that time that where it is a 
highly celebrated prosecution, and where we think that there is a 
likelihood that we would' want to proceed after the local prosecutors 
have made an attempt, I try to strike agreements with the local pros­
ec~tors to get this type of support. Weare doing that right now in 
Chicago at'the very celebrated case, simply because we don't want to 
be left in the lurch if and when the local prosecution is terminated. 

Ms. STEIN. Did you playa role in the decision to change this policy 
in Dade County? 

MR. DAYS. Yes, I did. 
Ms. STEIN. Can you tell us what was the nature of that role? Did 

you recommend the change? 
MR. DAYS. Yes, I did. It was the result of having lengthy discussions 

involving the Attorney General, the United States Attorney for the 
Southern District of Florida, and myself on the scene when we went 
down during the Miami disturbances. We tried to make a very quick 
assessment of ways in which the Federal Government might demon­
strate that it had a safety net, as I think Commissioner Ruckelshaus 
~entioned earlier, to deal with ongoing complaints of civil rights viola­
tlODS. In fact, there weFe complaints of civil rights violations during the 
disturbances. I think there were many questions in the minds of com­
munity people as to who was going to do that. Was the local prosecu­
tor going to do that also? Was the Federal Government going to sit 
bac~ and let the local officials investigate those complaints as well? 

GiVen an assessment of the entire record, we made a' decision to 
change the policy. We communicated with the State's attorney in Dade 
County. Members of my staff subsequently went down and met with 
Janet Reno, who was the prosecutor there, to explain to her exactly 
what procedure we were following, that we were not engaging in 'any 
det~rmination on the merits of whether her office was acting properly 
or Improperly. That was something that was being done by the Gover­
nor's office, but we did see this need for a very strong presence while 
her office was under scrutiny by the Governor's commission. 

Ms. STEIN. What do you think would be the appropriate criteria or 
considerations that would dictate similar change in policy in a future 
situation? 

MR. DAYS. Well, I think that­
Ms. STEIN. Is my question clear? 
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MR. DA YS. Yes, I understand your question. I'm just trying to search 
for an answer that makes some sense. I don't have a ready set of 
criteria in that regard, but I think that where we conclude that an 
environment in a community is so cynical, or attitudes in a community 
are so cynical, toward the ability of a local prosecutor to do justice in 
terms of investigating and evaluating and prosecuting complaints of 
police misconduct, that might well be a situation where we want to go 
ahead, irrespective of what was happening at the local level. 

For example, if there are public statements by the local prosecutor 
about a mayor or members of the city council or by people who are 
setting public attitudes in that community that might thereby affect the 
ability of jurors in that specific community to render a just verdict in 
the event a trial took place, or where there seems to be interference 
with the local investigation, where it appears to be sloppy, where there 
appears to be some ambivalence about the local prosecutor in terms of 
going forward, then we might well alter our standard policy and use 
the approach that we have taken in Miami. 

I have been in situations with State prosecutors and I'm not certain I 
did the right thing under the circumstances, given 20/20 hindsight, but 
I was determined that the local prosecutors would not pass the buck to 
us without demonstrating that they had made every effort they could 
under their statutes and given their resources to investigate and pros-
ecute those cases. : 

I think it is very unfortunate for local prosecutors to say, "Well, we 
. really can't handle that. Let the Feds do that because we can't be 
impartial." I think that is such an abdication of their responsibility. In 
fact, it makes our job harder, not easier, because, after all, when we 
come, we're going to talk to local law enforcement officials; we're 
going to have to look at their records and do a number of things that 
involve the law enforcement community, and, if there is an attitude that 
it has washed its hands of the matter, I think perhaps the credibility of 
our investigations might be affected in that regard. 

Ms. STEIN. You said in your statement that you cooperate with local 
prosecutors when they have determined to carryon an investigation 
and prosecution. In what does that cooperation consist? 

MR. DAYS. Well, in some instances, we make available, if it is 
through court process, results of investigations that we have done-. FBI 
investigations. We do not hand over those investigatory reports willy 
nilly. Most local prosecutors, I think, will tell you that they have to 
fight for them, in the sense that we will not, based upon a telephone 
call or a handshake, turn over our records, but if a local prosecutor 
goes through appropriate procedures to get that information, then we 
will evaluate it and I think in many instances are willing to turn over 
that information for such purposes. 

While it is not a pqlice brutality case, a good example of Ioca! 
Federal cooperation is the prosecution in Greensboro, arising out of the 
shooting deaths awhile back-·the Klan, Nazi party prosecutions. While 
the prosecutions are being handled by the State officials, we have made 
available quite significant resources of the FBI and the FBI laboratory 
to assist local prosecution in ballistics analysis and other types of physi-
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cal evide.nce analysis and a variety of other. things, because we think in 
t~at fashIon we can probably be of greatest assistance to that prosecu­
tIon. 
. ~s. STEIN .. Now, if .you have completed your investigation of an 
IncIden~ of polIce brutalIty, do you wait before initiating prosecution or 
presentIng the case to a grand jury to see whether the State is going to 
undertake a prosecution of its own? 
~R. D~Ys. No, we don't wait. One of the things we ask the FBI to 

do IS to gIve us an assessment of the likelihood that there will be some 
l<;>cal action. One of the points I should have made earlier about defer­
rIn? or suspending our investigations if there is local action, that local 
actIOn tends to be much quicker than action by the Federal Govern­
ment: There are a number of reasons for that and one of the reasons is 
that In some cases local prosecutors can act without the grand jury. We 
use the grand jury. We seek indictments. 

Prosecutors can use informations to get their matters to trial, but 
there are many more. local. prosecutors, many more local juries, there 
are many more local InvestIgators, so just as a practical matter they are 
able to move much more quickly, but, no, we don't take a wait-and-see 
attitude with respect to whether there is going to be action at the local 
level. This is one of the considerations that goes into a determination as 
to whether we are going to go forward. 

I~ the local p~osec~~i~~ is. on the bri?k of initiating, or local prosecu­
tor IS on the bnnk 01 InItIatIng somethIng, we have to think about that. 
'V~ have to think about whether we are going to be able to do it more 
qUIckly. In the case that I mentioned in Chicago, the local prosecutor 
act~d very ~wiftly and indicted the persons who were charged with 
polIce brutalIty at a pace that was far speedier than anything I think we 
c?~ld have accompli~hed in Federal Government, and I'm not apolo­
gIzmg ror . that. I thmk that's the way it should be. That's why I 
emphasIze In our statement how important I think it is, and the Attor­
ney General concurs, that there be vigorous action at the State and 
local level. 

Ms. STEIN. Well, we heard testimony earlier this morning that the 
goal, anywa~, <;>f the FBI is to have their preliminary investigation 
completed WIthIn 21 days, and I'm sure there may be times that the 
prosecuto~ n.eeds supplementary information, but assuming that is a goal 
and that It IS at least sometimes met, what is the reason that causes 
there to be more delay in determining upon a Federal prosecution than 
one at the State level? 

MR .. DAYS. W~ll, as I sa~d, ~e have made a practice of using the 
g~a~d J~ry exte~s~~ely. I thInk In the Justice Department, perhaps the 
CI~Il RIght~ DIVISIon and the Criminal Division use the grand jury 
qUIte extens!vely to test out the strength of our cases. 

We put ~:>n, in many instances, a full case before the grand jury to 
make certam ~hat whe~ we go to trial we have a various strong case. I 
need not remInd you, In terms of problems we encounter in terms of. 
j~ry nul1ificatio~. The Criminal Division, I think Dan perhaps can 
eIther add to thIS or correct me if I'm wrong-In white collar crime 
cases, the Criminal Division uses the grand jury quite extensively in the 
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way that we do in civil rights cases for much th~ sa~e reason .. There is 
a need really to pin down evidence. We are dealmg,.m many msta~~es, 
in civi1 rights cases not with pillars of the. c:o.mmumty as complam:ng 
witnesses, people who have significant credIbIlIty problems, and t~at. s a 
long story I won't go into, but they are people who often have cnmmal 
records' they are people who are not steady employees, who are poorly 
educate'd, and, therefore, it is very important that ~e go through ,that 
process and have the grand jury assist us in evaluatmg the strength of 
our cases. h W 

That is a time-consuming process. We try to be very thoroug. e 
do have the forensic support of the FBI. I think the reports that ~e do 
are extremely thorough; they are much more thoroug~ than. oft~n IS the 
case at the local level. We could do some of these ~nveStIgatIO~s. and 
prosecutions more quickly and that's why w~'.re ~skmg for addItIonal 
resources; that's why we try to improve our htI!?atlon support program 
using computers and other techniques, but I thmk however much ~e 
increase our efficiency, we still are going to be slower on average m 
dealing with these cases than our local and. State prosecutors. . 

Ms. STEIN. But if I understand you correctly,. you are s~ymg you 
would not defer presenting a case to the gra~d Jury to walt and see 
whether the State was going to initiate prosecutIon? 

MR. DAYS. No, that's correct. . . . . 
Ms. STEIN. Does it ever happen that the State ImtI~tes prosecutIOn 

after a Federal prosecution has begun or after presentatIon to a Federal 
grand jury has begun? Th 

MR. DAYS. Yes, I believe there are such cases. Th.ey are rare. ere 
are a couple of situations that we are looking at.nght now where I 
think there is some feeling on the part of the Umted States attorn~ys 
that the local prosecutors will probably have a bette~ ch~nce of commg 
away with a conviction than we would prosecutmg m the Federal 
court. 

You have to understand, as I'm sure you do, that local p~osecutors 
have a panoply of offenses and charges that they can bnng under 
circumstances what we call police brutality or .abuse. They have lesser 
included offenses and so a skillful and professIOnal use of those State 
statutes can, in contrast to what we have ~o con~ront very often, 
present a jury with a variety of options. It IS. not Just up or dow~. 
There are ways in which the jury can express Itself. ot~er t~an acqUIt 
them, which is a problem we sometimes face,. expressmg I.tS VIew on. the 
severity of the violation, of the extent to WhICh they belI~ve a partICU­
lar defendant ought to be punished, so we are not left WIth murder or 
some type of felony charge bu~ l~sser included offenses that neverthe-
less get the message across, but It IS very rare.. , 

I mean, one does not come to my mind at this pomt, that after we ve 
done a grand jury, the local prosecutors have nevertheless gone for­
ward. 

M S Or when you are in the process of presenting to the s. TEIN. 
grand jury. . h I 

MR. DAYS. Or when we are m the pr?cess .. Ac.tually, t e case 
mentioned earlier, or was in my own mmd thmkmg of, about my 
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talking to local prosecutors and trying to force them to take some 
action, in fact, occurred at a time in which we had already conducted 
some grand jury proceedings. If I recall correctly, there had been a 
State grand jury, but we were on the brink of initiating our own grand 
jury proceeding. It was at that juncture that I talked to the local 
prosecutor and was able to get him to actually prosecute that case. 

Ms. STEIN. What would your inclination be, if you were presenting a 
case to the grand jury and the State indicted or charged the subject? 
Would your inclination be to proceed or to defer, pending the outcome 
of the State proceeding? 

MR. DAYS. It would depend. I think I would start with an inclination 
to suspend the grand jury proceedings, but if we concluded that it was 
very important to get witness testimony down in the record, if there 
were people who were being brought in from great distances, if we 
thought we would lose the ability to use a particular. prosecutor in the 
case who had extensive familiarity in the case, we might go forward. 
But I would start with a presumption that, under those circumstances, 

'suspending the proceedings would make more sense. 
Ms. STEIN. In your statement you indicated the awareness that cases 

of police brutality often give rise to discontent in the community and 
perhaps resulting in civil disorder or racial disorder. 

MR. DAYS. Yes. 
Ms. STEIN. Do you feel that you acquire knowledge of whether this 

is a significant problem in a given case, and, if so, how does that 
knowledge come to you? 

MR. DAYS. It is very impressionistic. It is largely drawn from com­
munity reaction, newspaper reports, calls that were received, telegrams, 
media reports. That's not always true; there are situations where, quite 
properly, organizations help mobilize public opinion with respect to a 
particular case. I don't criticize that; I don't quarrel with it at all, but 
there are situations where that type of reaction appears to be spontane­
ous, where the public reaction is one of such revulsion and outrage 
over a particular shooting or a alleged beating, we hear about it 
promptly. 

The FBI hears about it quite readily and we try to be sensitive to 
distinctions among cases, not that we put that case necessarily up at the 
top of the list, where we are on the brink of resolving another case that 
perhaps came to our attention earlier, but there is no ready way of 
assessing on a very accurate scale whether a particular incident may 
spark community disturbances or civil disturbances or will not. 

I see that Gilbert Pompa is here, Director of Community Relations 
Service, and while it is an independent agency within the Justice 
Department, it is not engaged in law enforcement; while it is not 
expected, not authorized, to provide investigatory information or prose­
cutorial information to the litigating divisions of the Justice Depart­
ment, it does provide ongoing assessments of community attitudes 
toward police misconduct cases, police brutality cases, and I read Mr. 
Pompa's weekly reports quite carefully. Dan RinzeI receives copies and 
I send them to other members of my staff. 
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I have called on Gil and he has always been responsive where I 
thought there was some potential for civil . disturbance, ,?ased upon 
information we had received, and I think that IS the aPI?ropnate role for 
the Com unity Relations Service, among others, to go mto t~e c?mm?­
nity, and he has been very forthcoming with assessments of sltuatl?ns m 
terms of the need for more than regularized responses to a particular 
complaint in a community where there is a lot of discontent" and 
concern about a case. . 

Ms. STEIN. If you received information indicating. that the potential 
for disorders resulting was significant, what effect, If any, would that 
have on the way the investigation would be conducted or the way you 
would handle the decision to prosecute? 

MR. DAYS. Well, first of all, I think we would be more concerned 
that the community understand that the Federal ?ov~rnme~t wa~ lo?k­
ing into the matter and wa~ prepared to. t~ke ~ctlon If the Investigation 
pointed to a likely violatIOn of the Clvtl nght~ laws, to m~k~ the 
community aware that the Federal Government .IS concern~d, IS mter­
ested that people are not left to their own deVices, there IS someone 
else looking into the matter. . ., . 

Secondly, in terms of our mvestlgatlons, we have asked for expedited 
investigations by the FBI in special cases. Now, one h~~ to ~ak.e a 
decision between an expedited investigation and a hasty mvestlgatlOn, 
because a hasty investigation is not s.ometh!n~ that be~nefits us or bene­
fits the community, so within professional hmlts we wlll try to move an 
investigation forward. ., . . . 

Director Webster has been extremely cooperative m provldmg addI-
tional agent assistance when we ~elt t~ere was .a need to do a particular­
ly quick investigation of the situatIOn. Agam Greensbo~o comes to 
mind, where within a matter of 24 hours there were, ~ thmk,. a co~ple 
of dozen FBI agents in the Greensboro area conductmg ~n ~nvestIga­
tion. Vernon Jordan was the same way and, of course, MiamI. Chatta­
nooga was another place where we got very prompt response from the 
FBI. d 

Once the investigation is completed, it is very har? for us to spee ?P 
the grand jury process and the process of makmg a prosecut?nal 
decision. That just has to go in the normal course, not t~at we put. I! on 
the back burner and forget about it. These are very difficult deCISions 
and I certainly would not like-and I don't think anybody here would 
like-the Department to be perceived as rushing to judgment on cases 
that are very complicated. We have to evaluate these and make a 
decision and sometimes the delay that we take leads us to con~l~de 
there's nothing that we can do, and yet when we reach that declsl~n, 
which is a very difficult decision where there's a lot of commumty 
interest and, as I said, reaction to allegations of police m~sconduct, we 
have to really be certain when we make those judgme~ts. We have to 
be able to face the music and willing to face the mUSIC, and we have 
been and we have looked at the investigations and looked everywhere 
and concluded there's no action to be taken. We have had no regrets 
about that and are able to stand behind the investigations that we 
conducted. 

! 

43 

Ms. STEIN. Would the possibility of disorders have any effect on the 
decision whether to prosecute as opposed to speeding up that decision? 
In other words, would it make you more inclined to tip the balance 
toward asking for an indictment? 

MR. DAYS. I don't think so. We are all human beings and not robots, 
and not automatons, so I would think that all of us are affected in some 
way by either the imminence of civil d1sturbances or the actuality of 
civil disturbances in looking at a particular case, but to the extent 
humanly possible we try to divorce ourselves from that in making a 
decision. 

Ms. ST"EIN. I would like to ask a final question that concerns testimo­
ny we heard this morning about statistics. The FBI maintains, as I 
understand it, statistics that detail a number of complaints of police 
brutality that they have received, but they do not break them down by 
police department or by race of the victim or race of the alleged 
perpetrator. I wonder if your office does so and whether breakdowns 
of that type would be valuable to you in terms of where to focus your 
attention, both in making decisions about prosecutions in individual 
cases and decisions about overall suits, such as the Philadelphia case 
that you brought last year? 

MR. DAYS. Well, we don't do this as a systematic matter. We have, 
from time to time, made evaluations on a police department by police 
department basis to determine where we appear to be getting the 
greatest number of complaint per capita. We also have made assess­
ments from time to time with respect to the race of the subject, the 
race of the victim, but we do not, on an ongoing basis. We can, on 
perhaps a current basis, provide that type of information, but I guess 
my . s~nse is that that is not really our role to keep those types of 
statIstIcs. 

Weare equal opportunity prosecutors. We prosecute black on black 
brutality, Indian on Indian, and so forth. I understand the pertinence of 
that type of information for some of your considerations, but I'm not 
certain that we are the agency to do that type of record keeping on a 
systematic basis, not that J would resist it but I want you to know we 
have not done it that way. From time to time we try to determine for 
purposes of allocation of resources what the picture looks like in a 
particular community and will continue to do that. ' 

Ms. STEIN. Do you think the compilation of that information would 
be valuable, and, if so, do you have an idea as to what agency would 
be the appropriate agency? 

MR. DAYS. I don't think it would be valuable in making decisions 
about individual cases. In other words, it would affect my judgment 
that we should go into a case that didn't appear to be meritorious 
because the department was a bad department. It might have some 
pertinence if we were confronted with two cases to prosecute and one 
involved the department that seemed to have a pretty bad record and 
one that did not, but I must admit we have not gone through that type 
of analysis in terms of allocation of resources. We know where we have 
had a number of complaints over the years and they continue to come 
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from those communities, so we don't have to do a case-by-case assess­
ment of these problems. 

We have this type of information in other areas in the civil area; for 
example, employment discriminatio~-we have a statistical way of 
doing that. I don't want to sound like a resisting witness before you, 
but I am very uncOlIifortable with the idea that word would get abroad 
that the Civil Rights Division, Criminal Section, goes through a racial 
analysis as it's investigating and determining whom to prosecute under 
civil rights laws, so that's really my concern. I don't know quite how 
to articulate that, other than to say that, but we are sensitive to those 
concerns. We are aware of many instances in which departments per­
haps need to be scrutinized more than others. But it is the type of 
internal prosecutorial judgments that are made every day throughout 
the country. They are not for publication and we don't keep a box 
score in that regard. 

Ms. STEIN. Thank you very much. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Berry? 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Mr. Days, to follow up on counsel's last 

question, isn't it the case that kind of information, the race of the 
people who are involved in the police brutality incident, would be 
helpful in sort of taking the temperature of places where racial violence 
mayor may not break out? Couldn't it at least be valuable for that 
purpose? 

MR. DAYS. If you could come up with a statistically valid model. In 
other words, I'm not certain that because we receive 200 complaints in 
a year ftom a city where the department has 12,000 officers, those are 
more or less meaningful than receiving 24 or 25 from a community that 
has 500 officers. I'm not sure of the calculus but-let me back up a 
little bit. 

You know about the Philadelphia case, the civil suit that we filed. It 
was our sense that in bringing civil actions, precisely the information 
that you're talking about ought to come into play. How many com­
plaints we received, how many suits had been filed by private parties 
alleging that there was brutality and there appeared to be a discrimina­
tory element, so in civil matters, it seems to me, that this information 
can be used openly and without apologies. It is just when one gets in 
the criminal process that my discomfort arises. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Would it be helpful in trying to prevent 
civil disorders involving police brutality as a triggering incident or 
failure of State and local prosecution to have FBI investigations com­
pleted so that you would be able to make a decision about whether you 
wanted to prosecute immediately in the case of an acquittal as, for 
example, in McDuffie? 

MR. DAYS. Well, you really can't, unless we do more than I have 
described with respect to the local proceedings. If we had people who 
could analyze and sit in court every day, daily transcripts, and do 
evaluations of witnesses and make certain all that information was 
available to us by the time that the local prosecution was over, I 
suppose that would help us a great deal, but I'm not certain that would 
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be an effective use of our resources. In particular cases it might be 
something that could be done. 

But we look at a number of situations where they have no local 
prosecutions, and it is hard for us to say that all those cases would 
warrant this type of a close scrutiny, ongoing evaluation of the local 
proceedings that you were just describing. I think in some celebrated 
cases that might serve to speed our process along but there are pitfalls. 
There are, for example, evidentiary problems that we might encounter 
if we had agents or representatives observing these trials. 

We've run into it in the McDuffie case because there are matters that 
can be used in some State proceedings that we are not allowed to use 
in Federal proceedings, so we have to make very certain that we are 
not cutting off the possibility of making our independent judgment and, 
I think, there is something about independence. 

I would not like the impression to be that we sat around and looked 
at what the locals did and we bought what they did. We want to be in 
a position to demonstrate that we have looked in a dispassionate fashion 
at what went on at the local level, perhaps with some brief removal of 
time from the event to be able to make a thorough and objective 
evaluation, but what you suggest is certainly a possibility. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. There seems to be some statistical ambigu­
ity- a difference in your testimony and Director Webster's testimony 
on the number of complaints. You say about 10,000 a year police 
misconduct and his testimony says about 5,000 allegations of police 
misconduct. I wouldn't want to delay the hearing by pursuing the 
disparity, but perhaps counselor someone could get your numbers and 
his numbers and see what the differences are. I just want that out. 

MR. DAYS. When we talk about complaints, we're talking about in an 
forms and with all manner and degree of substantiation, and there are 
many matters that are not investigated at all because on their face they 
appear to be incredible. We can't find any corroborative information. 
Limited investigations are done, for example, by going and talking to 
the complainant, and if the complainant said nothing happened, then 
that's the end of the investigation. ,_ 

I don't know to what extent the Director's testimony refl~cts their 
having culled out those matters that the Bureau is not asked by us to 
pursue to the extent conducting preliminary investigation. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. You state that you can prosecute only 50 to 
100 of the worst the cases every year when these complaints arise. 

MR. DAYS. I didn't say the worst the cases. _ 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Egregious I took to mean worst cases. I'll 

use your language then. -
MR. DAYS. Perhaps I should qualify that a little bit more because 

there are many egregious cases, but there are quite a few of them we 
couldn't prove in court in our estimation. Where we have 110 corrobo­
ration, where there is one-on-one, where we're confronted with throw­
down situatIon, a gun, or a knife, while we might investigate and take 
the grand jury from now until the year 2000, we would not be able to, 
based upon what we know of the criminal process, to prove that case. 
We probably couldn't even get a grand jury to agree. 
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So in reviewing files-and I'm sure the Criminal Section feels the 
same way and the U.S. attorneys feel the same way-we often come 
away with a gut sense that a violation took place and there was a civil 
rights abuse that took place. We know we can't prove it, so we don't 
go to grand juries to have grand jurors tell us what we, using our own 
judgment, know to be the case. We take only those cases where we 
want to get other information or where we want to test out the case 
before the grand jury before seeking an indictment and prosecuting it. I 
don't think it is fair to say we have good cases that we ignore and don't 
pursue. 

It's just that this process is a very difficult one. If a police officer is 
going to engage in misconduct, he or she does not normally do it in 
broad daylight with 50 objective witnesses present. In some instances, 
these instances occur under circumstances where there's' no way to 
prove them, so when we go to a grand jury with about a hundred or so 
cases, we are picking those cases where we think we have a good 
chance of making a case. 

Let me define egregious for you, because in some instances we are 
talking not merely about death or brutality but we're talking about 
blatant violations of people's civil rights, and this happens in some 
relatively minor circumstances where fellow officers have come for­
ward and said, "We just can't believe what the subject did in this case 
and we're willing to testify," and we have gone to trial on cases that 

.. didn't involve serious bodily injury because we wanted to reinforce the 
fact that officers themselves had come forward and were willing to 
testify. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. That's not so much these cases were more 
egregious than all the others; it was egregious but you also could prove 
them? 

MR. DAYS. That is right,but let me say that in expanding the United 
States attorneys' activities in this area, I am confident that the number 
of complaints will increase and perhaps the number of complaints that 
can be proven as violations of civil rights. The problem now is, I'm not 
certain that- in fact, I am certain; I am certain that everybody doesn't 
come to us. In some instances they don't know we exist, they don't 
know wh~trole we play, and if they know both of those things, they 
don't trmlt us. I think that by establishing a presence in the local 
jurisdictions with people who, if they are doing their jobs right, have 
some credibility, we are going to get more feedback, more complaints 
from organizations. I remember talking a couple of years ago to a 
United States attorney who said, "No one ever talks to me. I'm ready 
to handle civil rights complaints but I don't get any complaints." 

I said, "Well, why don't you take time out of your busy day and call 
civil rights groups in your town and have them over for lunch and talk 
to other groups that might be concerned, civic groups, about this 
problem and you may see some change." 

Indeed we have seen a change. People are now coming to U.S. 
attorneys' offices and filing complaints, so out of that, I think we wilt 
probably increase the quality-I don't want to sound like a production 
manager- but the quality of the complaints that we get. 
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VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Do you have any idea what happens to 
those complaints you don't pursue? 

Do you happen to have any idea or statistics about whether the 
State, local people prosecuted all of them or threw most of them away 
or most of the, bad complaints. 

MR. D~Ys. ~I don't h:ve ~ny statistical information or systematic way 
of answerll~g ~hat questton ~Ik~ that, ?ut my sense is nothing happens to 
them, that IS, In terms of crImInal actIOn. Many of them result in private 
damage suits. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. That leads to my next question. Do you 
think that-given the fact you only handle about 50 to 100 cases that 
y~u can prov~ and that are egregious cases-that the real remedy for 
thIS problem I~ the ~bse~ce of good, fair local prosecutors who really 
are Interested In dOIng It-they have private damage suits or private 
actions in this area or what's the-

MR. DAYS. That's certainly a major part of it. I think damage actions 
have become m~re and more successful. The Supreme Court has, by its 
rece?t constructton~ of 1983 and the whole question of municipal im­
mumty, has made It now more possible to get at the deep pocket in 
~hese cases, and t~ the extent that one gets at the deep pocket, not only 
IS the money avaIlable but there perhaps will be greater institutional 
response and reform where there are allegations of police misconduct 
that are proven in civil proceedings. I don't think it is the total answer 
b~t it is a very important ingredient in dealing with problems of police 
mIsconduct. 

VICE CI:IAIRMAN BERRY. Do 0 you think the 50 to 100 prosecutions 
are. more lIk~ly to be successful or a real deterrent to police abuse and 
polIce brutalIty at the local level? 

MR. DAYS. I think they serve some deterrent function. I don't think 
that they are a major deterrent to police misconduct. Attorney General 
Bell and I. conc~uded whe~ we decided to file the Philadelphia case we 
were dealIng WIth somethIng that went beyond individual a(,~ts of mis­
conduct. We were dealing with institutional problems that-if an officer 
on the beat perceives that he or she is going to be shielded and 
~rotected by the institution from an investigation and from prosecu­
ttons, that the counsel is going to be provided, and even when damages 
ar~ awarded that not. the ~ffic~r but the city is going to pay, then I 
thInk w~at we ~ave IS a SItuation where even prosecuting individual 
officers IS ~ot gOIng t? change the environment, and if we prosecute an 
officer, qUIck to c~:mvlct that ,officer, send him or her to jail, or get that 
officer off the polIce force, then there may well be another one coming 
to take the place that's been left vacant, because the system hasn't 
changed9 the structure hasn't changed. 

I think I have spoken to this Commission before about the Philadel­
phia expe~iehce. We. prosecuted six homicide detectives for systemati­
cally forCIng confeSSIons out of people who are charged with killings. 
They we~e convicted; their convictions were affirmed on appeal. They 
enga!?ed In the most h<:>rrendo~s activi~ies in exacting and extracting 
questtons from people, In one Instance In question, a false confession. 
The mayor, at the time, of Philadelphia kept the officers on the force, 
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. promoted one of the men who had been convicted, and asserted they 
were innocent until proven guilty at the Supreme Court level. 

I don't want at this point to beat on, to use the vernacular, Philadel­
phia, because I think Mayor Green and Commissioner Solomon have 
really taken significant steps since they came into office to deal with 
many problems. The recent shooting in Philadelphia and prompt re­
sponse by the Commissioner and by the mayor-that's what's needed. 
That's the type of institutional response that I think begins to get the 
message across to people up and down the line that they cannot violate 
citizens' rights with impunity. 

I see it as a group of responses to police misconduct-criminal 
prosecution, civil actions that seek institutional reform, the political 
process, certainly, and damage actions, and there may be several others 
that I can't think of right now, but it would be, I think, very unfortu­
nate for us to believe that there is any single answer to this problem. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. just have two more questions. In the police 
practices consultation in 1978 that the Commission held, there was 
some discussion of some complaints submitted to the Justice Depart­
ment by MALDEF, and MALDEF submitted some 55 complaints, and 
quite recently MALDEF, or at least it has been indicated to me-they 
assert that only 2 of the cases ever got any attention from the Justice 
Department out of the 55 that they submitted. Are you familiar at all 
with what I am saying? 

MR. DAYS. Yes. I'm very familiar. I got the letters from Miss Mar­
tinez. I responded to the letters of Miss Martinez. I've overseen the 
investigation and reviews of th~ complaints that she brought to our 
attention, and it is correct. We have prosecuted only two out of the 
group of complaints that she sent to us, but we did investigate and 
review everyone. In some instances we already conducted investiga­
tions and determined to close them. In some instances there was lack of 
cooperation by the victim. In some cases the victim or witnesses were 
unavailable, and I can just go down the list, but I'll be happy to 
provide the Commission with copies of my correspondence on that 
issue. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. I would like to see that. 
MR. DA YS. You could review that. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Can we get it in the record at this point? 
MR. DAYS. I'll be happy to submit it for the record. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That will be received, without objection, in 

the record at this point. 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Only other question is, one of those com­

plaints that MALDEF was cited was about Mr. Jose Sinohui. 
MR. DAYS. Sinohui. 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. And I'm aware, too, that you received, at 

least the Justice Department received, a letter on August 21 in addition 
to a number of other letters from various people, from 17 Members of 
Congress, including Senator Edwards who is the chairman of our 
oversight committee, asking whether you are going to go forward 
again with this case, and there have been some people in the Hispanic 
community who have said the Department seemed not to follow a 
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consistent pattern in handling police brutality cases .. For example, in the 
McI?uffie ca~e, th~y allege you moved quickly after the riots started 
but m the SmohUl case, who ~as shot and killed 3 years ago, there 
have b.een State. c~urt proceedmgs and grand jury proceedings and 
gran? Jury now IS Impan~led, I understand, and that you seem to be 
movmg slowly to determme what you are going to do, and that's the 
letter from the Members of Congress encourages you to move in this 
area. 

Are you familiar with this? 
MR. DAYS. I'm .inti~ately familiar with the case. All I can tell you it 

has been a long tIme m the Department in our reviewing it but I am 
not h~re to ~pologize for the process we followed. We ha~e done an 
extensIve revIew of the case. I have personally met with Mrs. Sinohui, 
the mot~er ~f the deceased. We have conducted extensive grand jury 
-pr?c~edmgs I~ that case. In fact, the United States Attorney for the 
DIStrIct of A:nzona personally handled the Sinohui grand jury to dem­
?n~trate the Importance of the case to the Department and our interest 
mIt. 
T~ere have been a number of proceedings. There was a local pros­

~cutIon .. ~here. have been t.wo civil actions-one civil action, two trials 
m the Clv~l a~tlOn,. and, qUlte f:ankly, one of the things that we've had 
to deal wIth m ultImately commg to some result in the Sinohui case is 
that ,;e keel? receiving what is alleged to be new evidence that we 
haven t consIdered, and we have to go back and kind of gear up and 
try to determine, "Well did that person appear before the grand jury 
who also. appeare.d b~fore the State trial? Let's compare the testimony. 
Is there ~nforJ?at,lOn m that testimony that we didn't get?" There are 
people wno dIdn t appear before the grand jury that we ought to look 
at the deposition of. 

We have spent a great deal of time evaluating this case, and I hope 
v,ery soon we can reach some decision. There has been a great deal of 
local an~ national interest in it. The Members of Congress have ex­
pressed mterest. Senator DeConcini on more than one occasion remind­
e~ me of the fact that this matter was still in the Department, and I 
m~gbt sa~ !~at I. use Department because it is not just in the Civil 
RIghts DIvIsIon; It has been a matter of concern at the Deputy Attor­
ney General level. The Criminal Division has been consulted in some 
resp(~cts, ~~ I t~ink that while it would be a happy occasion for us to 
reac~l decIsIons m these difficult cases promptly, sometimes it is just not 
pc:ssIble. We have to take the heat and that's what we're doing. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Thank you very much. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Horn? 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Besides the changes to 18 U.S.C. 241 and 242 

about which this Commission and the Department of Justice agree d~ 
you believ~ we need additional Federal statutes to handle some of the 
problems 111 these areas, and, if so, what do you believe we need? 

MR. D.A YS. Well, under the crimin~l code revision one of the things 
that I thInk would be helpful to us IS the concept of lesser included 
offenses, that w.e would have a greater range of options in terms of 
bases for chargmg and getting convictions. There would be greater 
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clarity in our proceedings. Right now we have to talk to judges and 
juries essentially in constitutional terms when we write and prepare our 
indictments, and we get our indictments when we make introductory 
statements to the jury and our summations, and that creates a leyel of 
obscurity that I think makes it difficult sometimes for us to g~~ our 
message across. 

I might say that even in the Congress there appears to be s0n:te lack 
of information, although we've been providing as much as we can 
about why certain things are civil rights violations, why acting under 
color of State law doing X, like engaging in intimidation in a union 
setting might involve civil rights violations, so to the extent we could 
pin down as the revisions attempt to do with some differences between 
the Senate and House versions, the better off we would be. So I'm 
supportive of that. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Any others besides those? 
MR. DAYS. I talked about the specific intent and you picked that up. 
COMMISSIONER .HORN. I iust wonder if there are any in the Depart-

ment that hav~n't surfaced,' for various and sundry reasons, that should 
surface. That's what I'm fishing for. 

MR. DAYS. I don't believe so. I don't believe so. I think that what we 
try to do in the criminal code provisions is expand the penalties, expand 
the lesser included offenses, address some of the specific intent con­
cerns, and, generally, put us in a position to speak English to judges 
and juries when we conduct our prosecution. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. You heard this question I'm about to ask you 
when I asked Mr. Mullen, but I'm curious, on these guidelines that 
determine whether an FBI investigation should continue when you 
have got a police misconduct case and you've got the potential for a 
civil disturbance, how you would feel about enunciating a policy that 
in police-community shooting incidents when nonwhites are the .al1eg~d 
victims, would it be feasible as a guideline for the FBI to contmue Its 
investigation regardless of the State prosecution going on if an all-white 
jury was involved in deciding the local indictment? 

MR. DAYS. No, I would not be in favor of that. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Why not? 
Don't you think we've just got a powder keg in our midst? Aren't 

we just playing catch-up all the time if you aren't prepared to go? And 
then we have this Miami and then the Attorney General flies there and 
then we run around like rabbits-it seems to me we're talking about 
preventive medicine here. 

MR. DA YS. I think it would be preventive in a way tb.'!t would 
undermine the judicial process and the criminal process. I would not 
like it, although there is this perception in very many minority commu­
nities that the minute an all-white jury is convened, that tells you that 
justice is not going to be done. I would hate for the Federal Govern­
ment to communicate that message. It has been a problem historically. 
It is still a problem in some cases. We have seen situations where that is 
not the case, where we've gone before all-white juries or juries that 
were majority white or nonblack or non-Hispanic and got indictments 
and got guilty verdicts, so I think what we have to do is ensure that 
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the jury selection process has integrity, that members of the community 
are adequately able to serve on juries. 

I'm concerned about the use of preemptory strikes, preemptory chal­
le~ges, but the Supreme Court in Swain v. Alabama at least gave some 
latItude to prosecutors to use peremptory strikes in a way that could 
re~ove minorities from particular juries. Where it is systematic, then I 
thmk that would be one of the considerations that go into our determi­
nat~on to waive our normal policy and go forward, but I would like to 
do It on an ad hoc basis, not on a catogorical or general basis. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Okay, but if we're doing it ad hoc, then aren't 
we always subject to the fact that we will be caught short when an 
incident occurs? . 

MR. DAYS. Well, we may be caught short, but I don't think we'.re 
caught short because we haven't done what you recommend. For 
example, I went to Chattanooga and while the newspapers widely 
reported that the civil disturbance was caused by the verdicts in the 
local prosecution against people who have alleged they were members 
?f the .Klan who ~ad shot four black women in Chattanooga, I believe 
In Apnl, that was m part the cause for the civil disturbance. But when I 
went there and I talked to local officials and I talked to community 
leaders, the most significant concern in the community was housing­
that public housing was terrible and thel'e was a lack of responsiveness 
on the part of the local officials to terrible conditions under which 
many blacks had to live. 

Now, the point I'm making is that a result in the case perhaps served 
to galvanize the community reaction, but the underlying problems went 
far beyond this criminal proceeding. In fact, as you know, there was a 
conviction. You may quarrel with how much of a conviction there was 
but there was a conviction in that case. We weren't talking about 
exoneration entirely. The other thing was that in Chattanooga there 
seemed to be less connection on the local level between the men who 
engaged in the shooting and the Klan, as we know it, than there was in 
terms of national media discussion. 

These are complicated matters and I'm just trying to suggest we 
should not identify techniques that may have very significant counter­
p~·oductive consequences, thinking that they will serve to prevent civil 
dIsorder or reduce the extent to which outbreaks occur, because I don't 
think they will. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. On page 3 of Director Webster's statement he 
said, "It should be noted that in matters involving mass demonstrations 
and major confrontations between local law enforcement officers and 
groups of persons, no investigation is conducted by the FBI on its own 
initiative or upon the United States Attorney's request without prior 
clearance from the Department of Justice." I just would like to know, 
have any such requests from the FBI or the United States attorney 
been turned down by the Department of Justice? 

MR. DAYS. Well, as you might have gathered, those policies were 
established at a time when it was widely asserted by civil rights groups 
that the FBI showed up at demonstrations to take names and license 
plate numbers and not to really engage in any information gathering 
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that might result in prosecutions against local law enforcement. I don't 
know whether the times have changed in that regard or what the 
community perception is, but I certainly continue to b~liev~ that a 
visible FBI presence during certain types of demonstrations IS not a 
wise idea. 

For one thing, FBI agents may, under those circ~mstances, .be calle~ 
in to serve a law enforcement function. I mean, If some violence IS 
occurring with respect to an individual, an ~~I agent has to deci~e 
whether he or she is an observer or a participant and unless we re 
going to have FBI contingents that are li~e .the Nationa~ Gua.rd, ~ don't 
think thafs feasible. I think the more slgmficant consideratIOn IS that 
there may be chilling consequences having the FBI on the spot. "':e 
have not received any requests, I think, because we have engaged m 
various close coordination with the FBI and with the United States 
attorney's offices in these situations. I think, for .example, of Deca~ur, 
Alabama or Greensboro for that matter, where It was our determma­
tion that' we would not have FBI agents on the scene, that is, actually 
watching the demonstration, but we w~uld hav~ FBI ~g~t;tts i~ the 
community available to go in and collect mformatlon and Imttate mves­
tigations if that proved to be necessary. We have done that on a 
number of occasions. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. I take it from reading that paragraph we've 
got two problems here. One is, should any presence of t~e FB~ occ~r 
during the incident or potential problems? and the other IS the mvesb-
gation after the incident. . 

He uses the word, "No investigation is conducted by the FBI on ItS 
own initiative." As I understand it, Justice's policy is, basically, you 
don't want the FBI present during what might become a potenti~l 
incident because of its chilling effect, so, in terms of his paragraph, he IS 
forced to only ask for your clearance after the fact in the conduct of an 
investigation; is that correct? 

MR. DAYS, That's correct. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. And there is in existence a Justice policy that 

says you really shouldn't be present during Bmass demonstrations and 
major confrontations between local law enforcement officers and 
groups of persons." Is that correct? 

MR. DAYS. Yes. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Now, in terms of requests for investigation, do 

I take it that you have received no requests for investigation? 
MR. DAYS. You are quite right, and the direct answer to your 

question is, we have never confronted that because in every instance 
we've ordered an investigation, so that there has not been a need fQr 
the FBI to ask us whether it was all right to conduct an investigation. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Or the United States attorneys? 
MR. DAYS. Or 'the United States attorneys. I have, I think, without 

exception, where there have been disturbances of this kind, you imme-
diately requested an FBI investigation.. . 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, that also surpflses me because It seems 
to me with the diverse country of 50 States, while you will know the 
obvious that gets on television, there could be incidents that do not 
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trickle into Washington, and I'm sort of amazed we don't have initia­
tive from the FBI or United States attorney to request their activity 
following a particular incident. This all has to come out of the Civil 
Rights Division? 

MR. DAYS. Let me return to the other part of my answer. We do, I 
think, have a very good working relationship with the FBI and with 
U.S. attorneys' offices, and they are much more willing to approach me 
or people on my staff informally because we know perhaps that a 
demonstration is about to take place. We talk about the strategy that 
we should use. We talk about the extent to which an investigation 
might be needed if problems arise during a demonstration. 

If they do arise, we go forward with the investigation. So I think the 
realty is that those guidelines were established for another time when 
there was some feeling in the Department that ,the FBI or the United 
States attorneys might run wild and get themselves embroiled in some­
thing that was highly political and perhaps would cause greater prob­
lems for us as prosecutors after the fact. 

In this time, we have not confronted that problem. We have been 
able to orchestrate these investigations quite well. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Okay. You'J."e doing it on an ad hoc basis by 
close collaboration and cooperation. Do you feel that the guidelines 
should be changed? 

MR. DAYS. I think that's worthy of consideration. There are several 
things that perhaps ought to be changed in the U.S. attorney's manual 
that we have not got to. We did a complete reworking of the directions 
to the FBI and to the United States attorneys' offices late last year and 
one of the things that we came across in the material that had been in 
the United States attorneys"manual has quite a bit of an anachronism. I 
mean references to things that the FBI agents should look into, that 
they sho~ldn't be looking into, like whether- affiliations of people 
who are mvolved in alleged police brutality situations. So we've re­
moved that type of anachronistic material. We brought it up to date. I 
think you're quite right, we should look at these guidelines ~s well. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. You mentioned another topic I was going to 
question a little later, but since you brought it up, let me ask you on 
those instructions to the United States attorneys and also the guidelines 
for FBI investigations in areas such as this, are those classified docu­
ments? 

MR. DAYS. They are not classified but-
COMMISSIONER HORN. Has the General Counsel asked for them? 
Ms. STEIN. No. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Could we have as an exhibit in the record . , 

and we wIll work it out to the mutual convenience of Justice and the 
Commission between counsel, what those guidelines are? I am interest­
ed in what are your instructions in this area-we're talking about police 
brutality, civil disturbance, U.S. attorneys, FBI. ' 

MR. DAYS. Be happy to provide them. , 
COMMISSIONER HORN. I would like them as an exhibit at this point in 

the record. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Without objection that will be done. 
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MR. DAYS. We've tried to be forthcoming with that information. As 
I've said, we provide them to the International Association of Chiefs of 
Police, a model of how we conduct investigations, what types of things 
we look for, what materials we gather, so I don't think there's any 
problem in providing the Commission with that information. 

I think you have a manual in the possession of the Commission, but 
we can provide you with the update of these instructions that I think 
will give you the best sense of where we are going. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. So the record is clear, without objection, that 
material is to be made available and will be inserted in the record at 
this point. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. You mentioned your own anticipation in ad­
dressing police executives on the problem of education, civil riot con­
siderations, and in this area has the Civil Rights Division reviewed the 
syllabus used by the FBI at Quantico or at other programs to train 
local law enforcement officers, and, if so, to what degree do you feel 
that the civil rights considerations addressed in that training program, 
or those training programs, are adequate. 

MR. DAYS. I really can't speak to the question of the time in the 
training program that is devoted to civil rights matters. Perhaps Dan 
Ril1zel can, but I do know that the material is well done; it is consistent 
with our policies, and I know the people who are lecturing at the 
National Police Academy on these issues are thoroughly familiar with 
our practices, the laws that we enforce, and I think are very active 
themselves in dealing with these problems, so I have no criticism 
whatsoever. In fact, I have to be laudatory to the extent to which the 
FBI academy in the National Police Academy addresses these issues 
because, while I go and speak for an hour four times a year, they are in 
for several hours with police executives who have a lot of probing and 
not-so-friendly questions about why the Federal Government is en­
gaged in police brutality investigations. 

In the past, we have helped the FBI develop the material that is used 
in those training programs, and I and my staff participated about a year 
ago in a training program at Quantico that went several days with 
supervisors on civil rights matters, not just criminal matters but civil 
rights matters that we investigate as well through the FBI. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Let me ask you, has the lack of an Assistant 
Attorney General for Internal Security who could pursue the activity 
of extremist groups, such as the Klan, which might lead to civil distur­
bances therefore police-community confrontations, been a hindrance to 
the operation of the Civil Rights Division of the Department of Justice? 

MR. DAYS. Well, not ever having had one I don't miss the fact that 
there is no such colleague in the Department. I think that the guidelines 
that were established-promulgated by Attorney General Levy-are 
good guidelines. They have, by and large, kept the FBI within appro­
priate limits in terms of the use of informants and investigation of 
domestic security problems. Where domestic security investigations 
have been established, they have been established under circumstances, 
I think, that were extremely appropriate. I think, on balance, while 
their having informants in every Klan klavern 01' in every white su-
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premacist group or black supremacist group might move us along 
sometimes, I think we know what the threats are to first amendment 
rights of having a more openended policy, so I'm very comfortable 
with the guidelines. I don't know whether you need anybody to look 
over domestic security. I think not. I think the FBI is doing a very 
good job in that regard. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. On page 6 of your prepared testimony, you 
note that you must personally give your approval before a dual pros­
ecution can either begin or continue. You State that "since March 1977, 
I have approved seven dual prosecutions." 

My curiosity is about requests for dual prosecutions. 
MR. DAYS. Well, once again, I think you are formalizing the process 

more than in fact is the case. I review with my staff a number of 
matters that come forward and we make a judgment, reviewing all the 
records as to whether there should be a dual prosecution. I get recom­
mendations from Mr. Rinzel and my deputies and I make a judgment. I 
do not recall a situation where I declined to bring a dual prosecution 
where such a prosecution was recommended to me, that is within my­
no, there was-let me correct that. There was a case that got quite a bit 
of discussion over the past couple of years where there were mixed 
recommendations with respect to what we should do, and I recom­
mended against the dual prosecution. 

COMMISSIONER HORN . You did turndown one. On page 8 you note, 
"The Civil Rights Division can also request such an analysis from a 
United States Attorney's office," and this refers to an attorney in the 
Criminal Section- let me read the paragraph: 

When an attorney in the Criminal Section believes that a matter 
investigated by the FBI has prosecutive merit, he or she will 
prepare a written analysis of the evidence and the law, called a 
"prosecutive s?mmary." The. Civil Rights Division can also request 
such an analysIs from the Umted States Attorney's office which has 
recommended prosecution of a civil rights violation. 

My curiosity is to what extent has there been disagreements between 
your office and the U.S. attorneys on prosecutions of civil rights viola­
tions? 

MR. DAYS. There have been some differences of opinion. I think if I 
were to count the instances, probably those. where the United States 
attorney did not want to go forward outnumber those in which the 
United States attorney wanted to go forward and we didn't want to go 
forward. There have been such situations, though, but I think that they 
have in almost every instance been resolved by consultation between us 
and the United States attorney's office-sometimes me and the United 
States attorney personally-because often we are concerned about pro­
ceeding with a case because we don't think that a United States attor­
ney's office has done as thorough a preparation of the case as we 
believe ought to be done. 

For example, there are occasions where we differ with U.S. attorneys 
on the role of the grand jury. Some U.S. attorneys have indicated to us 
that they want to go to trial without testing their evidence in the grand 
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jury, and our procedure is to use the grand jury except in very special 
cases, because we find that strengthens the cases that we ultimately 
present, so we work out an accommodation on that basis. Sometimes 
we disagree over the style of the indictment. There are charges that 
should be there or shouldn't be there, and we have to negotiate, but I 
think in most instances they have been worked out. They are worked 
out every day at Mr. Rinzel's level as head of the Criminal Section. I 
become involved quite rarely in discussions of that kind. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. I suspected your answer would be that and I 
would agree with you that the likelihood is that you would be prod­
ding for more action in a civil rights sense than most U.S. attorneys. 

MR. DAYS. I think that's true. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. That leads me to the obvious. In terms of the 

earlier questions of Commissioners on data gathering, is it not important 
that your office have as a monitoring tool, in terms of sort of judging 
the attitudes that might be at play, knowing to what degree particular 
victims, investigators, prosecutorial review staff in the Federal hierar­
chy are of the same race or a different race than the victim? It just 
seems to me as a matter of monitoring, if over time you find in one 
district you have all-white FBI agents, all-white assistant U.S. attorneys 
investigating Hispanic victims or black victims of police brutality cases 
and they never seem to gel the case, that one at Washington could 
legitimately say, "Folks, maybe we've got a problem there and why 
don't we assign some new staff in that area?" 

MR. DAYS. I approach it from the other end. I mean, we know how 
many complaints we get from certain districts, and we also know 
which U.S. attorneys' offices are active and we have identified U.S. 
attorneys' offices where there appears to be very little activity, and we 
have gone into those offices to try to determine why there isn't more 
activity. It may be that things are well handled and the matters that 
have come to our attention were not worthy of pursuit, but one of the 
things that I have required, for example, is that U.S. attorneys give us 
their recommendation on every case. That was not the practice in the 
past. 

We would get FBI reports that said nothing about U.S. attorneys' 
views, and I have made it clear that the agents must consult with U.S. 
attorneys. When I get nos or maybes or perhaps from U.S. attorneys, I 
begin to question whether there is a commitment to pursuing these 
matters, and we do the same thing with the FBI. 

We have identified offices and so has Director Webster where things 
don't seem to be going very well, despite a volume of complaints the 
investigations don't seem to come out right. There seems to be a drop 
in midstream. We find out, for example, in one jurisdiction that the 
United States attorney, rather than requiring the FBI to submit reports 
on certain cases that were of colorable concern to the government 
under civil rights laws, would allow the FBI special agent in charge or 
one of his staff to call over to the United States attorney and say, "We 
just got X, Y, and Z complaints in our office. Should we do anything 
with it?" and let the assistant United States attorney say, "No, that 
doesn't sound like it's worth anything. Forget it." 
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w ~ have been. sensitive to those problems and we have, for example, 
reqUIred that Umted States attorney to enter into an agreement with us 
and to have the local special agent in charge of the FBI enter into an 
agreement, so it is completely understood that the old procedure was 
not the one that should be followed. We have been educating U.S. 
attorneys to the fact that they should not deal with the FBI in that 
fashion. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Ok~y. On page 9 you refer to the July 25-1 
take it it is 1979-memorandum when you delegated­

MR. DAYS. That is 1980. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. That is 1980? 
MR. DAYS. Yes. 
CO~MISSIONER HORN. And you delegated to United States attorney 

authonty to proceed under many criminal civil rights statutes without 
obtaining your prior approval. 

I would merely like a copy of that inserted in the record at this 
point. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. If there is no objection, that will be done. 
COMMISSIONER H~RN .. On page 10 you note the various State fleeing 

felon statutes make It dIfficult for you to establish the specific intent 
necessary to prove a violation of the civil rights statutes. Has Justice 
compiled an up-to-date set of those various State statutes so they could 
be furnished to the Commission? . 

MR. DAYS. Well, it is in the draft of the task force on lethal force 
that the Attorney General established. I don't see why that information 
couldn't be provided. I don't think we're in a position to provide a 
draft to you. Certainly I'm not. Maybe the Attorney General would be 
willing-

COMMISSIONER HORN. I'm just interested in the statute. 
MR. DAYS. No, we do-we have a breakdown by various categories. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. I would like to-
MR. DAYS. 36 States, I believe, or something like 36 that have fleeing 

felon statutes. 
~OMMIS~ION~R HORN. I would like that to be furnished and appro­

pnate portions mserted in the record in relation to this. 
CHAI~~AN FLEMMING. To clear up one thing at this point, when do 

you antICIpate that the task force report might be released? 
MR. DAYS. I really can't say at this point. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Vvill the task force deal with the fleeing felon 

statute issue? 0 

MR. DAYS. Certainly, its draft does in some detail. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Without objection to that, I would like that 

furnished in the record at this point. Staff will work it out. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. The summary of the statute? 
COMMISSIONER HORN. The summary of the statute on the fleeing 

felon. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Okay, without objection, that will be done. 
COMMISS.IONE~ HORN. You note further down on page 10 that you 

were workmg WIth the Attorney General to obtain adequate resources 
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to reduce substantially your present review time and that refers to the 
complexity of these death cases. 

Have you requested such additional staff? How much are we talking 
about? 

MR. DAYS. Well, we have asked for additional resources for FY 81 
and we are seeking additional resources for FY 82, particularly in light 
of the problems we had this summer dealing with the various outbreaks 
of violence and the various allegations of police misconduct occurring 
in the summer. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Are you talking about one attorney, two at­
torneys? 

MR. DAYS. No, "no. We are talking about, I believe, four staff, 
additional staff people for FY 81, and I'm trying to remember what 
we've sought for FY 82, but we are seeking these resources with the 
expectation that the civil rights units in the United States attorneys' 
offices will also be augmented in some way, not necessarily they will 
get large numbers of additional staff but their responsibilities for being 
more focused on civil rights matters. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, where is that FY 81 request right now? 
MR. DAYS. It's sitting in the Congress. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. In other words, your request for four was 

approved by Justice and OMB and is part of the President's budget? 
MR. DAYS. That is right. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. So you had no restriction on the resources 

you asked for, or did they cut you back? 
MR. DAYS. My recollection is that we asked for more and did not get 

all that we asked for. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. How many more? 
MR. DAYS. I don't recall offhand. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Would you mind furnishing it for the record, 

please? 
MR. DAYS. Certainly. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Without objection, that will be inserted at 

this point. 
MR. DAYS. Let me emphasize, Mr. Horn, in that regard we are not 

talking about minimal support versus maximum support. In other 
words, the resources that we asked for were not of a magnituqe of 50 
to 100 additional and we got only 4. What we got was within the range 
of what we were seeking but we will provide that information. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. On page 13 you mentioned that "we got more 
than 10,000 complaints of police misconduct per year. Yet we can only 
prosecute between 50 and 100 of the most egregious cases." 

Is this simply because you lack the investigative staff in the FBI or is 
it because you lack prosecutorial resources? Is it because there is simply 
no time to review these cases at the United States attorney or what? In 
other words, I'm trying to get at how adequate are the numbers of 
prosecutions you pursue in relation to the volume of complaints? 

MR. DAYS. Well, I think the "only" in that line perhaps conveys the 
wrong message. I think Commissioner Berry asked much the same 
question about whether we had made some type of administrative 
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decision about how many cases we could pursue as opposed to deciding 
to prosecute all the good cases, the cases that we thought we could 
make, and it is the latter, not the former, and, as I said, if we have cases 
that deserve to be taken to grand jury and prosecuted~ I am confident 
that we can, in most instances, find the resources to pursue those cases. 

We're sometimes really strapped. I felt it this summer when I called, 
the Criminal Section of the Civil Rights Division and wished to speak 
to the Section Chief and talked to a lawyer who had been on my staff 
for about a year. Dan Rinzel was in Texas, I believe, looking into a 
case involving a border patrol; another deputy was trying or handling 
the grand jury in the Miami case and my second deputy was out in 
Arizona trying the Hannigan case, and some of the other senior attor­
neys were away, so I don't want to assert, because it would be a lie, 
that we have all the resources we could use in this regard. 

It is just not true. We could use additional resources but I don't see 
the Civil Rights Division's Criminal Section becoming kind of a SWAT 
team that flies on a moment's notice to every part of the country where 
there might be some problems. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. My last question concerns page 17 of your 
testimony. You note, "Prosecution decisions can only be. made on the 
basis of the evidence developed in the course of the investigation. If the 
evidence shows a violation of the Federal criminal civil rights statutes, 
such that a fairminded jury should vote to convict, a prosecution will 
ordinarily be instituted." 

My question is, in your experience, do you feel the juries have 
generally supported you based on the evidence? Does the Department 
see any differences between the jury results in civil rights cases where 
you felt that a fairminded jury should vote to convict and noncivil 
rights cases where they might have felt that a fairminded jury should 
vote to convict? " 

MR. DA,YS. I think that in the last few years we have seen better 
responses from grand juries and petit juries than was true in the early 
70s, but we have not reached the millenium. Things have not changed 
entirely. We still run into quite a bit of jury nullification. There have 
been a couple of cases this year where I think we were frankly shocked 
that we didn't get indictments. We got all the evidence there, not just 
to prove that there was probable cause for believing that there was a 
violation and that the subject committed that violation, but we thought 
we had a case that could go to the jury and we could win it and the 
grand jury said, "No dice." We encounter that from time to time. We 
encounter it in terms of trials themselves. . 

We have a major prosecution in Texas where we thought we had a 
very good case and the jury seemed to ignore our evidence. That is its 
prerogative but this is a problem. We can test ,my assumptions statisti­
cally, I think, and with some type of objectivity by comparing the 
conviction rate that we encounter in prosecutions against police offi­
cers, first, against the normal success rate in criminal prosecutions, and, 
secondly, comparing our success rate in prosecutions against police 
officers against our prosecutions against non-law-enforcement person-
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nel, and the picture is, I would say, that in a normal prosecutorial 
situation the conviction rate would be in the upper 90 percentile. 

If we look at our conviction rate, we fluctuate between 45 to 70 
percent in any given year hi terms of our success rate when we're 
prosecuting polic.e officers, but if one looks at our conviction rate in 
involuntary servitude or peonage cases,one sees, interestingly enough, 
the pattern that is more common in normal prosecutions, that is 95, 96, 
97 percentage conviction rate. So there is still-assuming we really are 
applying the same standards in determining when to go forward in all 
of these cases, there is clearly a discrepancy in the way that the juries 
respond to our cases when police officers are defendants. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Does this mean that in cases which have the 
sensitivity of interracial conflicts, etc., that perhaps there ought to be 
another process to secure an indictment, and Justice should be recom­
mending that to the Congress or the Constitution in either case? 

MR. DAYS. In my spare time I speak to the Constitution. Well, first 
of all, we encounter jury nullification where there are no racial consid­
erations whatsoever. I think that we're talking first about resistance, 
public resistance, to the idea that someone who has been hired to 
uphold the law, who. is sworn to protect people, who knowingly 
violate someone's rights, and we have white and white, black and 
black, and so forth, and we still encounter jury nullification where the 
jury just says, "We're not interested," in effect. "We don't believe this 
is a matter that should result in a conviction," so that's part of the 
response. 

The other part of the response is, I .don't think there is a better 
system. And while I was preparing for this testimony, I thought once 
again about greater use of informations rather than going to grand 
juries and seeking indictments, but I think that would simply cause us 
to confront reality at the trial stage. One of the things that we have to 
be very concerned about is community expectation as to what we're 
going to be able to accomplish, and I think, knowing what we know 
about resistance of juries to our cases, we owe the public the considera­
tion of our going to a grand jury and trying to test out our case so we 
know something about what the reaction is going to be before we 
actually try to try it. As we have very good cases and we lose them, 
we develop even greater cynicism, it seem to me, not only about police 
process but about the judicial system itself. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Thank you. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Just a couple of things that I would like t(:; 

follow through on briefly. First of all, I would like personally to 
express my own appreciation for the way in which you, since you have 
been in office, have involved U.S. attorneys in the civil rights .area. I 
think it is very, very encouraging that they feel that they have responsi­
bility in this area, and I think it is very encouraging that there are now 
civil rights units in some of the larger offices and so on. 

I think your delegations of authority to act to the U.S. attorneys and 
to the civil rights units and the U.S. attorneys' office is very encourag­
ing because it gets down closer to the grassroots, and this Federal 
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presence that we talk about as being so important at the community 
level becomes all the more apparent. 

I also would like to say that I personally, of course, am in complete 
agreement with the objectives of the 1976 guidelines to which reference 
has been made. They were long overdue and I feel they constitute a 
great service to this country, but I do like Commissioner Horn's sug­
gestion. Conceivably, in the light of the experience that we've had over 
the last 4 or 5 years, they might be looked at to see whether or not the 
pendulum might have swung too far in one direction, because I have 
the feeling that situations do begin to fester in the area of administration 
of justice and in other areas at the community level. When they do 
begin to fester, if someone would take the initiative in conducting some 
type of investigation, they might bring some things on top of the table 
t]tat, in the long run, would prevent civil disorder. 
- I get that feeling as I meet from time to time with some of our State 

Advisory Committees and listen to them talk about the way they 
perceive Klan activity to be going on in particular States. I mean, I just 
get the feeling that situation is beginning to fester, so it does seem to 
me that it is worth taking a look at them from that point of view. 

The second point is, I am delighted that you made reference to your 
Philadelphia suit. You noticed in our report that we commended Justice 
for having appealed the adverse decision you got from the United 
States district judge. You probably also noticed that we recommended 
that con~ideration be given to giving you a clear statutory mandate to 
pursue that kind of a civil remedy. 

Personally, I agree with the thrust of your comments that, if we're 
really going to prevent some of these things, we've got to get at the 
institutional aspect of it, and we welcomed, as you know, your Phila­
delphia suit, growing out of our own experience in Philadelphia be­
cause we had conducted hearings there and had gotten some firsthand 
indication of how the institutions were operating. 

It was a very hopeless type of situation. I am just wondering whether 
the Department has given any consideration to the possibility of putting 
before Congress the question of the Department having a clear-cut 
statutory mandate to follow that route? . 

:MR. DAYS. Well, Commissioner Flemming, as you probably know, 
we've been this route before, both before my time and since my time. 
Before my time in terms of dealing with things like school desegrega­
tion and voting and so forth, but most recently, as you know, we 
confronted the same challenge to the Attorney General's inherent au­
thority to deal with violations of civil rights insofar as institutionalized 
persons are concerned, and after we had done what we had thought we 
could do in the courts to get a support for our theory and were 
unsuccessful, we turned to the statutory route. I think to the extent that 
we are unsuccessful in getting the Third Circuit Court of Appeals to 
uphold the theory that we advocated in the district court, I think it 
would be timely for the Dep;utment to consider going after statutory 
authority from the Congress, because I think it is very needed. We 
would not have brought the Philadelphia suit if we had not felt it was 
such a critical need for the government to play a role in this area. 
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The appeal in the Philadelphia case is being argued on October 10. I 
will be arguing it. I hope I do a good enough job to convince the court 
of our position. .. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. We certainly hope that you are successful. 
Just one other comment. I was very appreciative of your reference to 
the Chattanooga situation from the standpoint of pointing out that, yes, 
there is an administration of justice issue in Chattanooga, but you also 
ascertained there was another very basic, fundamental issue in the civil 
rights area that was contributing to the intense situation there. 

You are in the same position that we are; you look at the total civil 
rights area. Obviously, your testimony today has been in the area of 
administration of justice, but you are constantly looking at education 
side, the employment, fair housing, and so on, and, as you probably 
know, we are going into Miami not for the purpose of just taking a 
look at the administration of justice but for the purpose of trying to get 
a bird's eye view of where that area is in the total civil rights field. In 
other words, try to get a feel of what the total picture is because of our 
feeling that, one, a breakdown in one area does contribute to these 
mounting tensions, and undoubtedly as we proceed along that particu­
lar line we'll be back talking with you further, but I just wanted to 
express my own appreciation of your calling your Chattanooga experi­
ence to our attention. 

MR. DAYS. Well, if I may follow up just very briefly on that: after 
Miami we went not only forward in terms of criminal investigations but 
we are also investigating employment matters, housing matters, and 
voting matters in the Dade County area, because, as an outgrowth of 
our trip there, those seemed to be problems also that deserved some 
attention, 

In Chattanooga, one of the things I promised the mayor of Chatta­
nooga when I was there about these housing concerns-and promised 
some of the community leaders-these housing concerns would be 
brought to the attention of the appropriate people here in Washington. 

Upon my return and upon my making a report to Judge Renfrew, the 
Deputy Attorney General-the Acting Attorney General was out of 
the country-he as Acting Attorney General wrote Secretary Landrieu 
a detailed letter, which I prepared, which set out the problems that we 
had identified there, and I am hopeful there is going to be some 
followup. I know' Mayor Rose of Chattanooga will not miss the oppor­
tunity to meet with the Secretary and try to get better support for 
public housing. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Saltzman? 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. The hour is late so let me be as brief as I 

can. I appreciate the distinction you made between police abuse and 
police brutality, In the area of police abuse, I assume that the credibility 
of the vehicles for redressing concerns to citizens is a very important 
part of alleviating, ameliorating, this atmosphere-which contributes, I 
guess, to what is included within the generalization of police abuse, the 
confidence with which the citizen looks upon the institutions and feels 
that the institutions care about him, that they count. And from . that 
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point of view, even within our own Commission, I have been con­
cerned over the years about how complaints are handled 

. Are they .effectively handled? Is too much promise'd and nothin 
gIven? .Is t?IS a response. from the agencies? I imagine you receiv~ 
complamts m yo.ur agency by mail and other things. Is there a response 
to every complamt, to eVery letter that is-

MR. DAYS. No, there is not. 
. COMMI.SS.l?NER SALTZMAN. There are letters addressed to the Civil 

RIghts DIVISIon that are never answered? 
MR. DAYS. Well, ~e try t? answer all the letters, but we get tele­

phone calls, ,;~~et m~ormatIOn secondhand from people about prob­
~ems: .We don I, m all mstances, respond adequately to those types of 
mqulfles. When I got to the Civil Rights Division there were boxes of 
unanswered correspondence in the correspondence unit. We no longer 
fave boxes. ~e have developed mechanisms for responding to all the 
~tters. Somet~me~ we make mistakes and they are sent out without m 

SIgnature, whIch .IS done by an electronic process, or the addresses ar~ 
wro?g, but. I thmk ?y and large we do let people know we have 
receIved theIr complamts and are looking into them. 
COMMISSIO~ER ~ALTZMAN. I think that's crucial, and recognizin the 

personal relatIOnshIp we have, friendship over the years that we t 
developed, I want to tell you I have written you twice in I thi k ave 
the last 2 months. Once I sent the letter and having :eceiv:d,' ~~:~ 
several weeks, n<;> response, I sent an additional letter. 

MR. DAYS. Is It on the deprogramming question? 
COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN, Yes. 
MR. ?AYS. Yes, I got the mail. Let me say that sometimes I am 

responSIble for someone else-Dan Rinzel or one of my d t' . 
'bl i.' h . epu Ies IS responsl e lor oldmg up letters back from the Civil RI'ghts D' , . 

to peo I h " f IVlSlon 
pew ? WrIte m. rom the outside. Sometimes I think we say too 

~~ch, s~metImes I thmk we say too little, and we try to strike a 
a ance, n your c.ase, I would be happy to say a lot. 
'!'I.e really, I thmk, are in a. position of trying to avoid giving Ie al 

fPI~~ons to people on the outSIde, so we have a very (:areful processgof 
~o mg ?ve.r letters that appear to raise more than passing thoughts 

our pomt IS well taken. We do not respond as promptly and perhap~ 
as ?penly as ~e ought to, give the people the sense we are there. 

f
We ve got theIr message. Weare lookmg into it. They will hear back 
rom us over a short period of time. 

C:0MMIS.SIONER SALTZMAN. I think that's important. If an answer 
ca.l1 t b~ ~~ven, fine, but I think, and I tried to address this concern of 
~me ~It m our agency, that there be a response of some sort so that 
t e~,ls ~n ack~o.wledgment, because I think out there in Chattanooga 
?r . la.mI the CItIzen has to feel that the government cares there are 
mstItutIons that are responsive, and, as I reflect if I did' 't t 
answer from you, just- ,n ge an 

C
MR. DAYS. Then you know how other people are being treated 

OMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. Well, yes. . 
~R. DAYS. Let T?e s~y, Rabbi Saltzman, one of the things we are 

domg, we are movmg m the direction you suggest. One of the first 
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things, for obvious reasons, is. to make certain we respond to congres­
sional inquiries promptly, and It has gone so far that we have a comput­
er printout that kicks out letters tha~ have not. be.en responded to, a~d 
in my weekly reports from the sectIOns they ll~d.I~ate wh~re a certam 
congressional letter stands in terms of their posslblhty of bemg respond­
ed to, and when I see something th~t is over a month or less, or more, I 
send a note up' and ask what's bemg done. So that message has got 

across. . h h 
Now, if we could only treat the American p~ople WIt. t e s~me 

respect that we treat members of Congress, I thmk we wIll achIeve 
what you suggest. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Murray, next time send your letter to your 
Congressman. . 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Over a penod of 40 years I have been accus-
tomed to people saying, "You know, I wrote ~ou ~ letter." Then ~ say, 
"Oh oh what's coming next?" I know the SItuatIon from expenence. 

MR. DAYS. What's really embarrassing is to have someone say, "I 
wrote you and you wrote me and the~ I wrote yo'! ag~in and you sent 
me back the same response as you dId the first tIme. That has hap-
pened. 

COMMISSIONER SALTZMAN. I think I won't proceed further but I, 
too have found your testimony here this morning very helpful. I , . 
appreciate it. '. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Ruckelshaus? . 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Mr. Days, I know that protectIon of 

civil rights before they are violated is also in the interest of your 
division, and when you describe what happens, when you see the 
profile of a conflict such as in Gr~en~boro or what could have been 
anticpated in Skokie, you see what IS lIkely to result so you are able to 
make some plans in advance so that, and I am sure that .somehow even 
if there is not an institutionalized process-and I'm. gettmg bac~ to the 
fact that you don't collect the statistics on complamts of brutal~ty that 
involve black against white, white against black, and I:m senSItive to 
the reason you don't do that, and that can lead to all kmd.s of trouble 
with other groups if you collect information like that wIthout some 
justification. . 

Still, when the FBI ackno~ledged t~ey don't pay attent!on to th~t, 
there is no feeling for evaluatmg that kmd of data, they don t collect It, 
it is there but you really have to go looking for it, ~ sort of assume 
somewhere along the line somebody would be watchmg. tha~ because 
that's, in a way, a social indicator as important as the. mmo~Ity unem­
ployment level, the housing prospects t~at ~ou mentIOned m Chatta­
nooga. In predicting or maybe even fittmg mto a profile that ~hows 
where spontateous civil disturbance might ari~e as a resu~t o~ a tngger­
ing incident, such as a pol~ce .br~talit~ agamst the mmO!Ity, ~nd I 
wonder maybe if there's no mstltutIOnahzed process for domg thIS, no 

regular way. . . . ' .. . 
Can you explain to me IS there some mformal way m your ~1~IsIOn. m 

which you sit down with people who come ~c~,?ss those statIs.tIcs. WIth 
somebody from the Community Relations DIvISIon, maybe WIth mfor-
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mation you get from your U.S. attorney, and you begin to look at cities 
where it seems to you the profile is beginning to develop, there is a 
community situation there that could be triggered by a racial incident? 

MR. DAYS. I indicated the role the Com unity Relations Service plays 
but also this summer, after Miami, we canvassed all the United States 
Attorneys to try to identify in their community situations where there 
might be the seeds of some type of civil disturbance, and we tried to 
look at those cases very carefully and get out through the United States 
attorney the fact that we are looking into those problems so there 
would be a sense that the Federal Government wasn't ignoring prob­
lems that the community viewed as being very significant. 

But let me tell you, in terms of my impression, I have not seen many 
police departments where we have significant numbers of complaints 
where only minorities are being beaten by nonminority police officers. 
It is part of a pathology that often ticks off a young white, whites who 
are kind of on the margins of the community, nonminorities who 
challenge police authority, so that where there are problems with 
minorities, there are usually problems with nonminorities also. 

What I am suggesting is, looking at minority complai.nts alone would 
not necessarily tell you anything more than looking at the overall 
picture. Where there are a lot of complaints of police misconduct, I 
think we can assume there are also problems in the minority communi­
ty. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. I certainly would not suggest you 
would just look at them alone, but perhaps a police jurisdiction that has 
the propensity for that kind of incident in an area that has a high 
minority population that is impacted with all these other social prob­
lems. That strikes me as a significant piece of information. 

MR. DAYS. Well, it is. But there are other indicators like the degree 
to which police officials in various communities cooperate with our 
investigations. Once again, Philadelphia wasn't a place where we could 
get anything unless we went to a grand jury; whereas there are other 
departments that are more forthcoming, that provide us with the results 
of their internal investigations, will make subjects available to the 
extent they weren't providing us with information, and so forth, so 
there are a number of indicators but we haven't tabulated them in any 
way. We don't have a check list, perhaps we should. But I think there 
is an institutional sense in a Civil Rights Division where the problems 
are and where we ought to be directing our resources. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Could you tell me if you manage to 
identify some places, maybe throughout the attorney's office, or did 
you discover that the attorneys weren't that sensitive? But if the attor­
ney's office helps you discover areas in which-

MR. DAYS. United States attorney offices? 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Yes-in which there is likely to be a 

problem, then what do you do about that? 
MR. DA YS. If the United States attorney brings a matter to our 

attention? 
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COMMISSIONER. RUCKELSHAUS. Sure, if all the other kinds of intelli­
gence you are getting shows you that this is a city that's likely to have 
some kind of a spontaneous problem, if there is a-

MR. DAYS. Dan Rinzel has suggested I sent him to Chicago. One of 
the feasdns I didn't go to Chicago last night for a c<;>mmunity hearing 
on police brutality there was because you had invited me to a~pear this 
morning, but Mr. Rinzel did the impossible and went to ChIcago last 
night arid got back this morning, courtesy of Midway. 

In any event, I met 2 weeks ago with a group of black officials and 
leaders, Reverend Jackson, the State comptroller, the highest ranking 
biack official in Illinois, several State senators, several members of the 
board of aldermen, and they talked about problems and cases they 
thought would serve as perhaps the basis for some type of civil disturb­
ance if the cases were not adequately addressed. 

As a result of that meeting, I supported the idea of their convening a 
series of four public meetings to talk about these problems, an? I 
committed myself, or someone on my staff, to attend. The Untted 
States attorney's office in Chicago did the same thing and the first such 
session occurred last night. So, we are trying to do things of that nature 
where there is an interest in the local community in surfacing some of 
these problem~ and airing them and being able to say to the communi­
ty, "Justice Department is here, not from. Washington ?ut .from the 
United States attorney's office, and we're gomg to be ~ooking mto these 
problems, and if you have any further information, you ~hould provide 
it to us; if any further incidence occurs, you should brmg those com­
plaints directly to our attention." 

I think that makes a difference and we are going to do more and 
more of that. We should have done that in the past. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Is that the first time that's happened, 
public hearings? 

MR. DAYS. Not at all. In Memphis in 1977 or '78, I made a trip at the 
request of the United States attorney's o(fice and some local people to 
Memphis to hear complaints, to talk to police officials, to talk to 
citizens, and while I don't have a ready reference of the trips I've made 
that would fit into this category, I'm confident I've made a number of 
them. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. The public hearing nature is just very 
valuable, I would think, in that sort of situation. 

MR. DAYS. Yes. In Chicago we had to make clear, however, that we 
were not there to testify. We were there to observe and certainly the 
people understood that, and Mr. Rinzel reports to me that it went fairly 
well. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Thank you. 
MR. DAYS. There are other groups: the Minority Advisory Council 

to the LEAA and CRS also hold hearings, and we are able to get, of 
course, your hearings. We get copies of them and we read them very 
carefully and follow up, as we did in Memphis, assertions that things 
are about to boil over and there's a need for Federal investigation and 
action. 
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COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. But I think being there and being 
visible in the community and being there to listen before it gets to that 
stage is invaluable. 

MR. DAYS. Exactly. I think that's why the United States attorneys' 
offices are so critical to this effort. Really it has made a difference 
already. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Ramirez? 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Mr. Days, I have the greatest 

appreciation for the spirit with which you seem to have attacked the 
problem on a number of fronts, and I also have the greatest apprecia­
tion for your mail problem because I had a similar one when I was in 
HEW and it was the bane of my existence. 

Yet, in spite of that, I have to call back to my experiences working in 
very poor communities, mostly Hispanic communities, in the South­
west, and I know that police brutality and police abuse occurs on a 
daily basis; that many, many of these incidents never get reported to 
you, never called to your attention, and I'm sitting here trying to 
understand-and you have been very helpful, let me say, in .helping me 
to understand the nature of the problem. 

I still have the problem that out of all of those incidents, some of 
which never come to your attention but are certainly felt in those 
communities, that if there are 5,000 which do come to your attention, 
that somehow these get sifted down to 50 to 100 which are prosecuted 
and that out of those you get a 45 percent response, and from my 
experience and my limited knowledge in this area, I know that in some 
cases a successful prosecution may result in 1 year's sentencing of a 
person who has killed another human being because they had power, 
and in most instances they were white and the person that they killed' 
were Hispanic or black. I have tremendous difficulty living with that, 
as I'm sure you do, too, and my question is, is the bureaucuracy too 
complex? Is the law too complex? How is it that we can take a frontal 
attack on that reality? 

I think I understand to some extent that the law is extremely complex 
and that there are limited areas in. which you can prosecute, but it 
seems to me that the rage that I feel in my community, the rage that I 
felt in my community when in Miami after the riot there was extraordi­
nary action, and when the conditions .. that led to the riot in my commu­
nity had not resulted in a riot and there was not extraordinary action ~ , 
the rage in that community is something that I don't think we can 
suffer as a nation. So my question is, have you given any thought-and 
I'm sure you have-and can you share with us any possibilities for 
getting ahead of that situation, for creating a kind of streamlined law 
that would reverse that situation? 

I cannot overemphasize that sifting to justice is something we have 
to live with. Can you give us your thoughts on that? 

MR. DAYS. Well, there are undoubtedly things that can be done that 
might improve the situation, but I wouldn't expect revolutionary 
change in the situation, simply because we're dealing with criminal law, 
and if you don't have a case, you don't have a case. Unless you move 
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to a oint where you can alter certain constitutio~al, or procedural 
rote~ions for defendants, you are not going to be WInmng these cases, 

p One of the things I should have said in terms of t~e ~um?er of cas~s 
that we bring is that-and I said part of it but I dIdn t gIve yo,: t ,e 
whole story-' cases where an upstanding membe,r of ~he co~~umt~ I,~ 
b' nub the 'olice and has a lawyer and IS g,01~g t<;> 1 e .a C~VI 
d:::ge !'cti~n, wePrarely are invited to conduct a cnmInal Invest1g~~on 
and a prosecution. Those are people who can protect themselves. ey 
have a ood chance of getting relief in the courts. . 

The ;eople that we deal with are at the very lowest rungs of society 
here as I described before-not usually very well educated, not 

~nowl~dgeable in the law, don't have ready access to attorneys, they 
don't know about the civil process, so we get the hardest cases~n ~a~y 
instances to bring, and I don't apologize for that. But t~ere s ou . e 
some understanding of the quality problem that we h~ve In prosecutIng 
these cases not because people haven't been brutahzed, not because 
they haven:t had their rights violated, ,?ut because the conduct occurs 
under circumstances that make it very dIfficult to prove. 

As I said earlier, I just hope that we can, th~o~gh greater ~:)Utreach, 
. e information more quickly about IncIdents of mIsconduct 

recehivet mor n get the testimony of witnesses while the testimony is so t a we ca, h . I 'd 
fresh, while the recollections are fresh, so we can get p YSlca eVI ence 
before it is destroyed, and so forth. . h 

In that regard, I think we can do a better job, l;>ut I do belt.eve w en 
we do bring a prosecution and we are successful It has some Impact on 
the community. It tells the police department that we're watchIng and 
it teils the community that there may be some redress. ~ rememb~r 
hearing a black police officer who had been .very much Involved In 

olice misconduct problems in Chicago des~nbe the. first day th~t a 
~hicago police officer was sent to jail for P9ltce brutahty. He descn~ed 
the courtroom and the fact that officers were totally. stunned, eve~ a t~r 
the conviction took place. The fact this man was gOIng to serve tIme In 
a enitentiary had a very sobering effect upon them. . ' 

)'m sure it didn't deter those who were perhaps psyc~otically In­
clined to beat people up to change their behavior, .but I thInk for those 
who felt it was open season, this was some warnIng. There are m~ny 
communities in this country where there has never been that pra~t1ce. 

We focus on Miami and New York and Los Angeles and the arge 
cities, but imagine a place like the western ~orner of Arkansas .wher~ 
nobody has ever been prosecuted for anythIng. For us to go 1~ an 
prosecute and demonstrate that police office~s c~n't get away wIth al~ 
kinds of violent behavior-a little commumty In the back. woods 0 

Georgia where the sheriff and the mayor conspire to brutahze se'i:ral 
eo Ie for political purposes-those are lessons we have to teac as 

~elf and it is very difficult sometimes to sort out how one goes about 
allo~ating resources to deal with these proble~s. . h 

There are a number of lessons we are trYIng to teach. I ~ are your 
. I hare your concern. I've been doing this for a r~latlve~y long 

~::' anJ I hop~ riot merely by increasing our prosec~tonal. actIon but 
on these other fronts we'll finally make some change In the status quo. 
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COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. I just have one other very 
brief question. Where are the loopholes in a situation in which a 
community group or a group of persons who are concerned about the 
death of a person at the hand of the police- Well,. to put it in simpler 
terms. Very often in my own community there has been a sense of 
nonresponsiveness from the Justice Department. The Justice Depart­
ment is looking into whether it should get into this case. Sometimes it 
seems to me that there is not a connection, that there is not a talking to 
between the people who want your intervention and your help. 

Are there places where that communication may fall through the 
cracks? Do those communities not come to you in a direct way? 

MR. DAYS. They do from time to time but I must say that we don't 
encourage-other than meetings to describe the problem and the nature 
of the complaint. We don't like to have meetings to talk about where 
our investigation stands, or what inquiries we have made, or whom we 
have interrogated, or who has gone before the grand jury. There are all 
kinds of legal restrictions upon us, and we don't see the process as one 
of an ongoing dialogue while we're trying to make a prosecutorial 
decision. 

If we go too far in terms of consultation, we run the risk of tainting 
the entire process, but, for example, a couple of months ago I was 
visited not only by community representatives who felt that a murder 
had taken place in the community, a cold-blooded assassination by a 
police officer of a citizen, but I also met with the mayor and the police 
chief; they asked to see me after the local community had met with us, 
and I will give anybody one bite of the apple. They can come and talk 
to me once, but if groups begin to see some type of collaborative effort 
in which they are going to help me make a decision, then I have to call 
off those meetings, because I don't think very much is achieved. But 
certainly we could do more in terms of meeting. 

Again, I don~t want to sound like a broken record but it is so much 
easier for community people to go down to the United States attorney's 
office in Phoenix, or Tucson, or in Chicago, for that matter, than flying 
into Washington, or in the case I was describing that occurred 2 
months ago, people drove overnight to get to Washington to meet with 
me, to make their views known'- And I think that's very important. I 
think we ought to provide that service, as long as'we can make clear to 
them that it is not a partnership, that the NAACP and we, MALDEF 
and we, or the ACLU and we are not working together to make 
certain that justice is done in a case, because I think that taints the 
process. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Mr. Nunez? 
MR. NUNEZ. I'll do everyone a service and not ask any questions at 

. the moment. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. I have a couple of announcements. First of 

all, I want to express to Mr. Days our deep appreciation for his 
statement and for his response to the questions that have been ad­
dressed to him. This is going to be extremely helpful to us as we keep 
digging into this very important area and as we carry forward the 
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program that we've outlined for Miami, which may be the forerunner 
of similar programs in other communities. 

If you follow the work of the Commission, you know this is a little 
departure from our approach. We normally have been conducting field 
investigations, holding hearings, maybe on desegregation, maybe on fair 
housing, and so forth, but here we are going to try and get a bird's eye 
view of the total field in a particular area. This has meant a great deal 
to us. We are obviously behind schedule. We owe our apologies to Mr. 
Pompa who is Director of the Comunity Relations Service who has 
been here and he has provided us with a statement and Mr. Nunez has 
talked with him and members of the Commission will read your state­
ment this evening and we will have the opportunity of doing that, and 
then we will resume this hearing tomorrow morning at 9 o'clock at the 
offices here. 

The regular meeting of the Commission will convene somewhere 
around 2:45 to 3 o'clock this afternoon to give the people an opportuni­
ty for a short break. Again, thank you very, very much. 

MR. DAYS. Thank you very much. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Thank you, Mr. Pompa, for adjusting your 

schedule in this way. We appreciate it very much. 

Morning Session, September 17, 1980 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. I'll ask the hearing to come to order. Counsel 
will call the next witness. 

Ms. STEIN. Gilbert Pompa. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. If you will raise your right hand. 
[Gilbert Pompa was sworn], 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Nice to have you with us again. 
MR. POMPA. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 

TESTIMONY OF GILBERT G. POMPA, DIRECfOR, COMMUNITY RELATIONS 
SERVICE, U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Ms. STEIN. Would you please state for the record your name and 
title and the number of years you've been in that position? 

MR. POMPA. My name is Gilbert G. Pompa. I'm the Director the 
Community Relations Service of the United States Department of Jus­
tice. I was appointed to that position in 1978, and I have been with the 
Department of Justice with the Communities Relations Service for 13 
years, having started work with that agency in 1967. 

Ms. STEIN. Thank you. And did you bring with you yesterday to the 
hearing a prepared statement? 

MR. POMPA. Yes, I did. 
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Ms. STEIN. Mr. Chairman, I would like to have that statement ad-
mitted to the record at this point. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Without objection, that will be done. 
Ms. STEIN. Thank you. , r 

Mr. Pompa, I would like to try to discuss with you the concrete 
details about how the Com unity Relations Service becomes involved in 
a situation and how it takes action when it has become involved. 

In your statement you said that many problems are referred to you 
?y local officials and community leaders with whom you have worked 
In th~ past. Are there any other ways in which the Comunity Relations 
SerVIce becomes aware that a problem is developing between a seg­
ment in the community and its police force? 

MR. POMPA. Yes, we become involved in community relations cases 
through various means and ways. First, as I indicated, our primary 
source comes about through complaints received directly from citizens 
in a particular community. However, because of the outreach capability 
~hat the Co~unity Relations Service has established over the years, that 
IS, the establtshment of contacts with mayors, governors, police i;hiefs, 
community representatives from all the geographic areas represented in 
the United States, this particular outreach gives us the capability of 
receiving information and complaints from these people when an inci­
dent occurs or is about to occur. 

Beyond that, each regional office is equipped with wire service 
machines, and the regional directors are instructed to stay abreast 
through newspapers from major cities that are within their geographic 
responsibility, so they receive the information either from individuals 
from the media, or sometimes from Washington itself when we receiv~ 
information that an incident has occurred somewhere that may not 
have come to the attention of a particular region. 

Ms. STEIN. Does the local government ever itself ask you to come 
into the situation? 

MR. POMPA. Yes, there have been instances where either the mayor's 
office or perhaps the State Governor's office has asked us to .provide 
our service to a particular community. 

Ms. STEIN. Do any other entities in the Department of Justice ever 
provide you with information suggesting that there is a troublesome 
situation that you might perhaps become itivolved in? 

MR. POMPA. There have been instances When situations have been 
brought to our attention by the Civil Rights Division of the Depart­
ment of Justice and in a few instances some information has been 
brought to our attention by the FBI. itself, by representatives of the FBI 
in particular regions or areas. 

Ms. STEIN. Does the U.S. attorney in a jurisdiction ever refer a 
matter to you? 

MR. POMPA. Yes, there have been instances~lso where the U.S. 
attorney's office has referred cases to us that Were not qui1.e within 
their jurisdiction but within ours. 

Ms. STEIN. Can you give us any rough idea about how often this 
occurs, that is, a referral from another Justice Department entity? 

MR. POMPA. I would say probably less than 1 percent. 
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Ms. STEIN. How does the Community Relations Service assess the 
extent of the danger of civil disorders in a troubled community? In 
other words, when it has been brought to your attention or when you 
are considering a community, how do you or what criteria do you use 
to decide whether there is a likelihood of civil disorder? 

MR. POMPA. The criteria usually can be something as minimal.as a 
potential for disruption or a potential for a dispute or .disagreeII?-ent 
within a community. Since the mandate of the Comumty Relations 
Service authorizes us or places a responsibility on the Service to pro­
vide, you know, its offices when relations within a community are 
threatened, that gives us a pretty wide latitude for intervention. So 
based on the many years of experience in this business, we can pretty 
much determine in advance when a situation has a potential for escala­
tion to a disruption, so we pretty much make that determination on the 
ground at the regional level. 

Some of the cases are classified as A-type cases, which require 
intervention at a higher level and deployment at a much more extensive 
level than we would have probably deployed had it been handled at the 
regional level. By that I mean that-for example, in the Miami case 
would have required and did require intervention at the national level 
and was classified as an A case in that regard, with deployment at a 
much more extensive level than we would have deployed had it been a 
regional case. 

Ms. STEIN. Do you have standards or criteria for deciding what 
cases will be classified as A cases? 

MR. POMPA. Yes. We do have standards of criteria. A case that we 
consider of national significance is classified as an A case. If it has 
potential for a broader involvement, say, a spillover effect in terms of 
what's happening there versus what it may catalyze in other parts of 
the country, that case becomes a case of national importance and is 
classified as an A case. 

Ms. STEIN. And does your assessment of the potentiality for spillover 
or national effect, is that dependent on your assessment of the likeli­
hood that violence will occur or that sizable violence will occur? 

MR. POMPA. Yes, that is one of the factors in the criteria. 
Ms. STEIN. Are there other factors? 
MR. POMPA. I think, primarily, we would be looking at their spil­

lover effect, plus the number of people that would be involved, the size 
of the community that would be involved in a particular case. Those 
two would be the most important factors we would be looking at: the 
one that you've mentioned, and the spillover effect. 

Ms. STEIN. When you identify a situation with potential for serious 
problem, I would like to know what steps you take and, first of all, is 
there any notification of other Federal agencies or an attempt to co­
ordinate with other Federal agencies when you decide to become 
involved in a situation? 

MR. POMPA. Yes. Generally, we are the first agency not only from 
within the Department but probably in government that is on the scene 
when the problem begins to surface or is about to surface. We are 
generally the first agency there and the last to leave. What we do in 
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terms of our process within the agency is, first, alert the case the . . , 
sItuatIOn-we first alert it and give it a number. Then we make a 
determination as to whether it should be assessed either telephonically 
or onsite. After that assessment, we determine whether the incident 
should be referred for conciliation or mediation, depending on the type 
of case that we're dealing with. ~. I 

~n.ce t~at determination is made at the regional level, deployment 
decIsIon IS made and the regional director decides the number of 
individuals to be assigned to that case. It can be by racial team or it can 
be just one individual or it may be three people or fout: people de­
ployed to a particular situation. That process is carried on at the 
regjonal level. That determination is made at the regional level and 
deployment is made on the basis of the assessment by the particular 
individual that'is sent to the scene. . 

Ms. STEIN. Now, what services can this individual or this team 
provide? You mentioned conciliation and mediation. Can you explain 
what they are and the difference between them? 

MR. POMPA. Sure. I think the best way to describe it is to give you 
an idea of the typical situation that we would be going into. The most 
common type of occurrence that we respond to is a police shooting of 
a minority person. That's been generally our number-one category for 
many years in the Comunity Relations Service. The typical incident 
involves a white police officer shooting a minority, a reaction from the 
minority community to that situation, to that occurrence. We come into 
that scene with a conciliator who attempts to sift through the facts and 
tries to determine whether the situation can be abated by his presence 
or her presence on the scene. 

That whole process that that person is involved in is called concilia­
tion. It is attempting to abate what we generally find to be heightened 
feelings within a community-the police department, the minority com­
munity, the white community, all jnvolved in perhaps a heated ex­
change over what actually occurred in that situation. That particular 
person is a conciliator that tries to sift through that and tries to calm 
the situation. That's his or her job on the scene initially. 

Ms. STEIN. Can you give me an example of what measures that 
person would take in the abatement effort? 

MR. POMPA. Generally the first thing that person does is set up a 
series of meetings with the minority community, with the police depart­
~ent, . with the ~ayor's office, with all elements of the community, 
IncludIng the busIness community, that may have a bearing in solving 
the situation. 

Once that process begins, you usually have an abatement of die 
tension. In those situations, typically you'll find one side calling for the 
police officer's immediate detention or arrest or incarceration or some 
action against the police officer on the one side. On the other side, you 
usually find a very defensive action taking pla\;e, the police department 
trying to justify what happened, and in that type of situation, you 
generally have to come in and give something to everyone, perhaps a 
meeting between the police department and the representatives of the 
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black community to try, at least for that period of time, just to calm the 
tension that is going on at the time. 

Now, we generally find that the issues that led to that incident are 
more deep rooted or deep seated than the incident itself. It may be as a 
result of our assessment we may determine that the police department 
has a long series of complaints lodged against it that has been unre­
solved. It may be that they lack an affirmative action plan within their 
hiring policies. It may be they do not have a firearms policy or, if they 
do have one, they don't enforce it. It may be a series of things that the 
minority community is concerned about and has been concerned about 
but no one has done anything about it. 

Now, once the conciliation phase is completed, that is, the series of 
meetings are conducted between the minority community and the ma­
jority community and the police department, a mediator is assigned to 
the case. Now, the mediator's role is more formal than the conciliators. 
Our mediators are table negotiators and they may come in, if it is 
agreeable to both sides, they will come in and try to get both sides to 
agree to negotiate some of the issues that have been raised during the 
conciliator's assessment of the situation, all of those things that I just 
enumerated for you, and if it is agreeable to all parties at the end of the 
negotiation, if the police department agrees to adopt an affirmative 
action plan or to consider a firearms policy, those things are reduced to 
writing and an agreement is signed and, hopefully, incorporated as part 
of an ordinance for that particular municipality. That function is carried 
out by a mediator. Those are essentially the two roles that our people 
play. 

The third role is technical assistance. That is provided by our techni­
cal assistance unit as part of either the mediation or conciliation proc­
ess. We have experts in the area of education and police-community 
relations, ex-police officers or ex-educators who would come in and 
provide onsite technical assistance, buttressed by consultants that we 
have on our rolls, to. assist the minority community or majority commu­
nity in trying to resolve some of the issues that have been surfaced by 
the conciliator while he or she were conducting the assessment. 

Ms. STEIN. Now, if I understand you correctly, conciliation would 
be done at once in any case but mediation would only occur if all 
parties were willing to have it occur, agree to it? 

MR. POMPA. That's correct. 
Ms. STEIN. Can you give me some idea of what reception you 

typically get from the local police department or local government? If 
there isn't a typical reaction, can you give me an idea of how it breaks 
down? 

MR. POMPA. Let's say we get a respectable reaction because of the 
credentials that we carry through the Department of Justice. The 
credentials are an essential part of the process for us, because~ as I 
indicated once to Judge Bell when he was Attorney General, without 
the credentials our work would be probably not as well received, or 
our service would not be as well received as it is now. 

I don't think that going into a police department with HUn creden­
tials and saying that you represent the Federal Government and are 
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looking into a situation that has been brought to your attention by the 
minority community regarding police or the police department would 
get the kind of receptivity that we get now with the credentials from 
the Department of Justice. 

Ms. STEIN. Do you know what percentage of the cases that you 
undertake and go through conciliation with and mediation is accepted 
by all the parties? . 

MR. POMPA. We handle about 40 mediation cases a year, which 
represents about 4 to 5 percent. 

Ms. STEIN. 4 to 5 percent of what, of all the cases in which you 
became involved? 

MR. POMPA. Right. 
Ms. STEIN. Now, in some of these, you said the typical case was 

where there has been a shooting of a minority person by a police 
officer. In some of these cases probably there is involvement by Federal 
prosecutors and perhaps the FBI in the same incident; is that correct? 

MR. POMPA. That's correct. 
Ms. STEIN. Can you tell me what, if any, relationship you have with 

the Federal investigators and prosecutors while you are carrying out 
your work and they are carrying out theirs? 

MR. POMPA. We have a good relationship with them, not necessarily 
an interwoven relationship, in terms of what they are doing versus 

. what we're doing on a similar case. I guess Miami would be a good 
example where the FBI and the U.S. attorney's office is pursuing the 
litigative route while we're pursuing a more long-range solution to the 
problem. We're looking at the causes of the problem in Miami and 
trying to get at some of the basic solutions that we could implement 
there and hopefully get long-range solutions after we determine what 
the ultimate causes were and what some of the things that we could 
apply that would help would be. 

Ms. STEIN. Do you share information? Do they share with you 
information they've gained through their investigation or do you share 
with them information that you have learned? 

MR. POMPA. Only on a very informal basis. The information that we 
get in the process of conducting our work is confidential. The Title X 
provides that all the information procured during the process of con­
ducting our work is to be held confidential, so we are not authorized to 
share that information with anyone, including sister agencies within the 
Department of Justice, but on an informal basis, when we are trying to 
get at some of the overall problems or issues within a particular com­
munity, we will exchange information that will not violate either our 
mandate or the mandate of the other agency that we're dealing with. 

I'm trying to explain that, contrary to what sometimes may be in­
ferred, we do not gather intelligence information for the purpose of 
sharing with the FBI or other agencies within the Departrrient. 

Ms. STEIN. Would it hinder or have an effect on your effectiveness if 
the general perception were that you were gathering information to be 
shared with the prosecutor? 
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MR. POMPA. Very definitely. I think it would undermine the credibil­
ity of the agency and the confidence that many of the communities 
have in working with us throughout this country. 

Ms. STEIN. On page 3 of your statement you say, "138 instances of 
alleged use of excessive force by police were alerted by CRS in the 
first half of fiscal year 1980. A 146 percent increase over the same 
period of the previous year. The number of cases we were able to 
resolve increased from 24 to 58." 

What do you mean by "resolve," in that sense? 
MR. POMPA. Those are the cases that we take from assessment to 

conciliation. As I indicated the process earlier, the cases that we were 
able to resolve are the cases that we took from the assessment stage 
ultimately to conciliation and actually produced a result as a result of 
our involvement in the case. 

Ms. STEIN. Are they all the cases that went through the conciliation 
stage, or are they cases that went through the conciliation stage plus 
achieved some particular result that you use as a measurement of 
resolution? 

MR. POMPA. I don't quite understand the question. Would you repeat 
it? 

Ms. STEIN. Well, you said that these represent cases that went 
through the conciliation process. 

MR. POMPA. Right. " 
Ms. STEIN. Which is the step before mediation, is that correct? 
MR. POMPA. No, it can be the final step. It depends on what kind of 

case it is. If ,it is a conciliation case and it went to conciliation, we 
consider that a case that was completed. 

Ms. STEIN. Resolved? 
MR. POMPA. Resolved. 
Ms. STEIN. I see. Thank you. Your statement also refers to a three­

step process that you have undertaken to anticipate problems before 
there is a police homicide or a police abuse of force. You say that 
three-step process includes providing information that you have learned 
through research or otherwise, face-to-face discussions between police 
and minorities, and then collaborative efforts in the community. 

Can you explain to us a little more what collaborative efforts in the 
community are-what would that typically be? " 

MR. POMPA. I try to use the Texas consultations as being an example 
of the type of collaborative efforts that we do with community groups 
and the national consultation that we did with the National Urban 
League and with the League of United Latin American Citizens as an 
example of the collaborative efforts that we do with community 
groups. In Texas, because of the number of, really a disproportionate 
number, of incidents (tHat occurred in 1978 where the allegations were 
that 16 Hispanics were killed by police, either while in custody or 
about to be in custody, in 18 months. 

The situation was considered serious enough for us to provide a 
concerted effort in the State of Texas, so we convened a meeting with 
a series of Hispanic organizations, ~ncluding the League of United Latin 
American Citizens, American GI Forum and Image and other Hispanic 
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organizations active in the State of Texas, together with my agency and 
police officials from throughout the State in an effort to promote some 
dialog between the two to see if they could mutually reach some 
accord on how to handle some of the problems should they manifest 
themselves in their own community. This is an example of preventive 
maintenance type of work that we do in advance of the. possibility of a 
similar situation occurring. 

Ms. STEIN. Can you tell us what the present staff and budget is of 
the Com unity Relations Service? 

MR. POMPA. It-our latest budget figure was, I think~ $5.2 million. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Is that fiscal 1980? 
MR. POMPA. Fiscal '80 plus 111 full-time, permanent positions and 25 

temporaries. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. What is your pending 1981 budget? 
MR. POMPA. The same, except for whatever increases are allowed for 

inflation. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Did the President's budget recommend in­

crease or did it recommend level funding? 
MR. POMPA. It recommended level funding. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Are you far enough along the '82 budget 

process to know what the Department is going to recommend in '82? 
MR. POMPA. The Department has recommended an increase for '82. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. What order of magnitude? It doesn't have to 

be exact. What order of magnitude, within a range of 5 to 10 percent? 
MR. POMPA. It would be an increase from 111 to 152 with manda-

tory- not an increase but a total budget of $7 million. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. The position increase is 111 to 152? 
MR. POMPA. Yes. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. How many of those are professional positions 

who will be doing cominunity relations work? 
MR. POMPA. Excuse me, I'd like to introduce Mr. Bert Levine, who 

is our program officer and also our budget officer. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Why don't you file that for the record? 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Fine. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Let me ask my next question to clarify it. Did 

Justice give you what you asked for or to what extent were you cut 
internally in Justice for fiscal year '81 which begins October 1, 1980? 

MR. POMPA. Well, I can't really say that we were cut, but we did not 
receive an increase. We got level funding. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, compared to what you requested from 
CRS to do what you feel is necessary to solve some of these problems, 
what happened to you in the internal budget process of Justice? 

MR. POMPA. Well, we asked for 143 positions for fIscal year '81 and 
received 111. I think out of 'that, if I may 'elaborate on' it, I had a note 
here of the number of positions we had asked for for conciliation work 
in the area of administration of justice, which I think is what you're 
getting at. 

'COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, actually, I want. to pursue-I'm interest­
ed in the whole area. This is one of the questions-we might as well 
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clean it up now. I'm interested in what happened to Justice's request 
for fiscal '81 when it went to OMB. 

MR. POMPA. Well, Justice's request to OMB was level funding and 
that's what we got. . 

COMMISSIONER HORN. So OMB kept it with the previous year? 
MR. POMPA. Yes, they did. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. What happened? What is your experience in 

the last 2 or 3 years in the case of Congress? Has Congress been 
sympathetic of adding positions? . 

MR. POMPA. The authorization committee has been very sympathetic. 
The committee that we testified before for funding has not been recep­
tive. In terms of level funding it has been, but it has been very difficult 
to go beyond that. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Okay, if we could just file for the record for 
the last 3 years what CRS has requested in professional positions \vithi~ 
Justice what has Justice recommended, what have OMB and the PreSI­
dent r~commended, what has happened at the authorization level, and 
then what has happened at the appropriations level over 3 years. I )u~t 
would like to see it for professional positions. We might include 1t In 

the record. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Without objection that would be done. That 

will be very helpful. 
MR. POMPA:. The only clarification I wanted to make was that spe-

. cifically the number of positions that we have requested over the last 3 
years for administration of justice problems, and really to address the 
issue of police-community relations, has been-in fiscal year '79 we had 
broken it down; we were asking for 39 additional positions. In fiscal 
year '80 we asked for 33, fiscal year '81 we asked for 28, and fiscal year 
'82 we asked for 31. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. I might say we're interested in that break-
down, obviously, and focus here on police-community relations, but 
you were here yesterday when Assistant Attorney General Drew Days 
was testifying. You will recall that point. All of us agreed en the 
interrelationship between administration of justice and other civil rights 
issues within the community, so actually we are interested in your total 
resources .as well. Pardon me? 

Ms. STEIN. Do these budget and staff figures limit in any way the 
services that you can provide in troubled communities? 

MR. POMPA, Well, I would have to say that they do. Obviously, we 
cannot provide the type of service or give the level of attention to 
certain areas of the country that we feel could receive an.d should 
receive that attention. 

Ms. STEIN. Can you tell us how the decision is made whether to 
open a temporary or satellite office in a certain community? 

MR. POMPA. It's pretty much a call on my part. We have opened 
within tiie last 3 to 4 years temporary offices in Detroit, based on the 
concern that we had over the implementation of the desegregation plan 
in that community. 

We opened up, based on similar concerns, temporary offices in Lou-
isville, an office tnat has since closed; temporary offices in Dayton that 
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has since closed; and a temporary office in Cleveland, which is still 
open, based on the fact that we were made a part of the court order in 
that city's desegregation plan. 

We also opened a temporary office in Houston on the basis of a 
series of complaints that we were receiving regarding police abuse in 
and around that city. That office is still open. We have a temporary 
office in Miami that was opened as a result of the assessment that was 
made by my agency and a decision made by the Attorney General 
when I accompanied him on May 19 to Miami. 

Ms. STEIN. My final question to you would be whether you have any 
opinion as to what additional steps could be taken by the Federal 
Government or any of its agencies to deal preventively with problems 
of civil disorder? 

MR. POMPA. Civil disorders in general as opposed to just civil disor­
ders based on police abuse complaints? 

Ms. STEIN. Let's say racial disorders and We will be particularly 
interested that arise out of incidents of police misconduct. 

MR. POMPA. From the perspective of the Comunity Relations Serv­
ice, being involved in monitoring and measuring racial discord in this 
country and at the same time being the barometers of the racial feelings 
that go on in this country, that are gOlng on in this country, I feel that 
perhaps one of the most useful things that could be done by not only 
the Federal Government, but the government at all levels, is to beconle 
aware that the racial climate in that country is not as good as a lot of 
people would like to believe that it is. 

There are still many issues that are unresolved l that are of significant 
concern to minority communities throughout this country, that have 
the capability of catalyzing themselves into the type of disorders that 
you had in Miami. My recommendation would be to government at all 
levels to keep that in mind when they are in the process of making 
decisions Oil a year-to-year basis in terms of what problems to deal with 
either in their St~tes or in their communities. 

Ms. STEIN. Thank you very much. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. First of all, I would like to say that yesterday 

afternoon at our regular meeting we received a report from Ed Rut­
ledge, our regional director for the mid-Atlantic States, relative to 
developments within that region. In the course of his report, he spoke 
in enthusiastic terms about the service that had been rendered by your 
Service in a number of situations that have developed recently within 
the middle Atlantic region, referring specifically to an incident in the 
Commomwealth of Virginia and then, of course, the latest incident in 
the city of Philadelphia. He expressed admiration for the way in which 
the Service responded. Obviously, you have limited resources, but I 
though you would want to know that we received that kind of a report 
from the field. 

Do you have an office in Los Angeles? 
MR. POMPA. No, sir, we do not. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Have you been following the Los Angeles 

desegregation situation at all as a service? 
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MR. POMPA. We have assigned staff to that case and have been on 

top of it since Fits inception·w 11 I won't pursue that any further. Your CHAIRMAN LEMMING. e, ... 
. d' tes that you do regard it as a senous sltuatlOn. answer mIca 

MR. POMPA. Yes, we dO. y know of the developments within the CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. OU .. f 
. . I had a briefing on it first thing thIS mormng rom an 

paf:.t .f~:f ~:sDepartment of Education who has spent a few days there o Ilcm . 't 

and I'm delighte~ you are 1 foll~~mg ~s a result of the experiences that 
Let me ask thIS genera qu~s Ion. .. d h th 

our associates have in various commumties, 0 you av.e e 
le~~i:;dt~at the top leaders of the community, public 'tand pr;~::~y, 

r structure of the commUlll y, are sometimes referred to as a p?~e . 1 d' the development of 

~:~~:~~a:s ~e:i~~!~70 O~~~:l~/~~~~~br;~osr ~~ei:~ommunities to reach 

th~~~~~~PA. In the absence of any specific facts to back up my 
personal opinion- " ~ 

FLEMMING That's all 1m askmg lor. ' ~~~~::::A. I would h'ave to say that the answer is no. I do not have 

th~!:~~J'~N FLEMMING, All right. Just following ul? briefl~ on ou~ 
. lative to the budget situation. From my J?omt of v~ew, an 

i,:s:~~~ ~y colleagues share this, this is a very important fun~tlOn [or a 

government to perform, the function kth~t ~~~1i:rge !i~~fO:7~~~tion a:r 
interested in the way our system wor s m 

th~ ~~~d~esponse to the questions related to bU,dget indicates that
b 
t~~ 

oversight committee, your legislative subcommIttee, I gathe;- o~ ~h 
. h H use and the Senate, seems to be more responSIve 0 e 
~~;~rt~n~e ~f the function than any other l;'art of govern~e~~n:~::t:~ 
highlight that, what is your current authOrIzation figure s 

with your proportion figure? M Ch: but I'll have it-
M POMPA I don't have that figure, r. a~rman,. . 
C:~IRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Horn's questlOn mclu.ded that, 

so you'll be providing that. I was just trying to. get the feelmg as r~~ 
whether or not there is a considerable gap between the amount app t 
Priated and the amount authorized. In other words, enoughh of 1 a ,glaP

t
. 0 

. 'ft' f' l'on between t e egIS a lve . d' t that there IS a dl lerence 0 opm . . 
~:b:~mittee the oversight committee, the committee that's followm~ 
developments'in the field of civil rights rather .closely, anfd t~e .aPIJ~o_ 

. f ommittee Obviously there's some dIfference 0 opimon e 
i~:e~~~e C executiv." branch and' the oversight committee ~n terms of the 
authorization figure that they have. Thank you very muc . 

~~~m~~~~e~~:r~;RRY. Mr. Pompa, do you ha,,:e any i~formati~n 
that would lead Y01"tO believe that some o~ the pollce departmen~l~~ 
which there have been problems have been Infiltrated by the Ku 

\ Klan? . , 
MR. POMPA. We have no information to that effect. 
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VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Have you paid ,any attention at all to that 
issue or do you intend to? 

MR. POMPA. Yes, we have. That's one of our other high categories, 
responding to incidents involving the Klan. But in terms of their in­
volvement with or infiltration into police departments, I have no indi­
cation of that in the process of conducting our work. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Do you think, based on your experiences, 
that if an announcement were ready to be made and made by the FBI, 
for example, or by the Justice Department, immediately after the ac­
quittal of the alleged perpetrators in cases where police shoot minority 
groups or citizens or beat them up or kill them, that the FBI was 
continuing with its investigation with a view toward decision about 
Federal prosecution, that that might help to alleviate tension in some of 
these cases? 

MR. POMPA. I believe that it would have a deterrent effect. I think 
our presence on the scene-because generally the average person does 
not differentiate between the FBI and the Civil Rights Division and the 
Com unity Relations Service. Usually the headline reads, "Justice De­
partment Officials· on Site," immediately after an incident. It has the 
same effect as though the FBI was there, even though it may be two of 
our people who are there to assist the situation. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. So if people felt there was a Federal pres­
ence immediately involved and there were some other recourse, it 
might keep some of these instances from happening. 

MR. POMPA. That is the key, Federal presence; that's what we 
provide immediately when we receive word of an incident. That's why 
I say generally we are the first on the scene, because it takes the FBI 
and the Civil Rights Division a little bit more start-up time because 
they have to determine jurisdiction. We don't have to wait for that 
since our mandate is to provide the service either on our Own initiative 
or at the request of someone else. We don't have to wait for that while 
they're making a determination as to whether they have jurisdiction in 
the situation; we're already there. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. I don't get the feeling from the testimony 
yesterday and your testimony, both written and oral, there is a great 
deal of coordination and communication within the Justice Department 
on these matters. Do you, in fact, have meetings and discussions with 
the FBI staff or with pe9ple in the office of the Civil Rights Division 
on a regular basis about 'these matters? 

MR, POMPA. No, we do not. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. So, is it fair to say that my impression that 
a bit more coordination or communication may be desirable is not 
altogether misguided? 

MR. POMPA. I think probably it would help. We do have probably 
better coordination with the Civil Rights Division than we do with any 
other agency within the Department. But on a weekly basis, I provide a 
written report, a little synopsis of the major activities that we've been 
inFolved in for the week and that is distributed to all of the agencies 
within the department that have a bearing on the kind of work that we 
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do, the Civil Rights Division, the FBI, and the-let me correct that, I 
don't believe the FBI gets a copy of that. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Let me be a little more specific with my 
question. When the Justice Department is making a policy decision 
about, for example, whether it makes sense to have simultaneous Feder­
al and State investigations of incidents of alleged police murder, does 
your office get involved in advising before the decision is made as to 
whether that would be a good policy in terms of alleviating tensions 
nationwide or whether it wouldnrt be a good policy or not on a regular 
basis? 

MR. POMPA. No. Therein lies probably one of the problems that not 
only the Department of Justice but any Federal agency has. You know, 
you get-it is not necessarily a question of turf. I think it has to do with 
the determinations that are made by individuals who feel they have 
responsibility for responding t.o a situation. . .. . 

Of course, we sometimes, m the rush to get mto a SItuatIOn, faIl to 
touch base with the U.S. Attorney in a particular jurisdiction who gets 
his feelings hurt, who calls the Department and says, "You know, 
here's the Department of Justice in a situation that I don)t know 
anything about it. We run into that kind of problem as far as U.S. 
attorneys are concerned. 

We haven't had that problem with the Civil Rights Division or other 
agencies within the Department. As a matter of policy, I have, instr~ct­
ed my people to touch base with the U.S. attorney when they are gomg 
into a situation, advise them. We don't ask for permission from the U.S. 
attorney to become involved in a situation but merely advise them that 
we will be working in his jurisdiction, responding to certain complaints 
that have come to O)lr attention. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Do you think it would be useful or desir­
able to have your office involved in giving advice when policy deci­
sions are made concerning what will or will not alleviate racial tension 
with the possibility of violation in certain communities? 

MR. POMPA. I think we do to a certain extent become involved in 
making those types of recommendations that have a bearing on policy, 
particularly with this Attorney General more than any other that I've 
served under, and I've served under 12 since I've been with the De­
partment, and I have a close enough working relationship with Attor­
ney General Civiletti where I can pick up the phone and give him my 
opinion about a situation. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. My question was not directed at any partic­
ular individual. I just meant as a part of regular decisionmaking proc­
esses in the Department, whether you were there or somebody else, 
whatever, would it make sense to have your office involved in giving 
formal advice when formal policy decisions are made without such 
matters? 

MR. POMPA. The answer is yes. 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. The only other question is, it is my impres­

sion that in instances where the police have allegedly killed someone, a 
citizen in minority communities, that in Hispanic communities it is less 
likely there would be riots if there were an acquittal or if there was no 
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prosecution and the like, even in black communities. Take for example 
the Hannigan case and a similar case out in Tucson and other cases that 
~ALDEF has ?alled to the attention of the Department. Is my impres­
SIon correct or mcorrect there is less likelihood, at least in the past, that 
there would be riots? 

MR. POMPA. I don't believe I can characterize it as that. If you can 
use the reaction in Newark to police enforcement over an incident, 
invol:,ing Puerto Ricans during Labor Day a few years ago and the 
reactIon that occurred there and the number of deaths that occurred as 
a res~1t of that reaction. If I could also use the Elizabeth, New Jersey, 
expenence where a number of Cuban Americans were involved in an 
?ltercation of police that also resulted in major destruction and deaths; 
If I could use the Chicago experience where a number of Puerto Ricans 
reacted as a result of what they perceive to be police abuse, and a 
number of injuries and destruction that occurred there, I don't believe' 
~hat I could say that Hispanic rage would be any less over these type of 
Issues than black rage. . 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Is it a question then of the Southwest, 
because all those cases you cite about Texas in your testimony and then 
the other cases that MALDEF has reported involving Mexican Ameri­
cans. I'm not aware there were any riots in any of those cases in the 
Southwest. 

Am I mistaken, were there, or do you know? 
MR. POMPA. The incident involving the Jose Campos Torres case in 

Houston, and the verdict that followed the Jose Campos Torres case 
was really the forerunner of Miami. If you recall the riots that occurred 
in Moody Park in Houston as a result of the verdict in the Jose Campos 
T<?rre~ case you will see there is a similarity between what happened in 
MIamI on a smaller scale. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. I have no further questions. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Horn? 
CO~M~SSIONER HORN. Let me pursue for a minute the question 

CommISSIoner Berry asks about your reporting of information within 
the Department of Justice. 

To whom do you report? 
MR. POMPA. I report to the Associate Attorney General John Shene­

field. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. To whom does the Assistant Attorney Gener­

al for Civil Rights report? 
MR. POMPA. He also reports to John Shenefield. 
COMMiSSIONER HORN. To whom does the Director of the FBI 

report? 
MR. POMPA. He reports to Judge Renfrew, the Deputy Attorney 

General. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. And the Associate Attorney General also 

reports to Judge Renfrew, is that correct? 
MR. POMPA. No. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. He reports directly to the Attorney General? 
MR. POMPA. Yes. 
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in the determination of who recei.ves 
that decision, you or the Associate COMMISSIONER HORN. Now, 

your weekly report, who!?akes 
Attorney General? . .. . 

MR POMPA. I make that decIsIOn. ? 
CO~MISSIO~ER HORN. So you could send a copy to the FBI. 

MR. POMPA. Yes. . ? 
COMMISSIONER HORN. But you do not. . ' not 

POMPA I don't believe we do at this pomt, no, we do . 
~~~MISSION'ER HORN. You send it to the Assistant Attorney General 

of Civil Rights, you send it to the ~~sociate Attorney General, your 
erior To whom else do you send It. . 

sU~R. POMPA. It goes to all th~ agencies that report to the Associate 

Attorney General including Antitrust. t 't t ' h why you have not sen I 0 COMMISSIONER HORN. Is t ere a reason 

th~ir~~~~~~ ~~~!~i~~ because we had made a deterh~inaTtiohn on~y ntoo 
. h' th t report to 1m. ere IS 

the Associate and all of t e agencies a h ld We just have 
reason why we shouldn't and .1 s~ppose t at we cou . 
really restricted it to the Associate s office. G I d the 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Does the Deputy Attorney enera an 
I · ? Attorney Genera receive a copy. 

~~~~~:::;~!e~ORN. In other words, the FBI coordination problem 

is ~:: p~~~leqr::~~~~~h:~B!~::r~~I::~y Com~issioner hBer~tY on tthhl.e
s , .... Y t day I asked eac WI ness 

continued investigation sItuatIOn. es e~ f Should the Depart-
questionf;JI ~ould alSollgikateetao ga~fd~~~et f~r i~~s ~~i that is essenti~lly as 
ment 0 ustice promu . .' th re 
follows: that in a situation where the~e is a raCIal dIff~r~nce- ~se r~s-
now police brutality cases or allegatlOns-bet~eent ~~ctl:c:~~ev;f and 

r if ou will, and indictments have been ~a e ~ e . 
~~;t c:Se is being tried before an all-wh~te JU~y, ~n you~ Judgment d? 
you believe the FBI should continue its mvestIgatlOn whIle that case IS 

in ~~g~e~~PA. From a community relations standpo~n~, .if your qu~stion 
. h~ther it would help abate or prevent the pOSSibilIty of contmued 

~o:cern or disruPHtioonRNasNaOWres~~a?:m~~s F~~~:[:~ ~e:~~~~ :~~ :e:~ 
COMMISSIONER ., . . h d ~ CRS in 

h' h raise which our mid-Atlantic regIOnal director a or 
y~~te~ay's session with the: Commission .. Mr

h
· Rutledge, a~ ~ra~apy~~'~~ 

h h d I experience much m t e same wor 
~~~win :~m:n re~:t10ns, dealing' with the community at th~ grass~oot~f 
. One im ression he left with us, which has also been my ~mpresslo~ I 
not bias o~er the years, is that one of our problems today IS. that ~e ~: 

t awful lot of lawyers and accountants that are deeply I.nvolved 
go an of these cases and sometimes we have forgotten the Importanc.e 
~:~~mmunity huma~ relations work and development at the comm~um-
ty relations level. In essence yo~ are real:y d

the ~~~' t~~ o:r:s~~~~:s ::ct 
Federal agencies that really tnes to ge ow 
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keep your ear open, listen to people, try to bring people together, and 
try to really resolve community problems. 

I would just be curious, based on your long experience, serving 
under 12 Attorneys General, as to whether you have seen a change in 
the civil rights context where we have become-well, perhaps where 
we thought the only solution is the litigious one and we've sort of 
forgotten the idea of bringing people together, or if we have been 
successful in our litigious solution, it has been a paper success and we 
haven't really dealt with the attitudes and the behavior patterns that 
exists under that legal solution. What is sort of your reflection on that? 

MR. POMPA. I'm going to be speaking almost against myself here 
because I am an attorney and I was a former prosecutor for 8-1/2 
years, and I was a former law enforcement officer in the military, but I 
agree with you that the Iitigative route as a solution to the kind of 
problems that we've been dealing with, in my opinion, are not the best 
and most productive. 

We have found in dealing with the type of cases that we've handled 
over the last 16 years that the more lasting solutions are procured 
through the involvement of individuals, particularly the entire commu­
nity and we use that as our tool in solving the kind of problems that we 
are called into. 

I sincerely believe that litigation is not the answer in many of these 
cases, and in particular in the cases involving police abuse complaints. 
If you could take the testimony of Mr. Days yesterday, you can see 
that the litigative route, while it may be a desired objective of a lot of 
communities in terms of a redress for a particular complaint, is not 
necessarily a very productive one. We have felt that the involvement of 
the Comunity Relations Service in many of these incidents have result­
ed in more long-range solutions and, in my opinion, better solutions 
than a verdict that convicted a particular police officer that was 
charged as a result of a complaint of abuse. 

COMMISSIONER f!ORN. In terms of training, does the FBI ever con­
sult CRS as to its civil rights component at, let's say, Quantico in 
educating local law enforcement officers? 

MR. POMPA. No. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Has CRS made known to the FBI its good 

offices that it has some experiences to share in this area? 
MR. POMPA. I think over the years we certainly have been known to 

the Department, I mean to the Bureau and I have, on various occa­
sions, mentioned the availability of our people to assist FBI. Sometimes, 
it becomes a little difficult for us to work very closely with the Bureau, 
Mr. Commissioner, because of the almost apparent inc(;msistencyof the 
mission. 

I guess, maybe it was best illustrated in our dealings or our response 
to some of the complaints that came out of the Indian community, and 
it was more apparent during past administrations than it has been at 
least under the leadership of Director Webster. We generally found 
ourselves almost in a competitive posture with the Bureau in many of 
these cases. Our people went in with the sole objective of resolving the 
issue without the intervention of a Federal investigation process being 
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conducted as an alternative to litigation or enforcement, so we were 
almost placed in a competitive situation with the Bureau' in te~ms of 
how to get atthe solution or problem. This became aPI?arent dunng the 
occupation of Wounded Knee where we saw the solution one way and 
the Bureau saw it another. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Are your good offices called for in a training 
sense by any non-Federal programs? 

MR. POMPA. Oh, yes. We are asked periodically by the private sector 
to provide training and, if it is conducive to our programmatic objec­
tives, we will provide it. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Would you say that CRS provides more train­
ing and input for those in the private sector or local government than it 
does for enforcement agencies at the national level? 

MR. POMPA. Yes. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, again, it seems to me we've got a 

coordination problem at a higher level than the Department of Justice. 
Now I think we have got a problem of an Associate Attorney General, 
a D~puty Attorney General, and an Attorney General meeting to 
introduce some components of Justice to each other. 

Let me ask you, is there a staff meeting that's held of the principal 
Bureau chiefs within Justice that would bring together people outsIde 
of the Associate Attorney General's area with others that report to the 
Deputy or directly to the Attorney General? 

MR. POMPA. Periodically there have been such meetings. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Periodically means what, quarterly, half year, 

yearly? 
MR. POMPA. I'd say at least twice a year. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Twice a year. Okay. Not exactly an emergen­

cy response mechanism. Now, I was interested in your comment as to 
where you had located some of your temporary offices, because I ag~ee 
with you on the need to be responsive, and it sounds like you've tn~d 
to anticipate situations of desegregation or police misconduct or racIal 
strife and be responsive. I take it your regional offices generally follow 
the Federal pattern of being located in the principal cities where the 
Federal establishment is designated by OMB? 

MR. POMPA. Yes, I do. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. As you know, there are various field mecha­

nisms that have been set up in the last decade to coordinate regional 
representatives of Federal agencies,. Federal Execu.tive C~uncil, so 
forth. To what extent does CRS regIOnal representatives actIvely par,;. 
ticipate in those meetings? 

MR. POMPA. I would say to a large extent. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, that means they attend regularly? 
MR. POMPA. Yes. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. To what extent do CRS representatives get on 

the agenda of those meetings where people from Hl1D, HEW, Labor, 
etc., are also attending, issues of concern in the civil rights area, the 
community relations area? 
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MR. POMPA. It varies from region to region, but in those regions 
where our people, our regional representatives, are more active, we 
have no problem getting on the agenda. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. What is your feeling as to how successful 
discussions of these matters are in that setting, in terms of improving 
the responsiveness of the old line Federal agencies to solving some of 
the problems for which they are given hundreds of millions of dollars 
to do at the local level? 

MR. POMPA. Again, I think it varies on a region-by-region basis, Mr. 
Commissioner. I think in the Rocky Mountain area where the regional 
director is very actively involved, I think his input is considered in the 
distribution of resources by various other Federal agencies, but I would 
again say that that is not an across-the-board situation. More likely than 
not, our people are usually relegated to advisory roles in those regional 
setups so that we wind up primarily giving them an assessment of what 
we think will occur if that grant is made or if that action is taken. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Mr. Chairman, I would like, as an insert in the 
record at this point, to get from the Director of CRS by region the 
agenda items which CRS has put on the Regional Coordinating Coun­
cil, Federal Executive Council, Federal Regional Council over the last 
2 fiscal years- whatever is convenient-so we get a feel for the 
participation of CRS on these councils, which have long been .of con­
cern to me in the civil rights area. 

MR: POMPA. Mr. Chairman, we will make that available. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Without' objection, that will be entered into 

the record at this point. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Ruckelshaus? 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Did I miss it or have we discussed 

whether or not CRS was present in Miami before the incident? 
MR. POMPA. I wasn't asked that and I haven't commented on it. We 

had been providing service to Miami on a periodic basis. The staff 
resources available in the southeast region, which covers Miami, were 
such that we were responding more to Klan activity that has been on 
the rise in that region for the last 2 years. 

\Ve provided service to Miami up until the riot on a periodic basis 
and on an as-needed basis when we receive complaints from community 
groups that certain incidents were intolerable and we should come 
down and talk to someone. 

During the influx of the Cuban refugee situation down there, we 
begC!~;' to get a series of complaints that required me to make a determi­
nation as to how we were going to handle it, and I knew we could not 
handle it through periodic deployment out of Atlanta, so I instructed 
my deputy on or about May 2 to go to Florida and to make a statewide 
asse~sment of the problem. He did. He completed his report on May 10 
and submitted it to me on May 15. 

I prepared the report for submission to the Attorney General on 
Friday and sent it over that week and he got it on Monday, because the 
riots occurred on Saturdav and Sunday. The report to the Attorney 
General contained a recommendation for the opening up 0f a tempo­
rary office in Miami to deal with what we perceived to be a volatile 
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situation that was building in that community. I guess that's a long way 
of answering your question. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Well, that wasn't exactly a straight­
forward response, was it? 

MR. POMPA. Yes. 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. I'm interested, because of our talks' 

with the FBI and the Civil Rights Division we discover that each of 
them are gathering information that is very useful in shaping profile 
communities in which there is a lot of volatility present and pressures 
are building, but we've had a little trouble finding who was the person 
who really digests and sifts through that and says, "This is not a place 
where we're going to have to respond to something but where we're 
going to anticipate something." 

I'm not sure that the FBI thinks at all that's their responsibility; 
they're more in the hardware business and the Civil Rights Division 
didn't take that responsibility, either. It seems to me you are in a 
uniquely valuable position to be able to anticipate and to do something 
before it gets to a question of responding and seeing that justice is 
carried out after there's been an extreme case of civil rights. violation. 
So it seems to me then your access to the information they have and 
their close communication with the kind of information you're getting 
from your local offices is just terrifically important. That's why Com­
missioner Horn's questions, I thought, were so pertinent. 

MR. POMPA. I think you're correct. Unfortunately, the type of infor­
mation that the FBI gathers is usually of little value to us because they 
are looking ilt it from a different perspective. They are looking for 
V'~olations of Federal statutes and we're looking at community tensions 
which may be building as a result of just perceptions of, as in Miami, 
over the dis pension of unequal justice. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Right, but· what they gather is 
number of incidents of police brutality; they even have in their raw 
data the information of min'ority, white, police brutality, but they don't 
sift that out. That's just another component, but I notice in your 
statement that kind of perce,ption by a community due to repeated 
incidents of their inability, or the minority's inability, to get justice from 
the local law enforcement people is present in almost aU of the cases of 
civil unrest. Is that true? 

MR. POMPA. That's true. 
COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. So that'~ an important factor. It 

doesn't seem to be lifted out and matched with the kind of information 
you're getting. 

MR. POMPA. One of the things, Commissioner Ruckelshaus, I think 
sometimes gets lost on this whole question of police abuse is that the 
police are usually the crosscutting edge of any problem, whether it is 
the education case, whether it is hom:ing, whether it is community 
development; whatever you have, the police are generally the first line 
of confrontation with the community and the first incident is usually 
lodged against the police. _ 

If you are arguing about unequal housing,' the first governmental unit 
that you're going to run up against is going to be the police. That's 
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why incidents of police-minority conflict is our number one priority, 
because that's generally the first incident that we log, and that kind of 
information generally does not get picked up by the FBI. 

I don't believe that it is felt and, properly so, -that it is their responsi­
bility to log a confrontation between a protest group on the issue of 
housing and the police. They don't begin to pick it up until a fatality or 
an assault occurs and it gets logged and gets picked up by them, but by 
that time sometimes the feelings are so high that the reaction requires 
that we provide some type of service to alleviate it or keep it from 
escalating. I 

COMMISSIONER' RUCKELSHAUS. But you are logging that kind of 
information? 

MR. POMPA. Yes, we are. I was going to say we are logging it to the 
extent that we can with the limited resources that we have. Obviously, 
we're not on top of everything but we're on top of most of the major 
situations that occur or are about to occur. What we can do with what 
we've got, I feel, has been tremendous, but we can't handle as many of 
the incidents that we perceive may occur in advance as well as I would 
like. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Can I ask him a question about that 
answer? 
, COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Yes. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. In your answer, as I understood your 
answer, you don't have the resources to be able to pick up that kind of 
information because you're small staff and budget and the rest of it. Did 
I understand that correctly? 

MR. POMPA. That is right. 
VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. The FBI has many more people than you 

do and they are in more places then you are. If they did report that 
kind of information that Commissioner Ruckelshaus was taking about, 
wouldn't that be helpful to you when there is a demonstration, police 
confrontation, logging in that kind of information, maybe sharing it 
with you? Maybe you could get on top of matters faster, since you 
don't have nearly as many people as the FBI does. I mean they are just 
in aid of your effort. 

MR. POMPA. There's a plus and minus to that, Commissioner Berry. 
If we get into a posture of receiving information from the FBI, and 
obviously the feeling is that you are conversely sharing information 
with the FBI and that undercuts your credibility with the groups that 
you're working with, so you get into that kind of situation. I frankly 
avoid leaving that kind of impression. I don't believe, for example, 
that-if we can llse Flint, Michigan, as an example-that the FBI, and I 
may be wrong, but I don't believe that they would have had it in their 
reports that Michigan or that Flint was experiencing some problems 
that were building in Flint. . 

We had been responding to Flint on a periodic basis. I had personally 
made a trip into Flint last October and met with some people there that 
had some concerns over the way that the police were handling minor­
ity citizens in that community. 1, ,-
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COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. How would you charac-.terize the 
police awareness of this kind of role they play, contact point for all of 
these hostilities? Do you find you're aware of that? Are you called in to 
go to national police chief meetings and discuss this kind of thing, and 
do most police forces have their own kind of community relations 
outreach to try to deal with this? . 

MR. POMPA. Right now I'm not aware of training sessions we con­
ducted last year, but a significant number of them involved training for 
police to make them aware of the role they do play and the potential 
that their response has for either promoting good relations or a bad 
controntation. That's part of our training processes, to make them 
aware of the fact that the manner in which they carry out their mission 
can have an effect on what may happen in that community. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. But do you think your experiences 
are being well used by the national police forces? 

MR. POMPA. I think so. In those jurisdictions where we provide the 
training and where police departments have attended we provide train­
ing. For example, in Fort Lauderdale) we have had a slight incident in 
Fort Lauderdale. I think that was pretty well handled shortly after 
Miami. That incident in Fort Lauderdale occurred shortly after the 
Miami riot. We also provided training for the police department in 8t. 
Petersburg and Tampa. I think that the way that they handled their 
situation, also, might be indicative of the fact that some ,of our training 
might have played a role in minimizing what might have been or could 
have been a worse reaction. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. That's one of,the interesting parts of 
the work you do; it is very hard to trace exactly what it is you kept 
from' happening. 

MR. POMPA. It is very difficult to conVince Congress of that. Gener­
ally, they want to know how many riots you stopped and it is very 
difficult to show that, but we can track how much money we saved is 
a result of our intervention and we feel that that is a significant factor 
to consider in supporting the kind of work that we do. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Could you, based on your experience 
in this area, give me your best judgment on whether or not a minority 
community feels the same relationship as the police department or a 
greater confidence in the police department depending on the use of 
minorities in that department, their presence in a representative number 
in the department, the success of the affrrmative in the department? 

MR. POMPA. If I can use Detroit and Newark and Atlanta as an 
example of municipalities that have bl~ . .;k chiefs, good affirmative 
action program, and black mayors and correlate those facts with the 
number of incidents that have occurred since they took over, I think 
that the obvious conclusion would be that the fact that those communi­
ties have a representative number, or closer representative number, of 
minority police officers ori their force correlates with the reduction and 
incidence of police abuse. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Thank you. In general, would you 
say that the ability of minority group members to identify with civic 
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leaders who are in a power structure has something to do with their 
basic confidence about that? 

MR. POMPA. Particularly in Detroit where Mayor Coleman Young, 
who is black, and Police Chief Hart, who is black, have created a 
climate and produced an atmosphere that makes police abuse something 
that is not going to be tolerated, has, in my opinion, resulted in a 
reduction of those type of complaints in the city of Detroit. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. What, in your opinion, caused the 
breakdown in the relationship between the minority groups in Miami 
and their ability to find any solace and hope in the power structure of 
that city? 

MR. POMPA. I think it was the perception of dispension of unequal 
justice in Dade County. I think definitely that was the number one 
problem. I think that it was compounded by the further perception .that 
they were not getting the type of attention that they felt. they should be 
getting. I think that caused an exacerbation of the problem. . 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. When you go into the community, do 
you find it hard to get the community leaders to pay attention to 
incipient problems as opposed to one that has exploded and you're 
there to pick up the pieces? 

MR. POMPA. We have no problem in getting the community leaders 
to respond to our involvement in a partictdar situation. We had an 
initial problem in Miami, not in getting the community leaders because 
the community leaders were willing to work with us, it was in getting, 
generally, the community to respond to community leaders. 

I think that was one of the factors that has been somewhat different 
in Miami as opposed to other areas of the country where we responded 
to major disorders, and that is that in Miami the general community 
was not responding to either the local leadership or the national leader­
ship, and we were looking at that situation as a possible indication of 
maybe a change in the protest pattern of minorities in this country, 
whether perhaps the former process that had always been utilized, that 
is, bring in minority leaders to speak to the issues that had brought 
about disorders would help. 

In Miami the situation didn't turn out that way initially and we were 
concerned that perhaps the general pattern was going to change and 
perhaps our general pattern of response was going to have to change, 
also. But so far it appears that the situation has stabilized and the local 
leadership has begun to gain response from the general community. 

COMMISSIONER RUCKELSHAUS. Thank you very much. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Ramirez? 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Thank you very much, Chair-

man Flemming. I have a number of questions and I beg the indulgence 
of my colleagues. 

I of course, lived in Texas during the p(!riod preceding the 16 deaths 
in i 8 months, and one of the things that I was very conscious of during 
that time was an increase in, what I would categorize as, hate state­
ments or derogatory statements about minority communities by signifi­
cant public officials. 
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Everyone from district attorneys to city managers just were not very 
careful about what they were say~p.g, and it seemed to me that th~re 
was a relationship between the hate statem~nts ~nd . then. the emerging 
police crisis and then the emerging community dIssatIsfactIon. 

Do you have any sense about that, first of all, and, ~ec~mdly, do you, 
as a Comunity Relations Service, intervene when a dlstnct attorney or 
a city manager makes such statements? D~ you even talk to? the person 
about the possible consequences of those kinds of statements. 

MR. POMPA. We, of course, would be inclined to bri~g it to ~he 
attention of the official that his statements would not make It conducIve 
to settling the situation that we would be dealing with there. I agree 
with you that statements that are made,. such as were made-I presume 
you're talking about Odessa, San Antonio, H?uston-. 

The district attorney, as a result of the interventIon of one. of the 
Mexican American attorneys in the killing of the Mexican Amencan by 
some of the guards in the jail in that parti~ular community, and the 
statement made by the district attorney certainly wa~ the type t~at was 
inflammatory to the point that it was n~t ~onduclve ~o abating. the 
rising tension that was prevalent there wIthin the MexIcan Amencan 
community. . . 

I don't know whether we brought it to the attention of the dlstnct 
attorney, and I doubt that it would have made any difference if we h~d. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Let me go on to another tOPIC. 
In the State of Texas, also, we have had a number of in~idents with 
Southeast Asian immigrants, the Seabrook murder, and It. seems to 
me-' and in Denver, also, there were a number of problems. ':"Ith South­
east Asian immigrants being imbedded in minority communitIes. ' 

Are you paying any attention to what may be a trend .as cu1tur~s 
come into conflict at the very lowest rung of the SOCIoeconomIC 
scheme? 

MR. POMPA. Our involvement in the Indochinese resettlement ca~ps 
in this country has been extensive, and we have worked closely WIth 
the State Department in terms of anticipating the areas where the 
resettlements are going to take place. 

We have done what we call community assessments throughout the 
country, based on the type of impact factors that we have isolated over 
the years, worked in our business, and a~ ~ result of the~e assessments 
have determined that the level of receptIvIty for Indochinese resettle­
ment, and geared our offices to resp~~d ~o pos.si!,le problems and also 
to work with some of those commumtles In antIcIpatIon of the resettle­
ment, hopefully, to minimize any adverse action. 

I might say that Indochinese resettlement has produced, a strange 
phenomenon for us. It is probably the only problem that has pr<?duc~d 
an across-the-board negative reaction both from black group.s, HI~panlc 
groups, white groups, and the K~ Klux Klan, seem to be all tn the same 
boat in terms of the response to It. .. . 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Do you see It as a continuing 
problem and do you have the resources bot~ in ter~s of som~ So~th­
east Asians or Indochinese who could help In resolving that sItuatIon, 
or do you thin~ it is pretty much behind you? 
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MR. POMPA. No, we don't think it is pretty much behind us. We still 
anticipate some problems and we asked for additional positions in our 
fiscal '82 budget to deal with some of the problems we see. . 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Do you have a specific strat­
egy for dealing with that? 

MR. POMPA. Yes. 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. I think my next question has 

to do with a situation alluded to in Commissioner Ruckelshaus'S last 
few questions, having to do with the relationships between minority 
groups in a volatile situation or in a potentially volatile situation. It 
seems to me that in Miami you did have a perception on the part of the 
black community, in a climate of limited opportunities, that perhaps 
their opportunities were g~tting ever more limited in that they did not 
have the kind of spokespeople that they needed to defend their inter­
ests. 

In Houston, you had a similar situation in terms of Hispanics not 
having a visible presence. It is better now with single-member district­
ing but not having a visible presence and blacks having a much more 
visible presence in the city of Houston-I'm greatly concerned that this 
kind of situation may again be a new kind of community relations 
problem in many of the major cities and as people come in through 
immigration, whether legal or illegal, that those problems might be 
exacerbated. 

Do you have any kind of strategy for anticipating these kinds of 
problems and, secondly, do you have the resources to implement the 
strategy? 

MR. POMPA. The answer to the second part of your question is no, 
and to the first ,p~rt is yes, we do have a strategy. We've done a 
nation.al assessment of the country to determine what areas of the 
country have the potential for problems similar to Miami. We feel that 
some of the factors that' were present in Miami are also' present in some 
of the other areas.of the country. 

We used various impact factors in Miami that, if you overlay them in 
other communities throughout the country, you could form your own 
opinions and draw your own conclusions about the potenti~l for prob­
lems, one being a discontent within a particular community over a 
longstanding series of complaints regarding police abuse, with inaction 
on the part of the local community; the presence of other problems 
related to housing, unemployment, and things of this sort; plus the 
perception of a an intrusion by a new group or element in a community 
that is perceived as eroding the opportunities, as you have indicated, of 
the longstanding minority group in that community. 

I think that this is probably one of the reasons that there has been a 
negative reaction to Indochinese resettlement in some parts of the 
country. I think that some of the traditional minority groups, you 
know, have perceived it as an intrusion and has produced a reaction. I 
think that most of it has been ill-founded and part of our job is to 
correct the misperception that sometimes occurs as a result of that. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Could I follow up on that a minute? 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Sure. 
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CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. How much of that information that you've 
been discussing do you feel you could put into circulation without 
interfering with your primary mission? First of all, I think we as 
Commissioners would be interested, at least looking at the criteria that 
you use and maybe some of the results aDd the application of criteria, 
but then also crossing my mind we do have State Advisory Committees 
who are serviced, as you know, by our regional offices, and whether 
any of that information could be of help to them in providing leader­
ship within their particular States, but particularly the communities 
represented by their States. 

Now, you may want to think about it and respond a little later, but 
I'm just raising that with you. 

MR. POMPA. Well, Mr. Chairman, of course I thought about that 
before I made the statement. The information has been procured, of 
course, through conversations with individuals throughout the country, 
which is held in confidence, 80-

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. You don't want to-
MR. POMPA. I'd be in a little bit of a difficult situation to provide that 

information. I have had general discussions about the areas of the 
country that we're concerned about with the Staff Director, and I don't 
have any problems in discussing things in general, but I'd have prob­
lems with discussing specifics. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. We fully understand that and we recognize 
the importance of your maintaining your reputation-maintaining the 
confidentiality of material that you can gather in that particular area. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. I guess my next question was 
going to be somewhat along the lines of the Chairman and that is, to 
what extent is there a process by which the information, in its analysis 
form, not the specific raw information but in which your analysis is 
shared with the critical government agencies, either within the Justice 
Department or across the government so that we can begin to plan a 
more comprehensive response as a government? 

MR. POMPA. Well, my information is shared with the Associate and 
with the Attorney General and, of course, the Deputy. To the extent 
that it is utilized, I don't know. I know that when something is grossly 
apparent to us, we will-I mean, I have no problem in picking up the 
phone and calling the Attorney General and alerting him in advance 
that we may have a problem in, _X community within the next day or 
so, and that various other elements of the Department should be alert­
ed. But I usually don't do that unless someone is on the ground and has 
really indicated to me that something is about to happen and we need 
to be alerted. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Referring back to your overall 
analysis of this problem and what it means for the next several years for 
our country, do you consider it to be serious, a potentially serIOUS, 
problem for the fiber of our country? 

MR. POMPA. Police abuse cases or-' 
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. The police abuse, limited op­

portunities, feelings of intrusion between one group and l:inother?o Do 
you consider it to be a serious problem? 
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MR. ,POMPA. Yes, that is what I was trying to allude to when I said 
that the. racial c1i~ate in t~is. country is not as good as a lot of people 
would lIke to beheve that It IS, and I base that not on lack of informa­
tion but on the basis of the kind of work that we do. I think that when 
you see the rise in activity by the Ku Klux Klan, when you see the lack 
of support for police-community relations units in police departments, 
when you see the lack of support for affirmative action programs when 
~ou see the level of acti~ity in t~rms of responses to the police ~ission~ 
m terms of the what IS perceIved to be as intrusions by outside-

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. New groups. 
MR. POMPA. I'm trying to find the proper word because in the 

vernacular of the kind of work we do, sometimes they are referred to 
as "foreign element groups," be they undocumented workers from 
Mexic? or be be !hey Ind~~hin~se, be they ~aitians, whatever groups, 
there IS a perceptIOn of a foreIgn element" m these communities that 
produces a negative reaction. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. "New immigrants" is one phrase that has been 
used. 
. MR. POMPA. "New immigrants" i~ as good as any. I think 'the reac­

tIon that we've been getting to t111s is an indication of the level of 
maybe, intolerance that the country is experiencing. Someone has re~ 
ferred to it as "compassion fatigue," that the country has reached the 
level of satur~tion in terms of comp~ssion, and I think that is producing 
enough. reactIons and enough feelmgs on the negative side that it's 
demandmg more and more that we react to some of these indications. 
CO~M~SSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. I want to explain that the 

CommISSIon hopes to look at all of these issues with a fresh look, if you 
would, and I was interested in getting your observations because I 
think that's part of the perspective that we need as we take ~ fresh look 
and, hopefully, come up with recommendations for ~ revitalized effort 
in civil rights. . 

I just have a couple more questions, one which is very important to 
me, and. that has t~ do. with strategy differences, on the part of your 
agency m a rural SItuatIon versus an urban situation. I'm particularly 
concerned about the kind of situation we had in Castroville, Texas, 
when the Morales young man was killed, and my concern comes from 
my observat~on. that in an urban center, to whatever degree, there tend 
to be orgamzatIOns that are support groups for minority communities 
and usually some degree of continued watchdog activity. '. 

When people in a rural setting confront the police, my sense has been 
there may be a Federal presence for a short time but afterwards the 
people who do not have organizational strength are still left to face 
very difficult situations. 

How do you deal with a small town in Mississippi or in Texas or 
w~er~ver, where a very small percentage, in terms of the popUlation, of 
mmonty persons may be abused? 

MR. POMPA. Well, I might say the vast majority of our cases are in 
the rural areas. We of course have found that the large urban areas 
have vast amount of resources that"they can utilize to get at a problem. ',. 
Obviously, in a city like New York, even though we have an office 
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there, we wouldn't make a dent in any kind of a problem. We could 
spend all of our agency's resources in one city, New York; the same 
thing in Chicago. 

I do feel that we probably would make a difference in Los Angeles 
as opposed to these other areas, but, unfortunately, when we come into 
those rural situations, and we do make a difference in terms of the 
resolution. of the problem, we have absolutely no capability for follow­
up. . 

When the agency was a lot larger, we used to make followup a 
responsibility. In other words, if we resolved a case through concilia­
tion or mediation, we would keep the case open and provide followup 
to make sure that the situation did not slip and had the potential for 
another problem. We do not have that capability now. 

COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. Just another question. The 
Chairman talked about talking to the power structure. I commend you 
on your efforts in talking with minority groups and the police depart­
ment, but do you think that your agency could launch an effort for 
engaging the power structure in the resolution of these problems, or do 
you believe that it would take leadership by someone like the Attorney 
General or the White House itself? 

MR. POMPA. I think that leadership has been provided. I think that 
the Attorney General has publicly stated that the Department will not 
tolerate police abuse in this country. I think that his efforts to set up 
task forces and provide funding for the looking into of police abuse in 
this ~oun~ry, I think all of those efforts indicate and send out a message 
that It Will n.ot be tolerated. I think that our responsibility is to imple­
ment what hiS goals and objectives are in these areas and we simply do 
not have the resources to be able to convene, say, .a national consulta­
tion with the business community, to bring to their attention some of 
the concerns that I feel, some of the information that I feel that we 
have available that they should be aware of. \ 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. If I could interrupt­
COMMISSIONER-DESIGNATE RAMIREZ. That's all my questions. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. If I could follow on that. When I talk about 

the power structure, I'm not taking about the national power structure, 
I'm talking about power structure in X city and that has failed to get 
into the civil rights movement and failed to provide leadership that 
results in setting civil rights goals in the employment area, in the 
education area and so on, and has failed to take the initiative in 
developing action programs designed to achieve those goals. 

Now, I think Commissioner Ramirez's question is how do we get to 
that power structure in X city? I happen to know an effort was made at 
the highest level to get to the power structure in X city-I won't go 
beyond that in identifying it-and so far it has been a failure. I mean, 
they just haven't been willing to listen, and they haven't responded and 
that's one of the reasons why you got some difficult problems in that 
particular city, why all of us have got some difficult problems in that 
particular city. 

I think Commissioner Ramirez's question was really how do we get a 
breakthrough there? How do we reach from X city to Y city to Z city? 
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I don't have an awful lot of confidence in national conferences in 
dealing with this at all. You know, you talk to them and they go back 
home and they won't do anything. What I'm interested' in is, how we 
get. at them ,":,he~e they are and in terms of the specific problems that 
their commumty IS up against. 

M.R. POMPA. Unfortunately, the only way that we have discovered so 
far IS through a confrontation and that's the only way that it has 
occurred so far, but some of it-
. CH~IRMAN FLEMMING. That only lasts for a little while, too, doesn't 
It, tYPically? 

MR. ~OMPA. Th~t's true. But I think that part of it, Mr. Chairman, is 
the pollce percep~lOn on the part of the majority community and in 
pa.rtlcular the bu~mess communit~ ab~)Ut ~hat the situation really is. I 
thmk that there IS a general feellng m thiS country that everything is 
okay now, that blacks and Hispanics and other minorities have made it. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Civil rights is behind us. 
M~. POMPA. The Civil Rights Commission, Community Relations 

Service, and other agencies that perform these kinds of service are 
really irrelevant to the times. 

CHA!RMAN FLEMMING. We'll be thinking with you further along 
~hese lm~s. Y o~ made one statement and I would just like to get the 
mfor~atlOn on It. You said, "When the agency was a lot larger." ~When 
was It that agency was a lot larger and what was its size? 

MR. POMPA. 1972 we were close to 400. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. You had 400 in 1972? 
MR. POMPA. 300 and some. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Where did it go in '73? 
MR. POMPA. It went down to 126. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That's the breakpoint? 
MR. POMPA. We lost two-thirds of the agency in 1972. We lost our 

technical assistance and we lost our support. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That took place as a result of the initiative 

on the part of the executive branch. In other words that was reflected 
~n. ~h~ President's budget to the Congress, or was it the result of the 
ImtIatIve of the Congress? 

MR. POMPA. OMB. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING, That's the executive branch. Okay. Than~ 

you very much. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. Commissioner Horn. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. I agree with the comments many of my col­

le~gues have m~de about how do we get an early warning system in 
thIS ~ountry ~Ithout having to have a riot, which is your recent 
co~ment. I thmk t~e administration has done some good work in 
trymg to target certam urban areas and coordinate the economic de vel-

It o~~ent th~ust in those areas from Commerce, Labor, etc., in the Urban 
CIties ProJect. That effort was initiated at the White House, I believe, 
largely by Mr. Watson, in his intergovernmental relations role. Was 
CRS at all involved in all those discussions as to what cities should be 
targeted? 

MR. POMPA. Yes. 
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COMMISSIONER HORN. Do you feel there are other coordination 
efforts that ought to occur through the domestic p<?licy group in the 
White House and are they occurring? 

MR. POMPA. They are not occurring. We do feel that they should be. 
COMMISSIONER HORN. I would like you to give me your impression, 

after looking at these disturbances and disorders in various cities, as to 
whether the people who are participating in these disturbances and 
disorders are generally of a lower socioeconomic group, I mean the 
very bottom, or are they individuals who are rising out. of .the l?wer 
socioeconomic group and almost in what would be a mmonty mIddle 
class? And may I say the reason for that question is based on the 
analysis of the New York City blackout riot and some reports I have 
seen out of Miami. What is your impression? 

MR. POMPA. I can't really venture an opinion on that, Mr. Commis­
sioner. One of the things that I hope we will get out of our office in 
Miami is precisely that, the profile of the average protester in Miami, 
and just right offhand I would say that certainly the concern that was 
expressed to us came not only at the lower level but it came at all 
levels of the black community in Miami. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. You see some people have said, you know, it 
is one thing to riot for food when you're starving, etc., but it's another 
thing to riot and break stores and take TV sets. That might be a very 
cynical view but I think we have to address it as to what is going on 
h~. . 

Frankly, I don't know, and that's why I'm asking the questi~m. 
MR. POMPA. Well, I could just generalize and say that the lootmg 

and all of the things that occurred in the frenzy of a riot are not 
necessarily the reasons why the riot occurred, from our perspective. 

I think we would have to look at the overall frustration that was 
present in that particular community and really as a reaf:;on for an 
involvement in the first place and not as a reason for what is going on 
from a law enforcement or statutory violation standpoint. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Thank you. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. You have been very, very helpful. As you 

know, rm sure, I have had the opportunity of testifying on a number of 
occasions on the Hill in behalf of the Commission, and on those occa­
sions have tried to say in no uncertain terms that we believe that this 
nation should be investing additional resources in your work. We usual­
ly couple you with the Office of Civil Rights in the Department of 
Justice. . 

Certainly the kind of testimony that you have given here today 
reinforces my own conviction along this line. I think it was a sad thing 
for the executive branch to take the initiative in cutting back the 
service from 400 to 100 when you consider the magnitude of the issues 
that we're dealing with, and when you consider the role that, really, 
conciliation and mediation can play in dealing with the issues. 

As we proceed along. the lines of this public hearing, along the lines 
of our field work and our public hearing in Miami and other cities, of 
course, we'll be keeping in very, very close touch with you and your 
associates. Thank you very, very !.IlUch for very helpful testimony. 
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MR. POMPA. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. If I might, if you have a 
minute, I would like to violate a cardinal rule practiced by attorneys 
that, if they don't ask the question, don't volunteer the information, but 
I would like to comment briefly on a personal opinion on the basis of 
the kind of work that I've been involved in for the last 13 years and 
also based on the experiences of a former prosecutor, H¥lt one of the 
greatest senses of frustration that occurs in police abuse cases is the the 
lack of attention or the lack of perception, lack of concern by anyone 
about these type of complaints, and consistently over the years I have 
found that most of these issues immediately escalate from the incident 
to a demand for Federal intervention. As a former prosecutor, I think I 
need to bring to your attention the fact there is one level of responsibil­
ity that continuously gets left out and gets left off the hook in terms of 
these type of problems and that is the district attorney's office. 

I mean, they are the first level of accountability for these type of 
problems, and until we begin to focus in on all levels of accountability, 
whether it is the internal affairs division of a particular police depart­
ment or the district attorney's office, we're going to be continuously 
faced with that. .. 

We're going to face another level of frustration. We're going to be 
faced with looking at those statistics that Drew Days testified to yester­
day, that is, 10,000 complaints and 100 or less actual cases, with only 45 
percent actually resulting in a conviction. We haven't even looked at 
what the sentence-the average sentence was in those convictions. 

We're going to reach a certain level of frustration when we find out 
that the Federal intervention is not necessarily the answer, and you are 
going to have to go back to the initial first two level~ of accountability 
and raise it at that level to see if you can get a better response than 
you're getting from Federal intervention. I think Federa.l intervention is 
fine when you can no longer get relief at the local level, but I think 
that the accountability, particularly at the second level, which is the 
district attorney's office, needs to be emphasized a lot more than it has. 

I have attended hundreds of conferences on police problems and they 
always focus on the role of the Department of Justice and what the 
Department of Justice should do, and I think that is fine, but I think 
that if you look at and analyze what Mr. Days said yesterday you'll 
find that is going to be frustrating to a lot of people when they le~rn 
you're not getting enough there. 

VICE CHAIRMAN BERRY. Since you raise the question, I have a 
comment on that. Isn't it a case most of the time they're asking for 
Federal intervention because they don't have much luck at the local 
level in getting a response either from the police~ department or the 
district attorney? 

It seems to me, my experience has been that that's why people ask 
fot Federal intervention. If you mean that the Federal Government 
isn't going to respond either, or that if it does, the kind of sentences 
you get out of these cases, if·· you have success, are not very long, 
indeed, I agree with you, but the reason the people are making the 
complaint is because they don't have confidence that they will get any 
response at the local level. 
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So as I understood Mr. Days .yesterday, he said, "Well, there are 
three ways: local prosecutions and Federal Government or' private, 
damage suits,'" so if what you're saying is there won't be any response 
in the first two areas, I guess you're left with private damage suits, and 
then if that doesn't work, we're left with the depressing conclusion 
there is no remedy anywhere for these particular cases. 

MR. POMPA. What I'm trying to imply here is that second level of 
accountability, the commomwealth attorney, the district attorney, what­
ever it may be in a particular area, should be held under the same 
scrutiny as, say, the Department of JUStice. 

CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That district attorney is going to be respon­
sive to the climate that exists within that particular metropolitan area. 

MR. POMPA. That's true. 
CHAIRMAN FLEMMING. That brings us back to the discussion we 

were having about the power structure, what 'are the pressures, the 
pressure in the direction of vigorous enforcement of the law in these 
cases, or are the pressures the other way? I think probably· you will 
recall that when we held our public hearing in Philadelphia, we had a 
representative of the power structure, private sector, on the stand who· 
simply said, "Look, we've made up our minds as a business community 
that, if you're going to get vigorous law enforcement, you've got to 
expect some violations of civil rights. That's a price that you've got to ~ 
pay." 

If that kind of attitude prevails on the part of the power structure of 
a particular community, then you're not going to get very effective 
operation out of the district attorney's office, so I mean it comes right 
back again to all of us having to foc:us on what is the climate within the 
community, and I think we have tended to skip that. The attitude of 
the district attorney is one manifestation of that. 

I happened to be in LA soon after that shooting there and sat with 
minority leaders and as I listened to them, they didn't have any confi­
dence in the district attorney, what the district attorney was going to 
do out there. I mean, that's why they were pressing for Federal inter­
vention. I mean they just skipped over him. They dismissed him on the 
ground they wouldn't get any response and they base that on past 
experIence. 

COMMISSIONER HORN. Well, I agree with your comments on the 
commitment, but there's another good way to get the district attorney's 
attention, and this is counter to some of the inferences one could draw 
from my previous questions, that is the possibility of bringing a suit 
against the DA for a knowing violation of one's constitutional rights. 
, Nothing has so shaken the educational community as the Strickland 
case a few years ago where a school superintendent, lbelieve, was held 
by the court for personal damages because he should have known that 
he was violating a constitutional right, and I'm not sure of the legality 
as to the degree to wqich the Federal Government can get into that. 

The Philadelphia suit in a way is along that path, but a few cases like 
that would send some signals around the country, either privately 
brought or brought at the State level. Of course, that's another way 
that's been overlooked, is the leap does not have to be from the local 
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probl,em to the Federal Government or the local problem to DA' 
there s a~so State attorney generals and in California if the d' t . ' 
:ttorney IS noht pu~su~ng his duty, the attorney general has the aut~~::~: 
? remove t e dIstrIct attorney, and that h b d . . ' 
;ltuati~ns, usually for cri~inal problems mor~s th::n civ~feri~~t:~~~~~ 
ems, ut are not enforCIng the law in regard to crimi I 

It seems t? m<: that kind of pattern could be pursued ;:d ~oblems. 
:!~a~~~~l t~~nt~:~:::~r~ation) that the leap again ~omes fr~:~~~ 
1 h overnment and somewhere out there vag 
y t~re 'tt e Sta:e superintendents of public instruction who have :~ 

b
all bon Y.to SOh ve some of these problems but the world J'ust seems to 

e ypassIng tern. 

th~R. I ~OMPAd' Ih beli.ev<: the fraternal relationship that exists between 
po Ice an t e dIstrIct attorney's office can b th 

relationships that exist between the FBI and th el. edsame fraternal 
the FBI . . e po Ice epartments If 
relations~~n ~n;:s~~~ a I p~lil~e dephartm~nt. and not lose that frater~al 

'. ,e leve t e dlstnct attorney's office could 
r~o~:c~~~:r Pt~~c~. o~ficer and no~ lose that fraternal relationship. It has 
d' t . Ig t type of clImate, and I agree with you that the 
t~~:lCt attorney has to have the community support to be able to do 

Th~~:~::;N v FLE~MING. We appreciate your underlining that point. 

h . . d'· ery Important. AgaIn, thank you very, very much This 
eanng IS a lJourned. . 

'. 

I 
! 

! 
j; 

I 
t 
IJ 
n 
H 
H 
H 
f~ 
11 
" !: 



· .: 

'102 

'\ I, 

J )) 

\ 

i 

~ , 

tl . Preceding page ~Iank 

--- ----------~---

103 

EXHIBITS 

) 

I 
f . 
I 

a 



J 
J 

-... : 

" ".", "~. 

, .. ..::' 

104 

Exhibit 1 

STATEMENT 

OF 

WILLIAM H. WEBSTER 
'.' 

OIRECTOR 

FEDERAL'BUREAU OF INVESTIGAT~ON 

BEFORE THE 

u • S. COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHT,S 

WASHINGTON, D." Cit 

SEPTEMBER 16, 1980 

;-; 

. , 

i'l 

j 

! 

105 

Mr. Cqairman, I welcome this, opportunity to present 

to the Commission my view, on the role C?f the Federal government 

in resolving public crises linked to perceptions of discriminatory 

practices or excessive use of force by police officers and, 
. ' 

more specifically, 'on the role of the FBI as it relates to 

particular civil rights issues. 

During ~e past two years, the FBI has handled 

approx~mately8,OOO civil rights mat~ers annually. Of this . 
amount,apprC?ximately 5,000 matters re~ate to allegations of 

police brutality. The FBIls investi~iitions into these alleged 

civil rights violations are among its.mo,t important, and each 

investigation is conducted in strict conformity with standards 

established by the Civil Rights Division of the Department of Justice 

and the FBI. Under these standards, the FBI, on its own initiative, 

may conduct preliminary i~vesfigations into allegations of violations 
> • 

of 18 U.S.C. Sections 241" 242, ,and 245--the Federal criminal civil 

rights statutes. Usually, these, investigations commence when a 
, : '"' 

complaint is received, but investigations can also be predicated upon 

information developed b;Y the press and neWs lileqia. Although the 

United State,s Attorney, in addition, 'is authorized to request ~BI 

prelimina~y investigations regarding any allegations of violations 

of these statutes, most, of these civil rights investigations are 

initiated by the FBI. 
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In brief, a preliminary investigation of police 

brutality allegations consists 'of interviews of the victim ~nd 

subjects, interviews of witnesses, obtaining medical reco:t:ds and 

a description or photographs '0'£ complaint-related injuries" and 

collecting and processing of physical evidence. The victim and .. 
subjects' criminal records'are' also obtained, including i~fQrmation 

regarding any otherqomplaintsagainst the subjects, and all 

relevant police reports ,are. obtained. 

Within 21 workdays after the initiation of inv~stigation, 
" the results are submitted in a report to FBI Headquarters, where 

t~ey are reviewed for adeqpacy and completeness. The report is 

then forwarded to the Department's C:i,vil Rights Division for 

consideration as to whether further federal action is warranted. 

Once all investigation has been completed and forwarded to the 

Department, the FBI's role is completed and w~ take'no further 

action unless specifically req~est~d to do so by the Department. 

In those instances where state or local authorities 

also are investigating allegations of civil rights crimes as 

possible violations of state statutes, the FBI continues with 

its own contemporaneous, independent investigation until local 

or state charges are brought against the police officers involved. 

Pursuant to Departmental policy, when local prosecution is begun, 

the FBI discontinues its own investigation, but monitors the 

local prosecution in order to keep the Civil Rights Division and 

the United States Attorney ,apprised of its status. Naturally, 
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where state and local authol:'ities undertake prosecution of 

state law offenses which would also violate Federal statutes, 

it is our policy tO,cooperate fully with the local 'prosecutor. 

It should be noted that in ,matters involving mass 

demonstrations and major confrontations between local law 

enforcement officers and groups of persons, no investigation is 

conducted by the FBI on its own initiative or upon the 

United States Attorney's request without prior clearance from the 

Department of Justice. 

Given this general outline of'the FBI's investigative 

approach to police brutality matters, several other comments are 

warranted in light of the sensitivity and seriousness of this 

type of case. First, we recognize that the close working 

rela,tionships between many of our Agents and local and state law 

enforcement personnel could' raise a. question as to our impartiality. 

As a result, we do not permit Special Agents who have plose 

relationships with either the subjects or the department involved 

to do the actual investigating. Agents who themselves are former 

policemen are also exclude~. 

,Second, while it is important that we notify the head 

of the state or local police department involved of our investi­

gation for the purposes of securing the cooperati~n of that 

department and avoiding unnecessary interference with a 

simultaneous investigation by that department, we do not reveal 

- 3 -
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the identity of the complainant in order to negate any chilling 

effects on future complainants and to protect complainants from 

potential harm or harassment. 

Third, we recognize the need for prompt, competent~ 

and thorough investigation in this area. Unless the public 

perceives that the law enforcement services are willing to and 

do respond in such a manner to allegations of police brutality, 

the risks of civil disturbances such as those that have recently 

occurred.in several of our cities increase. Thus, it is the 

FBI's policy to give civil rights j,nvestigations immediate, 

preferred and continuous attention. We seek to increase our expertise 

in this area by including civil rights training in our New Agents 

training. Also we require ftrict adherence to the 21 workday rule 

for. reporting the results or the preliminary investigation. If a 

field office cannot comply with the rule, an explanation for the 

delay must be submitted to Headquarters. Adherence to this strict 

time schedule not only assures the public that the Federal government 

is responding to the specific problem, but it also assists in assuring 

that the FBI's investigation will be completed prior to the initiation 

of state or local prosecution. If at least this initial investigation 

were not com~leted, the risk of the evidence becoming stale would 

increase. 
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Finally, we recognize the critical role close communica­

tion and coordination with the Department of Justice at both an 

informal and formal level play in these cases. In addition to 
1 ; I, 

the mentioned'written communications, Headquarters supervisory 

Special Agents maintain daily telephonic and personal contact with 

the civil Rights Division staff for the purpose of coordinating, 

clarifying and expediting investigations. Also, I am in close 

personal contact with the Assistant Attorney General of the Civil 

Rights Division, Drew S. Days about civil rights matters. 

In sum, the role of the FBI is to resolve civil rights 

and police brutality complaints in a fair, impartial, and 

competent manner. FBI policy is designed to ensure that all 

investigations are so conducted and presented promptly to the 

Department of Justice for prosecution, if warranted. 

Turning to some of the specific areas of concern which 

have been discussed in recent reports issued by the Commission 

and between our staffs, the responsibilities of the FBI conce~ning 
, \, 

civil unrest and disturbance~ are governed by the Attorney General's 

Guidelines for Reporting ... '-~iVil Disorders and Demonstrations 
~:---=-~ 

Involving a Federal Interest, which ~,came effective April 5, 1976. 

Under these guidelines, the FBI is authorized to obtain information 

regarding civil disturbances through public sources, public 

officials, and concerned citizens. Should information be obtained 

indicating a civil disturbance is to.occur, the details are 

- 5 -
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immediately provided to the Department of Justice, U. S. Secret 

Service, as well as the appropriate united States Attorney, and 

state and local authorities. 
- . ti under these guidelines can be Before any invest~ga on 

initiated, the Attorney General's approval must be obtained. 

However, if during the process of obtaining information regarding 

. emerge indicating that a Federal a civil unrest situation, deta~ls. 

violation within the jurisdiction of the FBI has occurred, an 

appropriate investigation will be initiated and conducted in 

conformity with current Department of Justice policy. For example, 

a civil rights violation where police brutality is involved would 

be investigated under our civil rights jurisdiction and the 

results of such an investi~ation then would be expeditiously 

furnished to the Civil Rights Division for proseclltorial consider-

ation. 
Further in this regard, the FBI currently monitors the 

number of complaints receiv~,d by each Field Office. While an 

increase in complaints received is not necessarily indicative 

of a potential civil unrest problem, it may justify the 

FBI res~urces to deal with the increased workload. reassignment of -J 

Also, as this commission noted in its July 19, 1980, 

Statement on police Practices and the Prevention of Civil Rights, 

- 6 -
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there is a lack of reliable sources of information as to the level 

of police brutality in any given area or in the nation as a whole. 

In recognition of this, the FBI's Uniform Crime Reporting (UCR) 

p~ogram has over the last year begun tabulating data concerning 

the'use of force resulting in death by law enforcement officier~_, 

While the FBI is most likely not the appropriate agency to under­

take the analysis of tbese figures, the FBI is ready to cooperate 

fully with the appropriate agencies so that the effects of various 

policies on matters such as the use of deadly force may be objec­

tively evaluated. 

Just as effective communication between the FBI and the 

Department is critical in this area, so is effective communication 

between the Federal government and both the public and the state 

and local law enforcement communities. While the FBI is limited by 

fair trial considerations as to the amo:1,lnt of information that 

may be publicly disclosed during an on-going criminal investi­

gation such as a police brutality case, we do recognize the 

important role that the dissemination of information regardin~ 
t.) 

Federal actions may have in preventing or alleviating-civil 

disturbances. Under Departmental guidelines, the Special Agent 

in Charge of an FBI Field Office may contirm the existence of an 

investigation if the incident precipitating the investigation has 

been publicized. Further, in a cooperative effort with the 

- 7 -
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effort with the Department of Justice to inform the principals 

involved in police brutality cases, the FBI has taken an,active 

and positive role in, developing a system to advise subjects, 

complainants, and victims of ac~ion taken by the Department. The 

system was implemented by the Department in April, 1980. 

Also, information relating to the Bureau's civil rights 

efforts and accomplishments has been made available to the public 

in a variety of printed materials and through the public tours of 

our Headquarters Building. It is the FBI's hope that through 

dissemination of these materials, public awareness of the FBI's 

civil rights responsib'ilities will be increased and the puplic 

will be more willing and likely to report complaints to the FBI. 

The FBI also seeks to communicate effectively with 

state and local departments not only on specific cases, but on the 

overall police brutality problem. In this regard, we include 

materials on civil rights and police brutality in our training 

programs direct~d to state and local agencies. In fact, at our 

National Academy training course at Quantico, which ~s designed 

primarily for higher level officers from throughout ,the country, 

Assistant Attorney General Days regularly appears to discuss ,. 
these issues. we also include articles on such matters as the 

use o~ deadly force in the'FBI Law Enforcement Bulletin, a 

monthly publication which is disseminated throughout the law 

enforcement community. Prominent among those appearing in the 

Bulletin are "Use of Deadly Force to Arrest a Fleeing Felon--A 
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Constitutional Challenge" by SA S. Paul Boutwelrof the FBI's 

Legal Counsel Division (LEB, September, October, and November, 

1977)7 "Civil Rights Statutes and' the Law Enforcement Officer" 

e BI, (LEB, October, by Joseph G. Kelley, Special Agent of th' F 

November, and December, 1977),- "Deadly Force" by James J. Fyfee, 

Ph.D., an Associate Professor at the Amerl.'can University School 

of Justice in Washington, D. C., (LEB, December, 1979); and 

"Police Use of Deadly Force" by J:ames'Q. Wilson, Ph .D., Henry Lee 

v rnmen , Harvard University, Cambridge, Shattuck Professor of Go e t 

Massachusetts (LEB, August, 19'80)'. I n these and in other ways 

such as a recent meeting between~FBI, Departmen~'of Justice, and 

Philadelphia Police Department 

lines of communication open so 

be more effectively addressed •. 

officials, we attempt to keep the 

that the problems in this area might 

On the issue of the use of deadly fo~c,e, the FBI has, 

in addition to its investigative role, a role to pla~ in 

condUcting all of its investigations in a way that shows respect 

for individual rights. 0 '1' ur po l.cy and practice concerning the 

use. of deadly force demonstrate our commitment to this role. 

In tr"~ining, we instruct all of our Special Agents that the 

use of deadly force is permitted only when the Agent or an 

innocent party is threatened with death or grievous,bodily harm. 

A Special Agent of the FBI will not discharge his or her weapon 

unless one of these conditions is met. While I recognize that 

as a primarily investigative agency the FBI generally does not 
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become involved in potentially violent situations as often as 

other law enforcement agencies do and, thus, our policy may 

not be ~ully applicable to all such agencies, I encourage the 

Commission to continue its work in this area where there is a need 

for reasoned and definitive policies. 

Further, I continue to believe that there is more here 

than a constitutional issue. The real issue is one of weaponry. 

Sooner or later someone will devise a weapon, available to a 

police officer, in addition to his lethal weapon, which will 

permit the officer to stop a fleeing sq.spect without the unacceptable 

choice between allowing him to escape and executing him. I think 

if we can put a man on toe moon, we can devise such a weapon. 

Finally, I would. like to express the FBI's support for 

the legislative changes to 18 U.S.C. Sections 241 and 242 suggested 

in the Commission's July 9th Statement. I believe that theelimina­

tion in Section 241 of the requirements that the victim be a citizen 

and that the prohibited actions be a part of a conspiracy, coupled 

with classifying as felonies a~l Section 242 color of law violations 

involving serious bodily injury, would lead to more effectiv~, 

civil rights protection. 

In conclusion, I commend the Commission for its work 

and pledge the FBI's full cooperation in assisting the Commission 

in its efforts to bring about even more effective protection of the 

civil rights of the members of the public. 
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Exhibit 2 

Ms. M. Gail Gerebenics 
ASRistant General Counsel 
United States Commission 

on Civil Rights 
1121 Vermont Avenue, Northwest 
Washington, D. C. 20425 

Dear Ms. Gerebenics: 

u.s. Department of Jaatice 

Federal Bureau of Investigation 

W~hillgtoll. D.C. 20535 

November 28, 1980 

This is to acknowledge receipt of your letter dated 
~~~ember 6, 1980, requesting additional information from the 
C ~s ~ result,o~ mY,testimony before the United States 
omrn~ss~on on C~v~l R~ghts on September 16, 1980. 

The following information is provided in 
to your inquiry: response 

" ~) Th7 twen~y-one day rule concerning reporting 
of ~~v~l r~g~ts ~nvest~gations is a self-imposed FBI policy 
des~gned to ~~sure ~llegations of civil rights violations 
a:e promptly ~nvest~gated and reported. However extenuating 
c~rcums~a~ces, such as unavailability of witness~s or the 
complex~t~es 9,f the case, may cause the deadline to be 
7xten~ed ~or one or more twenty-one day periods. Each case 
~s m~~n~a~ned and reviewed on an individual basis and no 
sta~~st~cal,data is av~ilable which will. allow the retrieval 
~f ~nf~rmat~o~ cdncern~ng the number of civil rights cases, 
7nvolv~ng po17ce officers, which failed to meet this self­
~mposed deadl~ne or the number of deadlines which were 
extended due to extenuating circumstances. 

. . 2) ,Data c~ncerning the number and nature of complaints 
~n~olv7ng ppl~ce off~cers from each of the field offices is not 
ma~nta~ned. Data is only available which will show the number 
~f cases received involving use of force or violence which would 
~nc~ude, but not be limited to, those Casel,( in which police 

.' off~~ers are, involved. Attached are tableS which breakdown 
by f~eld off~ces all cases in which the use of force or violence 

,j 
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Ms. M. Gail Gerebenics 

was indicated for fiscal years 1979 and 1980. Our field office's 
have investigative responsibility for a particular territory. 
It,can be several states, one state, or a part of a state and 
the figures for the field office include the entire territory 
not just the city where the: field of.fice is located. Civil 
rights cases of this nature not only include cases in which 
police officers are involved but also contain cases involving non­
law enforcement persons who use force or violence to deprive 
others of their rights as guaranteed by the Constitution and laws 
of the United States. The majority of the enumerated cases 
involve police officers; however, no exact breakdown can be 
determined. 

3) The following indicates the total number of 
Special Agents employed by the FBI, broken down by race and 
sex as of October 31, 1980: 

White 
Black 
Hispanic 
American Indian 
Asian American 

Males 

7,011 
214 
231 

21 
51 

7,528 

Females 

301 
16 

9 
2 
1 

329 

4) Data is not maintained which will indicate the 
specific source of complaints received by the FBI. 

Enclosures (2) 

Sincerely yours, 

~~--1~ •. A;{,{,...J.,.L" ~ - . 
Francis M. Mullen, Jr. ~ 
Executive Assistant Director 

for Investigations 
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I'ISCAL YEAR 1979 
'lilt Quarter 2nd Quarter 3rd Quarter 4tb quarter TOtal 

" 

1. Albany 17 ; 17 .13 19 86 
2. Albuquerque 12 ; 28 22 21 83 
3. ~exondiia 6 I' 8 3 8 

, 
25 . . . 

4. Anchorage . 2 .4 0 1 7 
S. Atlanta 29 23 ~28 33· 113 
6. Baltimore 12 ' 14 15 9· 50 
7. Birmingham . '26 31 26 , 21 ,. 104 
8. Boston .' 82 72 46 56 256 
9. Buffalo 12 6 13 14 ·45 

10. Butte 4 .1 0 2 " '7 
n.'Charlotte - 33 28. 33 41 135 
12. Chicag~: _ - 16 18 16 22 72 
13. Cincinnati . 17 20 27 20 84 
'14. 'Cleveland' 17 19 IS 17 68 

17 8 10 
.- ]3 48 IS. ColulI!bia 

16. Dallas ,. 63 59 87 84 . 253 
17. Denver - 14 7 11 , 20 52 . . 
18. Detroit 14 26 14 12 66 
19. El Paso 13 8 10 II "37 

'3). Honolulu . 3 5 9 4 21 
21. Houston .. TO~ 127 ' ,94 78 '404 
22. Indianapolis 28 26 23 .15 92 
23. Jackson 20 24 ! 24 35' 103 
24.J ack.sonville 22 24 20 ~2 88 
25. Kansas City 17 22 37 2~ 98 
3>. J(nol[Ville 20 15 20 19 ,·74" 
27.' Las Vegas 7 10 8 12 37 
:08. Little Roek 15 26 20 25 87 
:$. Los Angeles 36 . 36 37 43 ' IS2 

" 
00. Louisville 30 '14 24 . 21 ... 8e 
31. Memphis 30 13 32 .. 37 ·112 . 

(cont.) 
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FISCAL YEAR 1979 (cont ~) 
1st QUarter 2nd Quarter • ,3rd '", Quarter 4tb Quarter - Total 

,;1 ., 
~1 

~ ;1 

II 
it 
~ 
~ 

'I 

32;: Miami 10 - 17 19 22 88 
33. Milwiwkee 6' e ,16 8 36 

~ 
n 

~ 
~ ;( 

i 
~ 
I 
M 
~ 
l - ¥ -

34~MiDne,8JIOlill 23 14 14 , 
9 60 

35: Nobile 33 ,30 
I 29 17 109 

24 15 12 
. 

46 ,97 3ft ,Newark 

=rI. New Haven - 10 ' 16 10 14 so 
3B~' Nev.,.()rleanll 75 4' 

, 
8a 78 285 

39. New, Yorit City ;," 20 33 20' 30 " Ift~: 

«I. Norfolk 1 2 " 3 4 10 
41. OldilhomaCity 45 ,54 _50 _54, ~ft~ 
42- Omaha 5 " 7, '1 " 4' ,~~ 

43. ,J>hiladelphia 21 17' M 74 168 
44. PhOenix 4 17 14 15' 50 
4&. PitUtbUrah 38 26 23 15 102 
46. Portl~d 5 8 ,6 3, H'" 

II 
00 , 

i 
! 
! ':. 

I 

I 
i 
I 

,t 
C' 

() 
\ .. 

47. Richmond 
~ 

4 7' 4' 6 ~l " 
48. Sacramento . - 10 10 14 17 51-
..a. SaintLOula 33 37 43 46 ISg· 
50. Salt Lilkecity 8 7 2 3 ~lA 

51. SmAntonio 70 3& 42 37 I." 
52- San DielO 8 6 12 19 45 
53- Sim Franciaco 

, I 18 ,25' I 20, 7' 7ft 
54; ,San ,Juim 33: 28' , . ~) 42. 42 IS!.! 

II • 

55- SaVlIDDah I' 17 • 7 1.0. ..~ " 

56." Seattle' II.' 8 ,5, 5 : 27 
fII. ,~eld 13 13,: 11',' 11 48 

o 

58. Tampa 18 18 I i\ , 17 82 .. 

',8 8 8. 8 24, e 
59;, WaahinltOn Field I' 

, . 

v Total , 

" 5178 , " 0 

II " 
~ 
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''1.>'­,'-,', 

" ' 

~\ . 

1. Albany 

2. ·:A.1tiuquerque 

3. ~ex8ndria,-

4. AJichoiage 

5. Atlanta' 

6. Billtimore 

7. 'Birmingham . ' 8 • BOllton 

- 9. -Buffalo 

10~ 'Butte 

11. Charlotte 

12- Chicaao 

'13. CincinDBti 

14. Cleveland 

15. Columbia 

l6 •. Dallall 

, i7. ,Denver" 

18. Det.."t>it 
, 19. El Pallo 

Z). HonoluI-a " 

21. Hou.ton 

22- Indian'" iii 
23.J.ckaon 

'24 •. JackaODville 

25. ,Ken.aliCity 

26. KnQXVille 

21. La. Ve,BII 

':It. 'Little Rocli; 

•• 'Loa '~;elell 

:I). 'Louiaville 

31 •. Memphia 

, [} 

1st Quarter 
13 
.17 .. 
.10' --

':.:0 

" 
":'36 
"'21 

, 
~'26 
~83 r· '!, 

,-14 
" 6 

39 " ' . 26 
18 
22 
11 
56c 

'12 
15 

c ,7 "" 
4 

,.,3 
23 

"41 ,.. 
" 21 

22 
25 
rl'S 

'~1'1 
50 

" 
,29 

27 

/, 

,; 

II 

FISCAL YBAR1980 

2ad . Quarter 
. , 

3rd,' Qu.rt.r4~b·gylJ:t.z: 
,18 18 12 
18 14 

8 .' 3 
2 0 

'32 . :,24 
14 . 21 

-'21 '31 
,,"52 ~ .'52 
.. 10 . 11 

5 1 
'" ,25 •• 18 21 

11 ,'·1. 
13 ,. ,21 
,9 16 

" 'II "7 
·12 " 

. .' ,·18 " 

,20 24 
10 ',9 

2 8 
.. ~eo 102 
.l7 32 
32 38 
,,~7 .. 1 

, 

32 30 
14 'I. '. '10 
18 13 

-, 
S9 ~3S 

15 20 
" 42 27 

c-

1 
\ 

. ,~ . 

" 

-, 

,. 

11 
10 

- , 4 '" 
;43 . ,24 

. 26 
-61 

1 1 ,.. 
. 4 

,35 
34 
18 . 

.20 
18 
73 
10 

,15 
13 

6 
,97 " 

2'1 
'19 
34 
23 
15 . 7 
19 
43 
20 
25 

(cont .) 

,- \ 
\ 

\ 
\' 

,.", . ...:.,-

'\ 

; 

" 

. 

TOtal 
61-
60 
31 

6 
135 . 
86 

110 
248 

42 
"22 
,1.3 
105 
,.1 
82 
M , 

211 
52 
,74 

- 39 
18 

'362 
99 

~130 
133 
101 

68 
",' .1 

-77 
167 
;',M 
121 
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-32. ,Mi~i 
33. Milwaukee 

34. MiJ1lleapoliB 

35. Mobile' 

36. Newark 

:IT. New Haven 

38. ;NewOrleana " 

39. New York City 

4O.'Norlolk 

41.. Oldahouia,Pity 

42.. Omaha 

43. Philadelphia 

".Phoenix 
45. Pittabuqrh 

46. Portland 

41. Richmond 

48. Sacramento 

49. Saint Louis 

50 .. Salt Lake City 

51. San Antonio 

52. San I>ielO 

53. San Fnmciaco 

54. SanJuan 

55. Savanilah ,. 

56. Se.aWe '.' 

m. . Sprinlfield 

58. Tampa . 
'5. Waabbt,ton Field 

'I'Ot:al 
. ... - '"' . , 

PISCAL YEAR 1980 (cont.) 
, . 

1st Quarter 2nd Quarter . 18 22 
3 , 13 
9 11 

.28 1& 
33 ,22 
15 18 

108 73 
37 38 

3 1 
" 83 44 

3 1.3 
352 1.0 

8 13 
33 28 
10 ,) it 
'8 14 
28 21 
52 29 

5 11 
-28 38 
12 l't~~ 

"'14 12 
39 ,?\.~ . 37 
23 

, 
16 " 

~: .. 5 
28 '·20 
~ ·1.5 
8 ,7 

! , 

, . 

. 

3rd Quarter 4tb OUarter 
38 
1.9 
10 
27 
15 

", 10 
78 
87 
14 
47 
1.7 
1.2 

8 
24 

" 8 
14 
27 
41 
10 
53 
11 
15 
35 
30 

8 
12\ 
1.8 

4 -
" 

\). 

24 
11 
20 
32 
13 
13 
77 
29 
12 
50 

"1", __ ,20 

,. 

., 
\ 
\, 

'I" :.,/28 
14 
23 
1.1 
1.4 
15 
33 

4 
44 

8 
13 
28' 
21 

7 
15 
1.1. 

8 
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Total 
10'0 
48 
50 

103 
"83 

54 
,334 
141 " 

30 
204 

53 
400 

41 
108 

38 
50 
89 

155 
30 

159 
42 

, . .a4 
139 

< 90 
24 
75 

" 88 
25 
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Exhibit 3 

REMARKS 

BY 

DREW S. DAYS III 
ASSISTANT ATTORNEY GENERAL 

CIVIL RIGHTS DIVISION 
U.S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

BEFO,RE 

THE 

U.S. COMMIssioN. ON CIVIL RIGHT$ 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 

ON 

TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 16, 1980 
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I am pl~ased to appear before yop toda.y on behalf of the 

Department of Justice and the Civil Rights Division. The Attorney 

General regrets that he cannot be present today to underscore 

his decision to make ci~il rights enforcement a top priority of 

the Justice Department, including enforcement of laws prohibi~discr~­

tory practices in police departments and excessive use of force 

by police officers. The Attorney General and I share the concern 

expressed by the Commission in its July 9, 1980, statement about 

the crisis surrounding the role which police play in our society. 

Gi ven the urgency of that con'cern in light of recent events, I 

appreciate the opportunity to re-emphasize in a public forum 

such as this, the Justice Department's commitment to vigorous 

civil rights enforcement. I commend the Commission for its 

timeliness in holding these hearings and issuing its July report 

on matters.ofgrave concek'to all of us. 

I have been asked to comment on several areas relevant to 

the Co~ssion's current inquiry including Department of Justice 

policy regarding investigati~ns of allegations of police mis­

conduct and the institution of criminal proceedings, and the 

communication and decision-making process in this a~ea. 

Since 1931, when the National Commiss1on on Law Observance 

and Enforcement (The"Wickersham Commission) reported to President 

Boover on the widesprea'd extent of' police brutality, Americans 

have been asking perennially ·who will watch the watchmen. n 

.. 
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A commission appointed by President Truman (The President's 

Commission on Civil Rights) made a similar finding in 19.47 and 

the United State,s Civil Rights Commission in 1961 deter,'llined that 

police brutality was still a serious problem throughout the 

United States. 

The dilemma, simply posed, is how can our society exert 

effective control over an institution like the police which 

possesses so much potential for depriving each of.us of our 

consti tutional liberties wi,,:thout thwarting the legi tima~e peace 

keeping function of that institution. These earlier studies, 

however, tended to view the problem 'of police brutality and abuse 

in isolation, as violations of individual liberties which some-

how threatened our system of government. The important contri­

bution of two more recent presidential commissions -- The . 

Commission on Law Enforcement and. Administratiop of Justice in 

1967 and The National Advisory Commission on Civil Disorders 

(The Kerner Commission) in 1968 -- was that police brutality 

and abuse were not viewed in a vacuum. Instead, lawless behavior 

on the part of police was identified as an overw,helmingly impo.rtant 

factor in exacerbating racial tensions in urban centers and as 

the sparking incidents which ultimately result7d in the catastrophic 

riots of 1968. Both Commissions contended t,hat pc;>lice brutality 

that is, actual physical injury inflicted upon third parties 

by the police -- was prop ably minimal. However, police abuse(;of 

minority groups, notably of blacks, Mexican-Americans and Puerto 
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Ricans was widespread, sowing distrust, contempt and even 

hatred for policemen and law in general in minority communi-

ties of urban centers. Police abuse the use of derogatory 

and insulting language, unreasonable rousts, frisks and searches 

"on streets, the stopping and searching of cars for no good reason, 

and the indiscriminate searching of homes in minority areas --

perhaps llIore than isolated cases of outright'brutality reinforce 

in the minds of minorities the symbolism of the police as an 

occupying army, as representatives of the segregated, racist 

society which they feel exists beyond the boundaries of their 

neighborhoods. Equally, as important, both Commissions recog­

nized that, apart from whatever objective statistics could be 

marShalled to support the contention, ~ost ghetto residents 

believed that police brutality and abuse were wid~spread. They 

were convinced that lawless, ~,bridled police activity.was 

being perpetrated upon their number in gross disproportion to that 

inflicted upon other groups in the city. This latter situation 

stemmed, the Commissions concluded, primarily from the failur~ 

of police departments to cpen adequate channels of communIcation 
" 

to minority communities and to provide easy, efficient and 

effective mechanisms for receiving citizen complaints. 

Where police officers indulge in summary punishment or, to 

quote one p.S. Attorney, "the gratuito'us use of official violence," 

they are not only in many instances provo~ing police-community 

friction, they are violating federal criminal civil rights 

statutes. 

\ 
\ 
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The Federal Government has the ~esponsibility to prosecute 

such criminal civil rights violations. The two federal statutes 

which have the greatest impact on the area of police misconduct 

are 18 U.S.C. 241 and 242. These statutes, passed during Recon­

struction and designed to effectUate the requirements of the 

14th Amendment, make it unlawful to conspire against or, while 

acting under color of law, to deprive an individual of rights 

guaranteed or protected by the Constitution or federal laws. 

As the investigative arm of the Department of Justice, the 

Federal Bureau of Investigation invastigates allegations that 

police officers h~ye violated federal criminal civil rights 

statutes, usually either 18 U.S.C. 241 or 242. Section 241 

prohibits conspiracies to deprive citizens of civil rights, and 

is a'felony offense. Section 242 prohibits the substantive 

offense of acting under color of law to deprive an inhabitant of 
" 

ci viI rights, and is:' a misdemeanor, unless death results in 

which case it is a felony. 

Und~r current procedures, the FBI will begin a "preliminary" 

investigation of a possiJ;>le ~iolation of 18 U.S.C. 241 ~nd 242 

whenever it x'sceives information which sets forth a prima facie 

violation. Such information may come from a complaint by an 
'<::::-:- • l' 

alleged victim, by some person with knowledge of an incident, or 

from news reports. If the FBI' is not certain whether the complaint 

or information sets forth a prima facie, violation, the complaint 

will bef9rwarded to t~e Civil Rights Division for review. 

Investigatio~s also are initiated at the request of the Civil 

Rights Divison, or the United States A.t~orney, based upon in for-
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matien received directly frem ene ef the three sources described 

abeve. Most investigatiens are initiated by th~ FBI, however. 

Regardless ef the type ef investigatien, er who. initiated the 

investigation, the FBI ~urnishes copies ef its investigative 

reports both to. the ~ocal United States Attorney and the Civil 

Rights Division. 

In those instances in which state er local authcrities 
~ 

investigate allega~ions ef civil rights crimes as possible vio-

lations of state statutes, the FBI will prcceed with its own 

independent investigaticn unless and until state or local charges 

are brought against the pclice cfficers involved. Shcrtly after 

he tcck office, Attorney General Civiletti broadened the mandate 

fer federal investigations when lccal or state investigations 

are also. being conducted. Simultaneous investigations are now 

the rule rather than the exception. In this way, the Depart­

mentis not confrented with a stale case in the evert. that' the 

local investigation dees net result in prosecution. When a lccal 

prosecution is begun, the FB.I ceases its o.wn -investigation and 

"monito.rs" the presecutio.n, in erder. t'O keep the united States 

A,ttorney and the Civil Rights Divisio.n apprised of its status. 

Where state and local authorities undertake vigcrous pro.cecution 

under state law ef o.f£enses which would also. vio.late,j,S·U.S .C. 

241 er 24.2, it is I>E:partment policy to. cooperate fully with 

the lccal prosecuto.r. 
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I should peint eut that Atterney General Civiletti has 

modified this policy as it applies to. Dade Ceunty, Flerida. In 

that jurisdictien, at least fer the time being, we will centinue 

with eur investigatien and make a prosecutive decisien even theugh 

a lecal pro.secutien has been initiated. 

Before continuing with my descriptien ef this precess, let 

me briefly advise yeu ef the Department's dual presecution pelicy, 

which_I was also. asked to. describe. 

Under the Department's dual prosecutien pelicy, as amended by 

former Atterney General Griffin B~ll in 1977, and further refined 

by Attorney General Civiletti in 1979, presecution ef a pelice 

efficer on federal civil rights charges will be neither begun 

no~ centinued following a state prosecutien based en substantially 

the same act unless there is a "compelling federal interest" 

supporting the dual presecutien. As Assistant, Atterney General 

in charge of the Civil Rights Divisien, I must give my appreval 

befere a dual p~e~ecution can be either begun er centinued. Since 

March 1977, I have;appreved seven dual prosecutiens. The dual 

pro~ecutien policy appI.ies whenever a prier state preceeding has 

resulted in an acquittal, a cenvictien, or other t~rmination ef 

the case en the merl.·ts. It d t 1 ees no. app y where the state pre~ 

ceeding did not get to. the pcint where jeepardy attached. I 

evaluate requests for dual presecutiens ena ci'lse-by-case basis 

to. determine wheth~r the state proceeding has left .substantial 

'" federal interests demcnstrably unvindicated." Because civil ~ights 

cases come within pr~erity areas of the Oepartment, such cases 

are mere likely to. meet the ·cempelling federal interest" 

,--,,\ 
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re~lirement. Even so, under Depar~ent guidelines a dual prosecution 

is not. warranted unless a conviction is anticipated and, if there 

was a conviction at the state level, unless a greater sentence in 

the federal prosecution is also anticipated. However, dual prosecu­

tion may be warranted where the state proceeding was affected by 

one or more of various factors, such as ineffective prosecution, 

court or jury nullification in blatant disregard of the evidence, . 
failure of the state to prove an element of the state offense which 

is not an element of the federal offense, or unavailability of 

significant evidence in the state proce,eding. 

In ~st cases, the process of determining whether to prosecute 

a matter begins after the FBI has submitted copies of its investi­

gative reports to the United States Attorney and to the Civil 

Rights Division. The FBI then requests'a prosecutive opinion of 

the United States Attorney which is furnished to the Civil Rights 

Division. If it appears that the matter may have prosecutivp. 

merit, either the united States Attorney, the criminal section 

of the Civil Rights Division,'orboth offices working together, 

will arrange to present the matter to a grand jury. Although 

federal law permits the government to prosecute by means of an 

-information" signed by the prosecuting attorney if th~ offense 

-involved is a misdemeanor, the Department's ~olicy ordinarily is 

to prosecut~ all civil rights crimes, felony or misdemeanor, only 

after obtaining a grand jury indictment. 

All prosecutions of violations of 18 U.S.C. 241, and all 

felony violat.ionsof 18 U.S.C. 242 must receive the approval of 
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the Civil Rights Division prior to submission of an indictm~nt to 

a grand jury. 

Even in cases involving 5 242 misdemeanors, which do not 

requi;e prior approval by the Civil Rights Division, 'the Criminal 

Section of the Division and the local United' States Attorney 'will 

usually work in close consul~ation prior to seeking an indictment. 

There are no precise rule~ for determining w~ether a civil rights 

case will be handled by the United States Attorney's office, by 

the Criminal Section of the Civil Rights Division e or jointly by 

attorneys fxom both offices. That decision is made on a case-by­

case basis through consultation between the two offices. 

When an attorney in the Criminal Section believes that a 

matter investigated by the FBI has prosecutive merit, he or she 

will prepare a written analysis of the, evidence and the law, 

called a "prosecutive summary." The Civil Rights Division can 

also request such an analysis from a United States Attorney's 

,office which has recommended prosecution of a civil rights violation. 

The prosecutive summary is reviewed in the Criminal Section, and 

indictment of the matter is either approved or disapproved. In 

most instances, the decision as to whether to ask the grand jury 

tQ indict is not made until the close of the grand jury presenta­

t.ion. The decision is usually the product of consultation 'between 

the Criminal Section and the United States Attorney's office. The 

Chief of the Criminal Section is authorized to approve grand jury 

investigations and indictments in all cases in which the Uni'ted 
':1 

, ' 
States Attorney concurs. In those instances in which the Chief , 
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of the Criminal section and the United States Attorney disagree 

about investigat~on or prosecution, I will make the'decision. 

It has been my ,objective to involve United States At,torneys 

more ~ompletely in every stage of the prosecution of a civil rights 

case.Y am happy to report that an ever-increasing number of 

United States Attorneys are routinely taking an active role in the 

pres~ntation of civil rights prosecutions., In addition, at 'the 

direction of th~ Attorney General, we are establishing civil 

rights units in United States Attorneys' office$ in large metro­

politan areas, in the Southwestern United States, and in other 

areas with a history of civil rights violations. Our goal is 

to increase the number of people in the Department with,expertise 

in civil rights law enforcement, and to provide citizens with 

a neutral place in their communities where they can comfortably 

lodge civil rights complaints. 

Consistent with the establishment of civil rig~ts units in 

local United states Attorneys' offices, I extended additional 

authority to all United States Attorneys tc enforce various civil 

rights laws. In a July 25, 1980, memorandum, I delegated to 

United States Attorneys the authority to proceed under many 

criminal civil rights statutes without obtaining my prior approval. 

As I indicated in testimony I gave to the Commission in 1978, 

and it iS,no less true 2 years later, in our,vigiianee to serve 
i' 

the interests o(justice, we are particularly sensitive to cases 

in which the victim has been Jt.illed at tha hands of the. police. 

~hese incidents are potential volcanoes in police/community 

relations and tend t~ exacerbate language and cultural differences 

131 

- 10 -

as well as racial biases which also insinuate themseives as hostile 
, , 

and alienating forces. In addition, the public controversy which 

often shrouds these cases is complicated because these -death 

cases,- as they are known, 'are usually difficult to prove. Not 

only is the victim unav~ilable to give an eyewitness account but 

state -fleeing felon- statutes make it difficult for us to establish 

the specific intent necessary to prove a violation of criminal 

civil rights statutes. 

The Department is aware of both the volati1e nature as well 

as the complexity of death cases. We are aware, however, that 

undue delay in our resolution of civil rights complaints, parti­

cularly death cases, can serve only to heighten tensions between 

police departments and the citizenry. Consequently, we are 

w~rking with the Attorney General to obtain adequate resources 

to reduce substantially our present review time. Moreover, we 

are sensitive to the fact that there is a certain unfairness to 

charged police officers inheren-!; in our delaying beyond a reason­

able period review of complaints that" ultimately prove baseless. 

Under Attorney Genera! Civiletti's leadership, the Departmenf 

has initiated several actions to ~ddress problems created by police 

use of deadly force. In November, 1979 a high-level Departmental 

task force was estob~ished by the Attorney General to consider the 

question of ~lice use of deadly force 'and the possibility ·of " 

developing uniform gUidelines for use of such force. The task 

force is presently in the, process of drafting its report. More­

over, LEAA has funded .everal projectswh!ch compliment the work 
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of the task force. It has awarded funds to the International 

Association of Chiefs of Police, and the National urban League. 

And an award has gone to the National Council of La Raza to 

investigate the police use of deadly force in Hispanic communities. 

The interlocking grants total $816,000.00, and will be used to 

examine the use of deadly force from both minority and law 

enforcement perspectives. In an effort to continue the dialogue 

on the use of deadly force, the Attorney General has met periodically 

with the International Association of Chiefs of Police, and is in 

fact addressing their second general session today in St. Louis. 

Moreover, just as LEAA is funding programs to study and 

standardize principles of law '2nforcement at a nationai level, 

so LEAA is also awarding grants to local jUrisdictions that have 

set up special investigative units to handle police shootings 

of civilians. 

For example, in Los Angeles, the District Attorney's office 

has received a I-year grant to ,provide independent investigative 

capability on a a 24-hour basis to respond to and investigate 

adequately police shootings in the Los Angeles area. An attorney 

in the Civil Rights Division who met recently with officials 

of the District Attorney's office was very enthusiastic. He 

reports that the Los Angeles District Attorney can dispatch a 

Deputy District Attorney and an investigator, in addition to 

police personnel alerted by the police department, to the scene 

of all officer-involved police shootings. These attorneys are 

available on a 24-hour basis and will be dispatched immediately 
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upon notification of a shot'ting inciQent. In addition, they 

conduct complete follow-up investigations in all case~. 

But while the Justice Depart~ent is committed to using its 

resources to prosecute police officers who violate the law, to,. 

promulgate national standards that'police departments can draw 

upon.to draft individual policies and,training programs on 

appropriate Use of deadly force, and to improve our own relation­

ship with local police and community groups, we cannot do it 

alone. 

It is neither proper nor feasible for the Federal Government 

to become the law enforcement body of first resort. Although 

we see ourselves as part of the law enforcement establishment, 

we al,50 think that the community of interests ~ong the Federal 

Government, the local polipe and the minority communities can 
If 

only be served by a COJjlaborat:i~,~ effort. In addition to the 

goals of puniShment,~d deterreni1e in federal prosecution, the 
. . 1\ 

u 
Civii Rights Division, in i.ts enforcement capacity, is also , . 
seeking to strengthen state and local systems. 'We want to 

encourage local authori'ties to ~lice themselves, to develop 

sound adwinistrative and state procedures to deter, to detect 

and to discipline police misconduct at the local level. 

OUr efforts to encourage responsib~e law enforcement pn 

the local level have met with great success in Memphis, Tennessee 

for example. We initially investigated ~e Memphis police 

department upon receipt of complaints which the Commission 
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forwarded regarding racial di5crimina~ion in ~lice services, 

poliee misconduct, and unwarranted use of deadly force. As a 

result of discussions with city and police officials over an 18-

IIIOnth period, we deferred'f~rther investigation and in April 1980 

signed a comprehensive agreement that requires ,thorough police 

investigation of charges of police misconduct, appropriate disci­

pline where warranted and strict adherence to a new policy limiting 

use of deadly force. While the agreement, which remains in effect 

for 2-1/2 years, represents a commitment by the city to the same 

goals of fair and effective law/! enforcement which we at the 

Department are seeking, the agreement does not prevent investiga-

·tions of possible violations of fed~ral criminal civil rights 

laws by individual police officers. 

There are very good reasons for enlisting a~d institutionalizing 

support of local authorities. We get more than 10,000,complaints 

of police misconduct per year. Yet we can only prosecute between 

50 and 100 of the most egregious cases. Our jurisdiction is 

limited. We must demonstrate 'specific criminal intent beyond a , 

reasonable doubt, which may be a concept understandable to lawyers, 

but the s~andard of conduct d~scribed is often misunderstood by 

jurie~. 

So, it is critical that we work with polige chiefs and local 

officials to deal with some of these problemE. OUr job is not 

only t~ prosecute, but to try to educate and to try to encourage 

state and local off~cials to be more responsive, to identify bad 

actors early on, to act responsibly. At the invitation of FBI 
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officials, I personally have beenlect~ring four times a,year 

for the past 2 years at the Bureau's National Police 'Academy' to' 

explain'the work of the Civil Rights DiVision, particularly our 

work in. prosecuting crimi~al civil rights violations. I have 

also had the opportunity, during these same fora, to explain andl 

or justify the Department,' s lawsuft against the Philadelphia 

Police Department.' It is fair to describe these fora as "lively," 

in whic~ various viewpoints are 'vigorously expressed. 

In talking to approximately 1,000 top police executives a 

year about the need for redress of complaints of police misconduct 

at the state and local level, I fervently hope that they will 

return to their departments with a resolve to deal forthrightly 

with this p~oblem and that their attitudes will serve to deter 

subordinates otherwise inclined to violate the' rights 6f citizens. 

In addition to encouraging 'and cooperating with vigorous 

local prosecutions"we urge police departments and local officials 

to work to improve their affirmative action profiles. In this 

regard, I have spoken for several years at the FBI's National 

Executive Institute on employment discrimination in law enforce­

ment. In contrast to the National Academy which involves police 

departments of all sizes, the,NEI is designed solely for' chiefs 

or commissioners of. only the very largest cities'in America. As 

many are aware, there has been much litigation concerning the 

employment practices of state and ~ocal police departments by 

the Justice Department," Nevertheless, the preferred course of 
, 

action is for each police dep4rtment to ass~ss its own situation 

~, 
iJ 
.j 



136 

- 15 -

regarding the.employment of women, of ' blacks, of hisp~nics and, 

if necessary, voluntarily cease discriminatory practic,,!s .and under­

take affirmative action~ It is imperative. that police departments 

treat the exclusion of hispanics,' of blacks, of females from 

police ranks as a crisis in law enforcement. A police force can 

never hope to gain the confidence of the people it serves unless 

that force includes a reasonable propOrtion of m~rs of the 

local community.' 

I was asked to provide information regarding the process 

by which the public is informed of the Department's response to 

allegatio~s of criminal civil rights violations. 

The Public Affairs Office of the Department does, cif course, 

issue press releases announcing indictments. Ordinarily, there 

is' no public announcement when evidence of criminal civil rights 

violati~ns are presented to a fede~al grand jury: The existence 

~f a grand jury investigation may.be acknowledged upon inquiry, 

although any comment about the nature and extent of the grand 

jurY's investigation is necessarily extremely limited given the 

absolute secrecy of grand jury proceedings • 

. I and other members of my staff frequently give sp.eeches 

to various interested groups advising of their r~ghts and respon-. 

sibilities in this area of federal law. It is our hope that the~e 

efforts will educate the public about the right to complain 

of violations and also educate law enforcement. officers about 

th~lr obligations under these statutes ... In add.!tion, as of 

April 1, 1980, when a criminal civil,. rights ~tter involving 

allegations of police misconduct is closed without prosecution, 

(i 
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the parties to that investigation, victims, complainants and 

subjects, receive notification of the disposition by letter. This 

notification process is expected to involve approximately 10.000 

letters each year, since the large majority of investigations 

of alleged 'policemisconduct are concluded without grand jury 

presentation or prosecution. 

As I previously mentioned, most federal investigations of 

criminal civil rights violations are initiated by the FBI. How­

ever ~.\ repcrts of possible crimes are also communicated directly 

to the Civil Rights DiVision by the victims themselves; local 

civil rights organizations, or other governmental agencies. Our 

receipt of information regarding the potential for civil distur­

bances ,stemming'from perceptions of police abuse is not highly 

structured, and we can obtain such information from a variety 

of sources, including the FBI and the local United States ._ . 

Attorney, who may be particularly familiar with the community's 

mood. Indeed, early in the summer of 1980 we asked every Unite.d 

States Attorneys' Offics to advise us of the potenti~lfor vio- . 

lence and civil disorder in their districts. 

Other impoJ;'tant sources of information regarding the 

potential for civil disorders' are the Community Relations Service 

which was particularly helpful in Wrightsville,' Georgia this 

Bummer, and local civil rights organizations~ While a community's, 
'. 

or a segment of a community'S, perception concerning police abuse 

is important ~d helpful info~:mation, particurlarly in determining 

whether to 'initiate a federal investigation, it canno~ be a deci': ;. 

sive factor in th~ decision to prosecute •. Pro~ecution decisions 
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c~n only be made on the basis of the evidence developed in the 

course of the investigation. If the evidence shows a violation 

of the federal criminal civil rights statutes, such that a fair 

minded jury should vote to convict; a prosecution will ordinarily 

be instituted. 

I was asked to comment on the communication and decision-

making process between the Department of Justice and state and 

local authorities. As indicated earlier, our policy is to 

cooperate fully with local authorities who are conducting 

good-faith and aggressive investigations which parallel our own. 

The decision to prosecute is, however, not a shared one 

authorities must make their own decision about whether to, 

state 

prosecute a given matter -- as must the Department of Justice. 

We do try to keep an open line of communication between the 

Department and state and local authorities. 

I was asked finally tQ provide my suggestions for modification 

of existing laws and practices that could improve our response 

to criminal civil rights violations. I concur l'yith the comments 

made in this Commission's Statement of July, 1980 regarding the 

citizenship element of 18 U.S.C. 241. There is no rational basis' 

for requiring citizenship for a S 241 violation·where o~ly inhapi­

tancy need be proved for a S 242 violation. I also concur in 

yourrec~mmendation that the pena~ties for violating S 242 should 

be substantially increased r eV~ where death does not re!;;ult. As 

noted by you, legi~lation proposing these changes is currently 

pending in Congre~s. 

\ 
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I would also like to report that the Department of Justice 

has further demonstrated its commitment to the elimination of 

p~lice brut~lity based on race, creed, or color by adopting fc,rmal 

regulations pursuant to the Omnibus Crime Control and Safe Streets 

Act of 1968. These regulations, adopted September 12, 1980, . 
specifically proscribe discrimination in acts of police brutality 

and s~bject recipients of federal criminal justice system improve­

ment funds to loss of federal monies for violations. 

While the Civil Rights Division is fortunate to have several 

attorneys experienced in criminal civil rights prosecutions 

there is a pompelling need for more attor~eys. A request for 

additional attorneys was made of Congress, and we have every hope 

that they will be provided. OUr need is particularly great given 

the long, hot summer of 1980 which gen~rated more than the usual 

number of complaints of police abuse. While the Civil Rights 

Division is committed to using the resources of United S,tates 

Attorneys' Offices wherever possible, it is imperative that the 

Department's own complement of experienced civil rights 

attorneys be sufficient. 

The Attorney General and I shall continue in our efforts to 

secure and enforce federal civil rights. We wili be assisted 

in our eff~rts by dedicated. attorneys in the Civil Rights Division 

and by increasingly more responsive United States Attorneys' 

Offices. But the work cannot be done by lawyers alone, even 

those working with the resources of the Federal Government behind 

'; 
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them. The problems surrounding the role and perception of the 

police.in our society to which the Commission refers in its 

July repor~ are community problems, national in scope but deeply 

rooted in the patterns and' perceptions of local law enforcement. 

Monitoring the use of excessive force by police officers is not 

h t General or the Assistant the responsibility solely of teAt orney 

Attorney General for Civil. Rights. While the Federal Government 

has a ~ignificant role to play, increased vigilance is also needed 

at the local level. ~ublic distrust of police as a result of 

d t be rooted out in all levels patterns of abuse and miscon uct rous 

of government. As Justice Brandeis said 60 years ago: 

Our government is the potent, the omnipresent 
teache:r for good or ill, it teaches tht; whole 
people by its example. Crime is contag~~us. 
If the government becomes a lawbreaker, 1t 
breeds contempt for the law: it i~vi~es.every 
man to become a law unto himself; 1t 1nv1tes 
anarchy. Olrn:s·tead v. united States, 277 u.s. 
438. 485 (1928) (Brandeis, J.). 

The Department of Justice is committed to working with local 

police departments and communi~y leaders to ensure that the proper 

lessons are taught. Only in t~t way, can we get those who have 

lost faith in our system of laws to believe once again. 
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u.s. Department or Justice 

Civil Rights Divif>ion 

O//kt of ,h, Au;".", A 110m,,. G,,,,'Q/ 

~ 25 198:) 

MEMORANDUM FOR UNITED STATES ATTORNEYS 

Re: Delegation of Civil Rights Authoritv 

The Attorney General and I have welcomed and encouraged the 
increased interest and activity of United States Attorneys in civil 
rights investigations, prosecutions and civil litigation. Consistent 
with the Attorney General's emphasis on civil rights and his creation 
of civil rights units, I am extending additional authority to all 
United States.Attorneys to enforce various civil rights l~~s as out­
lined below. Currently, United States Attorneys have limited authority 
to conduct civil rights litigation under the direct supervision and 
control of the Civil Rights Division. 

Criminal 

In the area of criminal investigations, the only limitation 
on pnited States Attorneys is contained in the United States Attorneys' 
11anual 8-3.110 : "involving actual or threatened civil disorders such 
as riots. marc.hes. parades, and major confrontations between local 
law enforcement officers and groups of persons ... " In such cases 
prior approval of the Assistant Attorney'General for Civil Rights 
Divisionis required before conducting an investigation. Because 
of the sensitive nature of such matters, this minor limitation shall 
remain .in effect. For all grand jury investigations, pursuant to 
United Sta.tes Attorneys' Manual 8-3.130, prior approval of the Civil 
·Rights Division is not required, although prior notice of intent to 
use the grand jury for investigation of a civil rights matter must 
be given the Criminal Section of Civil Rights Division. 

Currently, prior approval of the Assistant Attorney General 
for Civil Rights ~ust be sought and obtained for all civil rights 
prosecutions with the exception of 18 U.S.C. S242 misdemeanors and 
1~ U.S.C. 11509 in which personal injury does not result and state 
or local action is not taken against the subject: 
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I hereby delegate to United States Attorneys the authority 
to proceed under ell criminal civil rights statutes 11 except for 
18 U.S.C. is 241, 242 (felony prosecutions) and"'245 ,,£1; fc:r t.hese 
latter-referenced statutes, the prior approval of the Ass~stant 
Attorney General for Civil Rights is still required. 

'In all cases where the United States Attorney has authority 
to proceed in civil rights matters, once the United States Attorney 
has determined that an indictment or information is appropriate, 
prior notification of the grounds for the prospect~ve indictme~t,or 
information shall be provided to the Criminal Sect~on of the C~v~l 
Rights Division. The Assistant Attorney General may require the 
United States Attorney to submit additional information (e.g., grand 
jury transcripts, copy of proposed indictment, etc.) ~ecessary ~o 
review the case. If the Assistant Attorney General d~sagrees w~th 
the filing of the indictment, the Assistant Attot~ey General shal~ 
furnish the United States Attorney the reasons supporting the Ass~s­
tant Attorney General's decision along ~ith instructions for the 
'disposition of the case. The Assistant Attorney General "Till use 
this review procedure judiciously and only in exceptional case~, 
e.g., those cases involving important public policy consider~t~o~s or 
novel legal issues, or when necessary to ensure uniform appl~cat~on 
of the law. 

The above delegation of authority to proceed in'civil rights 
prosecutions to United States Attorneys shall in no way diminish ~h7 
authority and responsibility of the Assistant Attorney Gene;al, C~v11 
Rights Division, to exercise the Assistant Attorney General s pre­
rogative to prosecute those matters which the United States Attorney , 
has declined, or elects not to prosecute. (See United States Attorneys 
Manual 8-3.120; 28 C.F.R: 0.50). 

1/ See attached!' appendix for complete listing of statutes covered 
oy this delegat:llon. 

2/ It should be noted that in S 245 cas.!!s there is a statutory 
requirement of l:I'rior certification by tne Deputy Attorney General or 
the Attorney Getll,eral. 
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With respect to civil litigation, presently United States 
Attorneys have concurrent authority to enforce the bilingual 
election requirements of S 203 of the Voting Rights Act (42 U.S.C. 
S 1973aa-la) and Title II of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (42 U.S.C. 
S iOOOA et ~.) which proscribes denial of the right to full and 
equal enjOyment of places of public accommodation. 

Hereafter, United States Attorneys shall also have concurrent 
authority to enforce Title III of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 (42 
U:S.C. § 20pOB'et ~.) 11 requiring desegregation of public facili­
t~es, S 706 ofTIt~VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended 
in 1972 (42 U.S.C. § 2000e-5) involving individual cases of unlawful 
employment practices, and, in some cases, Title VIII of the Civil 
Rights Act of 1968, as amended in 1974 and 1978 (42 U.S.C. §§ 3601-31, 
the Fair Housing Act). 

With respect to cases arising under the Fair Housing Act of 
1968, United States Attorneys shall have concurrent authority in 
cases involving "blockbusting," racial steering, and discrimination 
in the rental or sale of houses, apartments, and mobile homes. In 
cases where the law is still developinE, centralized control shall 
remain in the Civil Rights Division. ~I 

In areas where the United States Attorneys have concurrent 
authority with the Civil Rights Division, the United States Attorney 
shall report on a quarterly basis, the name, nature and status of 
all civil rights complaints received. Upon initiation of an in­
vestigation, the United States Attorney shall notify t.he Civil 
Rights Division of the nature and scope of the investigation. This 
procedure will prevent duplicative investigations by the same 
department. Once the United States Attorney determines that liti­
gation is warranted, the United States, Attorney shall provide the 
Assistant Attorney General for Civil Rights with a copy of a 
litigation justification memorandum and proposed pleadings. 

3/ It should be noted that pursuant to Titles II and III the Attorney 
~eneral must personally sign the complaint prior -to filing. 

~ 

41 Presently such nascent areas of the law include (but are not 
limited to) exclusionary zoning, the Housing and Community Develop­
ment Act of 1974 (42 U.S.C. S 5301 et sU9 .), and ~ombined housing 
and school violations. Involvement-of nited States Attorneys in 
such cases should be closely coordinated with the Civil Rights 
Division. 

t., 
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The United States Attorney shall also consult with the Assistant 
Attorney General for Civil Rights as to the merits of the litiga­
tion prior to filing. The Assistant Attorney for Civil Rights 
shall retain final authority to determine what cases ought to be 
filed, compromised or settled regardless of the judi.cial districts 
in lo7hich they arise. The Civil Rights Division will continue its 
current practice of providing notice and consulting with United 
S!:.:itE": Attorneys prior to filing its cases. 

The overall responsibility for implementing this progr~m 
b::- "been given to the Deputy Assistant Attorney General for Pohcy 
;:me Planning of the Civil Rights Divis.~on. In addition; cor:ec­
:ic~~ and additions to the United States Attorneys' ~~nual w~ll 

where appropriate. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please 
r~ct Mr. John E. Huerta at FTS 633-3845. Your continued commitment 

:,_ . .: cc.:iication to the enforcement of the civil rights laws I trust 
be manifested in the effective implementation of this memorandum. 

\})~.t~1j[ 
Assistant Attorney General 

Civil Rights Division 
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APPENDIX 

Statutes enforced by the Civil Rights Division and covered 

by the Assistant Attorney General for Civil Right's delegation of 

authority to United States Attorneys. 

1. 18 U.S.C. 5243 (exclusion of jurors on account of race or ~olor) 

2. 18 U.S.C. 5244 (discrimination against person wearing uniform 

of the armed forces) 

3. 18 U.S.C. 5246 (denial or relief of benefits) 

4. 18 U.S.C. 5371 (general conspiracy statute) 

5. 18 U.S.C. 5594 .!/(intimidation of voters) 

6. 18 U.S.C. 55841-48 11 (manufacture, distr~bution, storage and 

possession of explosives) 

7. 16 U.S.C. 5875 '2..1 (use of interstate communications for threats 

to kidnap or extort) 

8. 18 U.S.C. 5876 ,?-I (mailing threatening communications) 

II The Civil Rights Division has jurisdiction when there is a 
racial ,aspect to the matter. 

21 The Civil Rights Division has jurisdiction where the matter 
arose in connection with a civil rights case. 

!I The Civil 'Rights Division has jurisdiction when the threatening 
communications are of a racial nature, or have some racial aspect, . 
or grow out of a racial incident. 
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9. 18 U.S.C. 51503 (influencing or injuring jurors, witnesses 

or judicial officers) ~/ 

10. 18 U.S.C. S~504 (influencing juror by writing) 

11. 18 U.S.C. 51508 (recording, listening to, or observing pro­

ceedings of grand or petit juries while deliberating or voting) 
(-, 

12. 18 U.~S.C. 51510 (obstruction of criminal investigations) 

13. 18 U.S.C. 51581 (peonage) 

14. 18 U.S.C. 51582 (vessels for slave trade) 

15. 18 U.S.C. 51583 (enticement into slavery) 

16. 18 U.S.C. 51584 (sale into involuntary servitude) 
)r , 

17. 18 U.S.C. 51585 (seizure, dete~tion, transportation or sale 

of slaves) 

18. 

19. 

20. 

2l. 

·22. 

23. 

24. 

25. 

26. 

18 U.S.C. 51586 (service on vessels in slave trade) 

18 U.S.C. 51587 (possession of slaves aboard vessels) 

18 U.S.C. 51588 (transportation of slaves from the United 

18 U.S.C. 52191 (cruelty to seamen) 

18. U.S.C. 52192 (inciting seamen to revolt or mutiny) 

18 U.S.C. 52193 (revolt or mutiny of seamen) 

18 U.S.C. 52194 (Shanghaiing sailors) 

18 U.S.C. 52195 (abandonment of sailors) 

18 U.S.C. 52196 (drunkenness or neglect of ~uty by se~men) 

2}. 42 U.S.C. 530,Oa-8 (involuntary sterilization) 

States) 

28. 42 U.S.C. 5197li(c) (giving false information for the purpose 

of establishing eligibility to vo~e) 

J/ Tfie cIvIl R1gfits Div1sIon has jur.isdiction over all cases except 
when such cases arise out of a criminal prosecution under the juris­
diction of the Criminal Division. 

\ 
~\. 

I 
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29. 42 U.S.C. 11971i(d) 11 (falsification or concealment of material 

facts in matters within the jurisdiction of examiners or hearing 

officers) 

30. 42 U.S.C. §l973j(a) 11 (depriving persons of rights secured 

by the Voting Rights Act of 1965) 

31. 42 U.S.C. 11973j (b) (destroying, defacing, mutilating, or 

altering ballots or official voting records in counties where 

voting examiners have been appointed) 

32. 42 U.S.C. U973j(c) (conspiring to violate or interfere 

with rights secured by the Voting Rights Act of 1965) 

33. 42 U.S.C. 51974 (retention end preservation of records and 

papers by election officers) 

34. 42 U.S.C. 11974(a) (theft, destruction, concealment. mutilation 

or alteration of records of papers) 

35. 42 U.S.C. 12000e-8(e) (unlawful disclosure of information by 

employees of EEOC) 

36. 42 U.S.C. 52000e-10 (posting of notices by employers as required 

hy Title VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964) 

37. 42 U.S.C. 53631 (interference with f~ir housing rights) 

38. 46 U.S.C. 1658 (discharge of ·crew on account of unseaworthiness; 

sending unseaworthy vessel to sea) 

39. 46 U.S.C. 1701 (various offenses by seamen) 

~7 'See footnote 1. 



0 I 
l; 

I 
1i 
" ~ 
~~ 

~". 
~ 
" 
~~ , 

\ i, 
'j 

i 
" i d 

, 1'_ 
!i 

148 

Exhibit 5 

TESTIMONY OF 

GILBERT G,. POMPA' 
-DIRECTOR 

COMMUNITY RELATIONS SERVICE 
U. S. DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

BEFORE THE 

UNITEJ,) STATES COMMIS~ION ON, CIVIL RIGHTS 

lIP 
SEPTEMBER ~ 1980 

. WASHINGTON" D.C. I 

I \, 
I 

I t' 
I r 
I 
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, T~ANK YOU FOR THE OPPORTUN ITY TO A'PPEAR 

.HERE ~EFORE YOU TODAY TO ADDRESS THE GRo\~ING 

PROBL~M OF POLICE USE OF EXCESSIVE FORCE. 

~RING RECENT YEARS~ CHARGES OF POLICE USE 

bF EXCESSIVE OR DEAD~Y FORCE HAVE BECOME AN 

EVER-JNCREASING SHARE OF T~E CASELOAD OF THE 

COMMUNITY RELATIONS SERVICE (C.RS). 

~6THl NG PROVOKES MORE COl~MUN ITY RESENT-MENT 

OR MORE MINORITY/WHITE HOSTILITIES~ OR HAS MOR~ 

POTENTIAL ~OR SPARKING OPEN COMMUNiTY V10LENCE 

TH~N ALLEGATIONS THAT THE POLI~E USE rORCE 

EXCESSIVELY AGAINST MINORITIES. 

THE INTENSITY OF THE PROBLEM VIR1uAL(Y 

HAS RESULTED I N AN UNDECLARED \'lAR BETHEEN THE 

POLICE'AND MINORITIES IN MANY COMMUNITIES 

ACRPSS THE NATION. 

THE EXPER I ENCE ,OF THE CONHUN lTY RE!..A Tl O~S 

SERVICE CONFIRMS THE'FINDINGS O~ THE KERNER 

COMMISSION AS TO THE R~LATIONSHIP OF POLICE 

ABUSIVENESS TO URBAN RIOTS. 

/' (j 
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DISORDERS DO NOT ERUPT AS A RESULT 

OF h SINGLE "TRIGGERING" OR ?RECIPIT.ATING 

INCIDENT. INSTEAD" THEY ARE GENERATED OUT 

'OF ~N INCREASINGLY DISTURBED SOCIAL 

ATMPSPHERE" IN l'IHICH" T.YPICALLY" A SERIES 

OF TENSION-HEIGHTENING INCIDENTS OVER A 

PER)OD OF WEEKS OR ~iONTHS BECOl'1E LINKED 

IN THE MINDS OF ~1ANY IN T.HE MH,ORITY CO~i­

MUNJTY WITH A RESERVOfR OF UNDER~¥It\G 

GRIJ;VANCES. 

AT SO~E POINT IN THE MOUNTING TENSION" 

A F~RTHER INCIDENT -- IN ITSELr OFTEN 

ROUTINE OR TRIVIAL -- BECOM~S THE BREAKING 

POI~T AND THE TENSION SPILLS OVER INTO 

VIo.LENCE. 

THE MAY 1980 RIOT IN MIA:·tl WAS CON­

SISTENT WITH THIS PATTERN. 

OF THE M~NY IMPEDIMENTS TO,HARMONIOUS 

RELATIONSHIPS BEHIEEt\ POLlCE AND MINORITY 

COfw'1'1Ut\ITIES" ONE Of. THE ~iOST SERIOUS" AND 

CLEARLY THE MOST INFLAf-li1ATORY" IS USE OF 

DEADLY OR EXCESSIVE FORCE BY POLICE. 

151 

THE CO~iMUNITY "REUI,TI,ONS SERVICE OF THE 

JUSpCE DEPARJMENJ",W~ICH IS CHARGE~ BY 
. ...... ." . . 

CON~RESS mTH THE f3ESPOt~SIB!LITY OF HELPING 
• t" ," • • 

. COMI1UN IT I ES. TO RESO~ yE RAC IAL AND ETH~.H C 

CONFLI CT THROUGH co'Ne I L.IATI~N AND t'.EDIATI ON" 
.. ' 

HAS DEALT WITH ~UCHMANIFESTATIONS OF tHE 

PR0j3lEr1 IN OVER A THqU~AN,D CASES THROUGHOUT 
, ~ , '.. -" '. - , 

THE NATION IN THE PAST l~ YEARS. 

. (BACK UP NATERIAL .'-: TAB :!.) 

ONE-HUNDRED-THIRTY-EIGHT INSTANCES OF 

ALLEGED USE 9F EXCESSIVE FORCE BY. POLICE 

WERE 'A(~RTED BY CRsiN THE FIR~T HALF OF 
~ '. . - .. . . . .... 

FI SCAl YEAR 1980" A 146 ?ERCEN'T INCREASE 
• ~ • . of: '. '. 

OVER 'TH'E" ~,~~1.E t~RI OD."OF THI;: PREVI OU~ YEAR. 

THE NUMBER OF CASES WE WERE ABLE TO ~ESOLVE 

INC~~ASED FROM 24 'TO 58. JWE PROJECT A 

TOTAL OF p.D ,_CAS~S, BY THE END OF FISCAL 
.;.. 1. '''1' ' . ' • 

YEAR 1980. 
(BACK UP MATERIAL - TAB 2) 

," 

WHI~E OUR ASSISTANCE HA~ OFTEN BEEN 
.\,' 

USESUl TO tHOSE COMMUNIT!ES IN HEL?ING .THEM 
, . t~ , ... ' . . ~ ,...., . 

TO RE-ESTABLISH RUPTU~ED RELATIONSHips AND 

IMPRCVE POLIeI ES AND PRACTICES R~lATE~ TO . :\ .,' 

THE ~SE OF FIREARMS AND OTH~R FORMS OF FORC~J 

THE PROBLE~' NATIONWIdE IS UNABATED AND RECURRENT. 

I 
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IN DECIDING TO PLACE.AN EMPHASIS ON 

THI~ AREA OF SERVICE WE REVIEWED DA~A FOR 
• 

THE 24-'YEAR PERIOD FRO~' ~950 TO 197~ THAT 

SHO'~S A~ AVERAGE OF 245 PERSONS KILLED BY 

POLJCE IN THE YEARS PRIOR TO 1967. 

FOR SEVEN YEARS AFTER 1967~ THi AVERAGE. 

WA~ 359 PER YEAR. 

OF THESE", 50 PERCENT ~:ERE BLACK. 

OFFICIAL FIGURES FOR MORE RECENT YEARS 

ARE. AT THE SM1E LEVEL; HO~IEVER", SOr.,E CUR-' 

RENT RESEARCHERS INDIC"ATE THAT FIGURES 

T\~ICE THAT HIGH HIGHT BE MORE ACCURATE. 

RECORD? ARE NOT CLEAR AS TO THE' NU~1BER. ' . 

ANQ PROPORTION OF THO.SE KI LLED WriO WERE· 

LATINO. 

THIS WASTE OF HUMAN LIFE IS ALL.THE 

MORE TRAGlC BECAUSE IT. 1)OE5 'NOT HhVE TO 

BEi 

CRS HAS'LEARNeD FRot1 EXPERi E;":CE THAT 

THE NUMBER OF peoPLE INJURED BY POLICE -­

AND TtofE DISRUPTIONS tHAT OFTEN FCLLO'.1 

CAN BE REDUC~&). 

\. 
\ 

153 

• IN SOME COMMUNITI~S~ : FORWARD-LOOKING . 

POLICE EXECUTIVES HAVE - INITIATED POL1.CIES 
" 

.AND PRACTICES DESIGNED TO ASSURE THAT 

DEApLY FORCE I S USED ONLY UNDER· THE t10ST 

N~C~SSARY CIRCUMSTANCES. 

THE EXPERIENCE OF CERTAIN POLICE 

"DEP.f.RTMENTS INDICATESTHA-T' CERTAl~ 

POLICE HOMICIDES CAN BE ~!GNIFICANTLY 

REDUCED", . AND THAT SUCH REDUCT ION CAN ,BE 

ACijIEVED BY eHANGES IN POLICE POLICY AND' 

PR~CTICES, 

. IN NEW YORK CITY J .FOR EXA?1?LE J THE 

NUMBER O.F POll CE HOj-lI C I DES WAS REDUC'ED 

FROM OVER gO IN 1971.1 TO 63 IN 1972.1 TQ 

54 : H~ 1973. IN 197'7 IN WAS 3D'. 
'\ 

j) 

IN OTHER INSTANCES HEALTHY CHANGE 

HAS RESULTED FRO~' DIALOGUE AND NEGOTI~ . . 

ATION BEn/EEN.POLlCE AND COr'iNUNITY 

LEADERSHIP. 

UNFORTU~ATELy",'lN MANX COMMUNITIES 

> ,,,NEGOTIATION IS NOT SUCCESSFUL BECAUSE . 

IT OCCURS IN AN ATMOSPHERE OF ACRIMONY. 

5 
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, . . 
THE COMMUNITY BECOMES ~ROUSED AND S~~K~ 

CHANGE ONLY IN THE WAKE OF A TRAGIC INCIDENTJ 
" 

AND THAT SHARP EDGE OF CONCERN QUICKLY 
" • J 

EROQES. , 

" 
AT THE SAME TIMEJ POLICE AGENCIES) LIKE 

. . 
ALL INSTITUTIONS J TEND TO D~FEND AND, JUSJ!FY 

THEIR ACTIONS AND POLICI.~S ~mST VIGOROUSLY', 

\'JHE~ UNDER ATTACk. 

EFFORTS TO ARRIVE AT REASONABLE SOLUTIONS 

RAR~LY PRO~PER IN SUCH A CLIMATE. 

.( 

. .,.' ,',';' ~ ~' 

AT SUCH TIMES J IS~UES ARE,OFTEN ~ISREP-

R~$J:NTED AND ·POLARIZED. 

AS CONDONING MURDER BY POLICE; THE OTHER 

SIDE AS CONDONING ~ANTON CRIMINALITY. 

.. ;:. 

IN ACTUACItYJ THE GAP IS MUCH NA~~OWER. 

. 
'" 

BOT~ THE POLICE EXECUTIVE ~ND THE MINO~ITY 
. ',.; 

\' . . ... ,. ' .. 

CO/-1MutUTY SHARE THE GOAL OF' CRIME REDUCTION 

IN ·MINORITY NEIGHBORHOODS. 
; ~' 

BOTH AGREE niAT THE' POLICE OFFic'ER SHOULD 

BE AUTHOR"IZED TO USE FIREARMS TO iEFEND HIS 

I~ .. 

. , ... 

, . 

~ ". '., ~ 

. .;:, . 

I~ , 

\ 
\. 
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OWN pR ANOTHER'S LIFE WHEN OTHER MEANS 

ARE INADEQUATE., 

~EITHER'B~LIEVES THAT THE POLICE 

B~DG,E SHOULD BE A SHIELD FOR BRUTALITY 

OR ijAC I S~1, 

BASIC DIFFERENCES CDN~ERN THE NATURE 
o 

OF THE CONT~OLS TO BE EXERCISED AND THE 

DEGREE OF ACCOUNTABILITY TO BE REQUI~ED 

OF POLICE IN THE EXERCISE OF THEIR 

DISCRETION, 

WHILE SUCH ISSUES REPRESENT WIDE 

D~VJSIQNJ THEY ARE AT LEAST RESPONSIVE 

TO GO'OD FAITH' NEGOJIATIONS. 

WHILE THE CRS PATTERN OF RESPONDI~~ 

TO CRISES IN THE WAKE OF POLICE SHOOTINGS 

WAS USEFUL IN CONTAINING AND REPAIRING 

THE:DAMAGE J IT DID NOT REDUCE THE 

PREYALE~CE OF THE PROBLEM. 

THAT .1 S WHY J STARTI NG ABOUT 3 YEARS 

AGOI CRS STARTED DOvlN A SECON!) PATH\'IAY 

(AS A RESULT OF THE RiCARDO 1'~ORALES 

CASE IN CAST~PVILLEJ iEXAS,) 

i 
'f 

i 

I 
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--'. TP RESPOND TO THES~ TYPES OF S ITUJ..TIONS 

BEFq~E THEY HAPPEN J. TO E~GENDE~ THE·KIND 

OF ~pLICE/MINOR1TY COOPERATION THAT CAN 

ALTER POLICE POLlCY AND PRACTICE SO THAT 

T~E ~UMBER OF POLICE HOMIC,DES IS GREATLY 

REDUCED. 

THREE YEARS AGO CRSF.ORf·1ULATED A 

PROGRAM OF PR~VENTI VE MEASURES TO RED~UC:: 

THE .1 NC IDENCE OF UNNECESSA~Y L:SE OF 

DEAQLY FORCE BY POLICE. 

OUR THREE-PHASE PROGRAM BEGAN FIRST 

WITH GATHERING AND PROVIDING INFORMATION.~ 

WE BROUGHT TO POLICE GROUPSJ'MINORITY 

ORGANIZAT-lONSJ STATE LEGlSLf~\TORS) AND 

LOCAL GOVERf'.:~iENT OFFICIALS -- T:HROUGH THEIR 

OWN CONFERENCES AND THRO~GH THE/;lPRINTED 

WORD -- INFORMATION AS TO ni~ FI~NDINGS OF 

RESEARCH) I NFORHATI ON AS TO THE r~ORAL AND 

LEGA~ ~IMENSIONS OF THE PROBLEMJ AND IN FOR­

MATlON AS TO HOW PACE-SET11NG POLICE A~D . , 
COf"&MU~lTY ORGANIZATpONS \'1C:RE SUCCESSFULLY 

.i; 

MEETING THE PROBLEM •. 

Exhibit 4 
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AS A SEcbND JTEP J 'WE~INITIATED FACE- . 

. TO-fACE DISCUSSIONS., OF "THE PRCBLEt-l ~En/EEN 
~ . . . 

. POLlCE EXECUTIVES AND ·MINORITY ORGANIZATION 
, . 

LEADE~~HIP .• 

TO INITIATE COLLABORATION J WE CONVE~ED 

GROLJPS AT THE STATE AND NATIONAL LEVELS \':HERE 

DIFfERING VIEWPOINTS COU~D BE E~PLORED AND 

HARMON IZED A\'JAY FRO,..', THE AntOSPHERE Of 

LOC~L CONTRO~ERSY. 

IN DECEMBER 1979) WE COSPONSORED WITH 

THE: NATIONAL .uRBAN LEkGUE AND THE LEAGUE OF 

UNITED LATIN' AMERICAN CITIZEN~ (LULAC) A 

NAT)ONAL CONSULTATION ON POLICE SAFETY ~ND 

FORC'E. TWO-HUNDREDBL~C.(AND HISPANIC CWM­

MU~ITY REPRESENTATIVES AND .POLICE OFFICIALS 

ID~NTIFIED PROBLEMS AND EXPLORED SOLUTIONS. 

THE CONSULTATION PAVED THE' ~'1AY FOR 

" FOL:Lo\'1UP COLLABORATIVE ~FFORTS IN AT LEAST 

20 TO 30 LOCAL COPoNUN I TI ES TO DEAL \'llTH· 

PROBLEMS OF CC' ,:-lUN I TY RELATI ONS AND 

EXCESS 1 V? ~ISF F FORCE BY POll CE. THESE 

" ,OUR PROG~At'.. 

" 

" J 

9 

; r) 
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• 'THE CONSULTATION ALSO PRODUCED A NUMBER 

OF ~ECOMMENDATIONSI SO,,.E OF WHICH I WILL 
I, 

SUBt11T FOR THE RECORD. 

DEVELOPi>1ENTS IN THE STATE OF TEXAS 

OFFER.ENCOURAGEMENT THAT PROGRESS CAN BE 

MADE. THREE YEARS AGO" THE BITTERNESS 

BETWEEN POll CE AND THE CHI CANO co~ .. r·~UN ITY 

WAS AT FEVER PITCH: OVER ALLEGATIONS THAT 

16 MEXICAN AMERICANS HAD BEEN KILLED BY 

POLICE IN 18 MONTHS. 

MASS PROTEST DH:ONSTRAT IONS \~ERE HELD' 

I~ 'CITIES THROUGHOUT THE STAT~. SO:-1£ OF 

THE INCIDENTS" SUCH AS IN HOUSTON" WERE 

FRONT-PAGE NEviS ACROSS THE NAT ION i 

AS ONE EFFORT TO TURN THE PROBLEM 

AROUND" CRS HELPED BRING INTO BEING A 
" 

STATEWIDE STEERING COMMITTEE MADE UP OF· 

SIX POLICE 'EXECUTIVES AND SIX STATE, 
~ .' 

LEADERS OF MEXICAN-A:'iERx"CAN ORGANq./\TlONS. 

,,\ 

THE STEERING COt-i~UTTEE HAS SINCE 

CONVENED TWO REGIONAL MEETINGS OF POLICE 

·AND HISPAN1C LEADERS.FROM LOCAL COMMUNITIES 

IN SOUTH TEXAS AND WEST TEXAS. 

\\ 
11 

,\ 
I) 
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• tHE PRODUCT OF THESE CONFERENCES WERE 

A CO~P~EHENS 1 VE SE:r OF RECOt"MEND~ T I Of'.;S AND 

A COHMlJMENT TO COOPERATE IN DEALING vllTH 
~.:- . 

THE PROBLEM BACK HO:4E. 

I WILL LEAVE WITH THE COMHISSICN A 

COpy OF ONE CONFERENCE REPORT AND ITS 

~ RECQMMENDATIONS. 

b 
'I ALSO WANT TO TRACK THI S' STATE\~rnE 

• 
EFFORTDO\'~N TO THE LCSAL CC;'1:1UN ITY. A 

MOST NOTABLE FOLLo\'WP RESULT I S THE, 

DEVELOPMENT OF THE HARRIS COUNT~ COALITION. 

HA~RIS COUNTY CONSI§TS OF 19 'POLIC~ 
JVRISDICTIONS" l~C(UDING THE CITY OF 

HOUSTON. 

~RS PLAYED THE PRlI"A~Y ROLE IN BRtNGING 

INTO BEING T~IS RE~IONAL GROUP OF POLItE 

CHIEFS" BLACK AND HISPANIC ORGANIZATION 

REPRESENTATIVES" AND OTHER PUBLIC AND 

CIV~C OFFICIALS. 

f 

11 
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THE GROUP HAS DEVELOPED A PROGRAM WITH. 

OBJ~CTIVES'TO REVIEW POLICE ACCOUNTABIL!lY 

. W ITtj RESPECT TO SUCH MATTERS AS USE. OF F I.RE­

ARfI,S" ~UNORITY RECRUITMENT J UNDOCUMENTED 

WO~KERSJ AND OTHER MATTERS TROUBLING THE 

RE~ATIONSHIP OF POLICE AND MINO~ITIES. 

CRS" IN ADDITION TO SERVING AS CONVENER 

AND' MODERATOR OF THE GROUP" CONTINUA~LY 
I 

SERVES AS A SOURCE 'OF TECHNICAL INFORMATlON' 

AND ASSISTANtE) AND RECONCILES DIFFERENCES 

AS THEY ARISE. 

. \'IITH RESPECT TO THE RELATiONSHiP OF THE 

ROLE OF. LAW ENFORCEHENT AND OUTBREAKS'QF 

MASS VIOLENCE SUCH AS THE ~lIAMI RIOJ:" THE 

PROBtEM MUST BE SEEN IN TERMS OF RISK AND 

RISK REDUCTION. 

THE KERNER COMMISSION,IDENTIFIED,12 

MIN'ORITY GRIEVANCES RELF,ECTIVE,OF THE PRE-
" , 

o CONDITI.ONS OF RIOT. 

THE FIRST LEVEL OF MAGNITUDE CONSISTED 
(1 

OF POLICE PRACTICES" E~1PLOYi':ENT" AND HOUSING. 

EDUCATION 'WAS NEXT ON THE LIST. POLICE 

ACTION WAS THE'TRIGGERING INCIDENT w' 12 OF 

.--------.,.---, ........ ~ ... -.... ----_._---.- .---~--,-... -~.--
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THE 24 CASES STUDIED ~y tHE KERNER 

COMM ISS I O,N • ' 

POLICE ACTION WAS THE TRIGGERING 

INCIDENT IN FIVE OF EIGHT CASES OF 

RACIAL VIOLENCE CHARTED BY CRS IN 

FISCAL YEAR 1980. 
(BACK:UP MATER!AL -TAB 3) 

S'OME 'OF THESE~OLICE INCIDENTS ARE 

PROPER AND UNAVOIDABLE. 'OTHERS MAY BE 

EITHER IM,PROPER 'OR AVOIDABLE) OR BOTH . 

THE NUMBER OF IMPROPER AND AVOIDABLE 

POLICE:ACTIONS CAN BE REDUCED BY A VARI£TY 

. Of SPECIFIC STEPS. 

THEY iNCLUDE IMPROVED POLICIES AS T'O 

THE USE 'OF FIREARMS) DET~RMINED ENF'ORC~MENT 

Off SUCH POLICIES BY POtICE LEADERSHIP) 'AND 

TRA=INING OF 'POLICE IN CONFLICT MANAGEMENT 

ON THE ~TREET AND ALTERNATIVES TO T~E USE 

O~EXCESSIVE FORCE. 

CAN URBAN RIOTS BE 'AVOIDED? 
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THEORETICALLY" THE RisK OF RIOTS CAN BE 

REDUCED •. GIVEN SUFFICIENT RESOURCES) C~S . . 
'HAS THE CAPABILITY TO HELP A CITY CUT ITS . 

LEVEL OF RISK OF RIOT. 

ONGOING CONCILIATION AND fwlEDIAT!ON OF 

FESTERING PROBLEMS ~ILL REDUCE THE LEVEL OF 

. MINOR ITY FRUS'TRATION AND :MI STRUST OF 

ESTABLISHED INSTITUTIONS) WHICH ARE IMPORTANT 

PRE-CONDITIONS OF RIOT.' 

IMPROVED FIREARMS' POLICIES AND BETTER 

TRAIN ING \,H LL REDUCE T.HE NUI1ffiER ·OF POSS IBLE 

T~IGGERING. INCIDENTa. 

OUR IHMEDIATE ~OAL.IN C IT:IES WHE:RE 

VI6LENCE lS OCCU~RING IS T~ OFFER ~ONCILl­

ATION SERVICES TO CITY OFFICIALS· AND COM­

MUNITY GROUPS IN ORDER TO ., .. FACILITATE A 
- 'I '. 

PEACEFUL RESOLUTION TO' THE I.MM~DIATE 

CONCERNS. 

,OFTEN FURTHER VIOLENCE' ~AN BE AV~RTED 

OR THE POTENTIAL CAN BE DIMINISHED GREATLY) 

IF" THROUGH OUR CONCI.LIATION EFFORTS" COM­

MUN I CAT lONe CHANNELS ARE OPENED AND PLANS 

L 
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ARE AGREED TO BY ALL PARTIES. THAT 

ALLOW FOR PEACEFUL DEMONSTRATIONS 

TO' PROTEST' THE PERCEPTION OF" OR 

REALITY OF" EXCESSIVE USE OF 

FORCE BY POLICE • 

IN CHATTANOOGA THI S SU~\~\ER" 

VIOLENCE WAS BECOMING THE RULE 

AS PROTESTS AGAINST POLICE ACTIONS 

UNTIL AN AGREEMENT WAS WORKED OUT 

WITH THE POLICE TO ALLOW BLACK 

MINISTERS TO PATROL THE PROTESTING 

ARE~S INSTEAD OF THE POLICE. 

. THIS TYPE OF COOPERATION" 

FAtILITATED BY CONCILIATION~ HELPS 

Dl FF'USE VIOLENT SITUATIONS. 

15 
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CRS' ROLE IN THE P~RIOD IMMEDIATELY 

FOLLOWING· THE MIAMI RIqT WAS tLOSE~Y 

LINKED TO THE OVERALL DEPARTHENT OF J4STICE 

RESPONSE. 

I ACCOMPANIED THE ATTORNEY GENERAL TO 

MIAMI THE DAY AFTER THE RIOT. 

THERE CRS ARRANGED COMMUNICATION 

BETWEEN THE ATTORNEY GENERAL AND GRASS­

ROOTS 'LEADERSHIP IN THE LlB',ERTY CITY AREA" 
'~ , 

AND ALSO A MEETING IN MIAMI WITH LOCAL 

AND NArIONAL BLACK LEADERS. 

THE ATTORNEY GENERAL IM~lEDIATELY 

AUTHORIZED THE OPENING OF A CR~ OFFI:CE 

IN MIAMI. THE' OFFICE IS PRESENTLX IN 

OPERATION. 

)/ 

THE GOALS OF CRS IN MIAMI ARE: 

I. TO HELP PR~VENT FURTHER INTER­

RACIAL DISORDER AND VIOLENCE. 

(1 
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2. TO H~LP REDUCe" INTER-RACIAL 

ANTAGONISM ~ND 'FACt'LITATE THE 

. RESTORATION .. AND DEVELOPMENT OF 

COOP£RATIVE'MECHANISMS TO 

ASSURE RACIAL·PROGRESS .••• 

AT THE SAME TIMEJ TO HELP 

RES.TORE MINORITY CONFIDENCE 
,-' . 

'IN THE POLITICAL, .. ECONOMICJ 
\, 

AND ADMINISTRATION OF JUSTICe. 

SY.STEMS. 

3. TO HELP MOBILIZE PUBLic AND 

PRIVATE COMMUN.ITY RESOURCES 'TO 

ADDRESS FUNDAMENTAL SOCIAL AND 

ECONOMIC PROBLEMS WHICH FOSTER 

CONDITIONS OF DEPRIVATION AND 
:.,-, . 

INEQUITY AND THE RE~ULTING 

STRESS AND TENDENCIES TOWARD 

J)ISORDER. 

AMONG THESPECIFIC'O;BJECTIVES O,r THE 

MIAMI OfFICE ARE: 

• IMPROVING COMMUNICATION AND 

COMMUNITY RELATIONS PROGRAMS 
. 'l 

BETWEEN POLICE AND,THEMINORITY 
" ~ -. '" 

COMMUNITY AND BETWEEN ANTAGONiSTIC 

17 
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SEGMENTS O~ THE POPULATION. 

TECHNICAL ASSISTANCE TO POLICE IN 
, . 

IMPROVING,CO~TROLS OVER EXCESSIVE 

USE OF FOR9E". INCLUDING THE PLANNING 

AND PROVISION OF TRAINING" PERFOR-

'MANCE MODEL~" ETC. 

CATALYZING THE CREATION BY P~IVATE 
ORGANIZATIONS' (BU$"INESS". BANKING" , 

LABOR", CHURCHES" 'UNIVERSITIES,,: CIVIL 

RIGHTS GROUPS" ETC.) OF COALIT~ONS 

WHICH WILL DEVELOP ,.INTER-RACIAL 

CO~~UNICATION AND LOCALLY SPONSORE~, 
. . 

EMPLOYMENT" HOUSING" EDUCATION" AND 

.COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT ~ROGRAMS. 

PROVIDING Cp~~UNITY RELATION~ 

COUNSEL TO CITY OFFICIALS, 

HELPING LOCAL AGE~CIES DEVELOP 

OR IMPROVE MECHANISMS FOR 

RECEIVING AND ACT:I~G UPON COM­

PLAINTS AND PROVIDING ADEQUATE' 

REMEDIES. 

ASSISTING IN lHE ESTABLISHMENT 

OR STRENGTHENING OF LOCAL CONFLICT-

RF SOLUT ION MECHAN {S~lS, 

18 

1
1 
I 

! 

I 
! 

--- -----~ --

167 

. ~, . 
THE COMM ISS I ON HAS AS.!<ED r-1E TO CO,"'1~\Er;T. 

• ,4 •• ft, • .' t . ~ .. ' • 

SRECIFICALLY ON C~S'I ABILITY TO ,BE ',Ah'ARE,OF .' 
" , .'. . . , : . ,.. . , ," ~ .. 

COMMUNITIES IN WHICH TH.~RE :EXISTS THE PO;TEN-.- ,,' 

'TIAL FOR, SERIOUS' CIVI L DISORDER. 

CRS HAS HEADQUARTERS IN ~.ASHI NGTON" . D'" C,,, 

10 REGIONAL OFFI~ES~, AND FOUR FIELD, OFFICES~ 
OUR TRI-RACI~L",_. BIl-INGUAL,S,(AFF ~/ORISS, INDI~ , 

• "' , f, ~""..' :... t' 

VInUALLY OR IN JEAMSAND. CAN RESPOND -TO " 
• :'. .. 1 ., ••• " . 

DISTURBANCES AND DISPUT.ES ANYWHEREJN, THE 
.. : . ! ' • " .... w 

COUNTRY WITHINHOURS.,. WE, ·WORK IN, ABOUT" , 
: '! ~ . ~ 0.;,:' .~_ , ' ": . '.. . ." 

350 COMMUN I TI ES A YEAR ON, ABOUT .. 800 '.cAS~S i. 
' It~ • ... 

LOCAL AND STATE OFFICIALS AND COMMUNIT.Y 

LEADERS THROUGHOUT"J,HE COUNTRY NH9. HA~E" '_ 

BENEFITTED FROt-I" OR WITNESSED QURWQRK;.,' IN ' 
, ~- " . .. '~.' ,- '~ 

THE PASTJ ALERT- US TO PROBLEMS AND SITU-. 

ATIONS WHERE WE CAN BE ..oF ASSI STANCE" . " . . ~ -.t' . 

YEARS OF EXPER I ENCE HAVE. EQU I PPED ,Q,UR . 
~ , ~ . '~, . 

STAFF TO RECOGNIZE. TI;iE' nHTlAL,.SIGNS OF 
, . .~, """";' ., ,.... . 

A "POLICE-COMMUNITY RELATIONS PROBLEM THAT 

MAY'EVENTUALLY LEAD TO A FULL-BLONN DISRUP­

TION IF NOT DEALT W.ITH:,BEF.oRE IT GEJ;S.o.UT .. 
" . '. ,,~, . '" '~. ..' , ~ . , . 

OF CONTROL. 
" I ... • ....... " 

..."t. ",,"'I" 

- , ... ... . 
~~" 

, .. 
d .• ' 

. ", 
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THIS IS ANOT~ER ASPECT OF' OUR ABILITY 

TO' PRO~OT; PEACEFUL.CHANGE. RECOGNIZING 

DISRUPTIVE SITUATIO'NS' BEFORE THEY GET TO 

THE BREAKING POINT ALLOWS US TO WORK 

WtTH COMMUNIT1ES ,IN BRINGING ABOUT CHANGE . 
BEFORE A LIFE IS LOST OR PROPERTY IS 

DAMAGED. 

, IE,CAUSE tHE OR I GINS OF COMMUN ITY 

CONFLICT ARE OFTEN COMPLEX" AND SOLUTIONS 

DI.FFx'CULT" CRS" AS A MATT.ER OF COURSE" . 

WORKS COOPERATIVELY WITH A LARGE NUMBER 

OF FEDERAL" STATE" AND LOCAL PUBLI C 

AGENCIES" AS WELL AS PR!VATE INSTITUT.IONS" 

DEPENDING ON THE NEEDS OF EACH INDIVIDUAL 

CA.SE. 

WE MAINTAIN ONGOING RELATIONSHIPS 

WITH THE OFFICES OF EACH GOVERNOR ANil 

~CH U.S. ATTORNEY. 

FEDERAL AGENCIES WE OFTEN RELATE 

TO I.NCLUDE" WITHIN ·tHE JUSrICE DEPARTMENT,i 

OFFICE OF.JUSTICE·ASSISTANCE" RESEARCH AND, 

ASSISTANC~ (OJAR'S)., CIVIL RIGHTS DIVISION" 
~ 

FEDERAL BUREAU OF INVESTIGATION" AND ~,S, 

MARSHALS SERVICE. 

20 

f: 

F 
rl 
LJ 

M 
I. 

1.69 

WE WORK ~ITH THE ~IviLRiGHTS OFFICES 

'AND VARIOU~ PROGRAM' OFFICES :OF SUCH 'FEDEftAL 

AGENCIES AS DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATIONJ,HOUSING . , 

AND URBAN D~VELOPMENT" DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH 

A~D HUMAN SERVICES" DEPARTMENT OF, LABOR" 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE" DEPA~Tt"ENT OF DEFENSE" 

DEPARTMENT OF STATE" OFFICE OF REVENUE 

.SHARING" EQUAL EMPLOYMEN~ OPPORTUNITY COM­

f>USSION" AND THE FEDERAL EMERGENCY MA~AGE­

MENT AGENCY" ,AMONG OTHERS. 

AT THE STATE LEVEL WE HAVE OCCASION TO HELP 

OR WORK WITH THE STATE POLICE" ATTORNEY 

GENERALiS OFFICE" CIVIL SERVICE OR ?E~SONNEL 

. OFF:ICE,,: CIVIL RIGHTS DEPARTMENTS" AND DePART­

MENT OF. EDUCATION. 

AT THE CITY AND COUNTY LEVEL WE MAY WORK 

CLOSELY WITH:THE MAYOR'S.PFFICE" POLICE 

D~PARTMENT! HUMAN RIGHTS AGENCY" SCHOOL 

SYSTEM" ETC. 

IN THE PRIVATE SECTOR }~E OFTEN REACH 

OUT FOR THE INVOLVEMENT OF THE LOCAL BUSINESS, 

COMMUNITY~ UNIVERSITIES" AND CHURCH AND CIVIC' 
ORGANIZATIONS •. 

21 
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I BELIEVE THAT THE NUMBER OF.PEOPLE KILLED . 
.. ', ~~ .. 

BY POLICE OFFICERS CAN BE REDUCED BY 50 PERCENT . : .. ... . <. . ':, ~·f;;. II 

WITHIN 5 YEARS WITHO~T ANY IMPINGEMENT ON THE 
, . 

QUALITY OF LAW ENFORCEMENT. 

.' 
.:. '. 

THE TECHNOLO~Y.HAS BEEN .ESTABLI~HED. lHE: .. 

STATE'OF THE ART IS KNOWN. , , , , 

IMPROVED STATE LEGISLATION) REVIS,ED 

FIREARM POLICIES AT' THE LOCAL LEVEL) DETER­

MINED POLICE LEADERSHIP) ADEQUATE POLICE 

TRAINING) P.OLICE-COrWiUNITY COqPERATION) 

STURDY PROSECUTION OF POLICE ABUSES) AND 

EDUCATION OF THE PUBLIC AS TO T:HE STANDARDS 

OF .POLICE ACCOUNTABILITY ARE THE ELEMENT~ 

IN THE STATE OF THE ART. 

A 'CHANGE OF THIS MAGNITUDE WITH REGARD· 

TO THE USE OF DEADLY FORCE Will AUTOMAT.ICAllY 

LEAD TO VAST IMPROVEi'1ENT WITH RESPECT TO THE 

USE OF EXCESSIVE FORCE THAT is NOT DEADLY. 

CHANGES OF THIS MAGNIT~DE WILL GO A 

LONG WAY IN REDUCING'THE ANTAGONISM) FEAR) 

AND MISTRUST BETWEEN THE 14INORITY ·COMI'1UNITY 

AND THE ·POLlCE. 

171 

Ir IS HIGH TIME WE WERE PRACTICING 

THE STATE OF. THE ART • 

THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT~'STATE 

L£GISLATORS~ LOCAL POLITICAL AND POLICE 

EXECUTIVES" ALL HAV£ A JOB TO DO :..- BUT~ 

IT IS A .JOB THAT IS DOABLE. 

23 
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Hooorable Art:hllr s. Flam\ln;J 
Chainnan . • 
United state'S camuSS10ll 

en Civil Rights 
lin Ve!lIY.'nt ~venue NI'l. 
washiIYJt:On, D.C. 20425 Y 
Deal" Mr. ChaiJ:man: 
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exhibit 6 

u.s. Department of Justice 
, 

Community R~lations Service 

. . request durin:J my testhrony before the 
In response to yc:Arr17 1980 I "subnit the fo~ infor-

cam>ission on Septeniler, , . 
mation for the hearL""X;J: 

catDIll".ity Relations service acti,rities 
~~:tReJional Councils (Tab A) 

" his~' of CQmI.1!".it-J llelatians Se..'"Vice' A three ~~ ~~ .. 
subrdssions.(Tab B) . 

. f you have questions or.need 
Please feel free to o::ntact me 1 interest b ~ wo~k. 

further infonnation. '!'har.k y.JIl for yoor 

Attac:bnents 

S~y, /) 
/ ./ 

/.-....,~/ l.... • II ., 

7~ 
,~ • Gilbert G. "PCl'!pa 

DL."'eCttlr 
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EXAMPLES OF CRS ACTIVITIES WITH FEDERAL REGIONAL COUNCILS 

.. , 

REGION I - New England 

InSost,on the Boston Federal Executive Board (SFES) is the 
more active federal coordinating entity substituting in many 
respects for the FRC. CRS is an active member.ofthe BFEB, 
serving on the Community Service Committee and successful in 
getting the BFEB' to support several CRS concerns including 
tutors for Boston public' schools and general supPQrt for CRS 
efforts. . 

Much of CRS' work with, federal agencies occurs on a one-to­
one basis." Many of these relationships are encouraged and nur­
tured in the BFEB setting. For example: the :Cormer Chairman 
of t.he BFEB was especially helpful to CRS in our work wi t.h the 
Boston Youth Coalition. CRS has dealt extensively with HUO in 
rela't'ions to the, housing probleJlls in Boston and elsewhe.re. CRS 
and the Navy and the Coast Guard work cooperatively with a citizens 
g/{(oup (RUFAEEH related to racial assaults in the vicinity of Naval 
a\~d Coast Guard installations. 

CRS helped support and atte~ded a major civil rights and 
equal employment opportunity conference.in Worceste~ in 1979. 
This conference'was sponsored by the FBR and BFEB. ~n like manner, 
the BFEB and the FRC s.trongly supported the conference co-sponsor~d 
by CRS in Boston in 1979, entitled "~aking Race R~lations a Higher 
Priority in the 1980's." 

CRS has worked actively and productively with the Indian Task 
Force '\~f the Fnc'. This cooperation was most· important during the 
time when the land claims in Maine and in Mashpee, MA., were being 
'actively contested. 

REGION IV - Southeast 

The CRS Regional Director has appeared on the FRC agenda 
twice during the last 6 months to. discuss the issue of differential 
treatment between Cuban r.efugees and Haitian refugees arriving in 
the Southeast. 

REGION VII - Central 

The CRS Kansas City office was on the agenda for the September 
1980 meeting of ~~e FRC to discuss the Council's Indian Programs 
Coordinating Coramittef,l. During the past two years the Region VII 
office has also had tl}¢ fQllowing indirect contacts with the FRC: 

r 
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2 

A minority community organization in Ft. Dodge, Iowa, asked 
the FRC to help assure county government complfa\tlce w'i th a CRS-
mediated agreement. 0 

CRS is working with HHS Region VII officials and others on 
refugee problem::;. HHS has lead Federal responsibility for such 
work. 

CRS identified the FRC to the minority community as a poten­
tially useful resouxce in the Bootheel area of Missouri (South­
east Missouri), in conjunction with a visit to that area by ttlhi t.e 
House official Jack t'latson. 

Examples of Region VII interaction with the FRC in the past: 

CRS helped the FRC cooxdinate response to migrant concerns 
in the Mississippi Valley area in and near Muscatine, Iowa () 
(1974-75). CRS helped the FRC develcp strategies to reduce vio­
lence in the Pruitt-Igoe public housing project in St. Louis, Mo. 
(1972) and CRS woxked in cooperation with t.he FRC to analyze ways 
in which a Riverfront Development Proj~ct, heavily supported by 
Federal funds in Omaha, Nebraska, could impact positively upon 
minorities (1972-73). 

REGION VIII - Rocky Mountain 

The Rocky Mountain Region has had a memorandum of understand­
ing with the l10untain Plains Federal Regional Council (FRC) since 
1972. Throughout the years, CRS has also been an active member 
of the three l-1inori ty Committees of the FRC on Hispanics, Blacks, 
and Indians. Members of the regional staff have chaired all three 
committees at one time or another. 

This has created an excellent relationship between the CRS 
Denver office and the Regional Directors of the funding agencies 
belonging to the FRC. On many occasions throughout the years, the 
FRC provided the initial alert on racial problems in this region. 

The most recent example of this relationship is the awarding 
of a $70,000 grant to the City of Longmont by the Community Services 
Administration (CSA) for the creation of a human relations specialist 
who will act as a liaison between the city manager's office and the 
Hispanic community. The $70,000 grant came as a result of CRS first 
approaching CSA and then making the recommendation to the City of 
Longmont. The $70,000 is for two years ann it will pay the salaries 
of the specialist, secretary and other incidentals. This recommen­
dation was made after two Hispanics were fatally shot by police. 
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eRS also went to CSA in 1979 following v~olenc!::! be't:Ween 
CHicanos and Vietnamese in Denver. On the recommendation of 

3 

CRS, eSA awarded the City of Denver $375,000 for three years for 
the creation of a multi-ethnic, multi-lingual communication cen­
ter. On the recommendation of CRS, the FRC established a federal 
task force for the coordination of effort to solve problems invol­
ving Indo-Chinese. 

CRS has worked with FRC on several major programs involving 
protest demonstrations by Indians in South Dakota, North Dakota, 
and Montana. This has involved assistance of housing, sanitation, 
and security for international treaty conferences held in Wagner, 
SQuth Dakota and Hardin, Montana. 

CRS also has been a member of the Denver Federal Executive 
Board (DFEB) since 1968. Currently, the Region VIII Regional 
Director is a member of the Board of Directors of the Denver 
Federal Executive Board, and Chairman of the Minority Business 
Opportunity Committee (MBOC). Under the MBOC special program of 
bank deposits to minority institutions, a luncheon was held 
11 September 1980 in which 1.2 million dollars was deposited in 
the Women's Bank from the combined Federal Campaign (United Way) 
and 2.0 million dollars from International Business Machines 
(IBM) . 
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eRS also went to CSA in 1979 following v~olEmcl:l bel:'.ween 
Cuicanos and Vietnamese in Denver. On the recommendation of 

3 

CRS, CSA awarded the City of Denver $375,000 for three years for 
the creation of a multi-ethnic, multi-lingual communication cen­
ter. On the recommendation of CRS, the FRC established a federal 
task force for the coordination of effort to so;J..ve problems invol­
ving Indo-Chinese. 

eRS has worked with FRC on several major programs involving 
protest demonstrations by Indians in South Dakota, North Dakota, 
and Montana. This has involved assistance of housing, sanitation, 
and security for international treaty conferences held in Wagner, 
South Dakota and Hardin, Mqntana. 

\\ 
eRS also has been a m~mber of the DenVer Federal Executive 

Board (DFEB) since 1968. eti~rently, the Region VIII Regional 
Director is a member of the )30ard of Directors of the Denv'er 
Federal Executive Board, andichairman of the Minority Business 
Opportunity Committee (MBOe)! Under the MBOC special program of 
bank deposits to minority ilj'stitutions, a luncheon was held 
11 September 1980 in which 71.2 million dollars was deposited in 
the Women's Bank from the Combined Federal Campaign (United Way) 
and 2.0 million dollars f~om International Business Machines 
(IBM) . 
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A minority community organization in Ft. Dodge, Iowa, asked 
the FRC to help assure county government compliance \'l'ith a CRS­
mediated agreement. 

CRS is working with HHS Region VII officials and others on 
refugee problems. HHS has lead Federal responsibility for such 
work. 

CRS identified the FRC to the minority community as a poten­
tially useful resou~ce in the Bootheel area of Missouri (South­
east Missouri), in conjunction with a visit to that area by White 
House official Jack ~qatson. 

Examples of Region VII interaction with the FRC in the past: 

CRS helped the FRC coo~dinate response to migrant concerns 
in the Mississippi Valley area in and near Muscatine, Iowa 
(1974-75). CRS helped the FRC develcp strategies to reduce vio­
lepce in the pruitt-Igoe public housing project in St. Louis, Mo. 
(1972) and CRS wo~ked in cooperation with t~e FRC to analyze ways 
in which a Riverfront Development project, heavily supported by 
Federal funds in Omaha, Nebraska, could impact positively upon 
minorities (1972-73). 

REGION VIII - Rocky Mountain 

The Rocky Mountain Region has had a memorandum of understand­
ing with the Mountain Plains Federal Regional Council (FRC) since 
1972. Throughout the years, CRS has also been an active member 
of the three l1inori ty Committees of the FRC on Hispanics, Blacks, 
and Indians. Members of the regional staff have chaired all three 
committees at one time or another. 

This has created an excellent relationship between the CRS 
Denver office and the Regional Directors of the funding agencies 
belonging to the FRC. On many occasions throughout the years, the 
FRC provided the initial alert on racial problems in this region. 

The most recent example of this relationship is the awarding 
of a $70,000 grant to the City of Longmont by the Community Services 
Administration (CSA) for the creation of a human relations specialist 
who will act as a liaison between the city manager's office and the 
Hispanic community. The $70,000 grant came as a result of CRS first 
approaching CSA and then making the recommendation to the City of 
Longmont. The $70,000 is for two yea,rs and it will pay the salaries 
of the specialist, secretary and othe~ incidentals. This recommen­
dation was made after two Hispanics we,.l::e fatally shot by police. 
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, eRS alsQ ~ent to Cs.z:. in 1979 fol:lowing v~olenct:l bel:ween 
CH~canos and VJ.etnamese ~n Denver On the .' ., 
CRS CSA d d th' • recommendat~on of 
" , ~war e e C~ty of Denver $375 000 for th ~ 
the creat~on of a multi-ethnic multi-li~ 1 r 7e Y7ars ~or 
ter. On the recommendation of' CR~ .. gua commun~cat~on cen-
task force for the coordination of'e~~r~R; est~blished a fe~er~l 
ving IndO-Chinese. 0 so ve problems ~nvol-

CRS has worked with FRC on several . , " 
protest demonstrations by Indians in SOU~]~~k;~~gr;mst~n;o~v~ng 
and Montana. This has involved assistance of ho " or .a ota, 
and security for international treaty conference~s~~id' sanitation, 
South Dakota and Hardin, Montana. in Wagner, 

C~S also has been a member of the Denver Federal Executive 
~~ardt DF~B) since 1968. Cu~rently, the Region VIII Regional 
~rec or ~s a member of the Board of Directors f th 

Federal Executive Board, and Chairman f"h ,0 ,e Den~'er 
Opportunity Committee (MBOC). Under t~e MB e M~nor7ty Bus~ness 
~~11~ deP:its to m~nori~y ir:.sti~';ltions, a l~~c~~~~~:!sp~~i~am of 

epte ,er 1980 ~n wh~oh 1 •. 2 m~llion dollars was de osited in 
the Women,s ~ank from the Combined Federal Campai n (Enited W -
(~~M~:O ml.ll~on dollars from International Busine~s Macnines ay) 
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THREE YEAR HISTORY-OF CRS BUDGET SUBMISSIONS 

(Dollars in Thousands) 
;;, 

Original CRS Subnission Su1:mi.ssiqn Level Approved Level Approved 
Request as Approved As Approved by Authorization by Appropriations 
Spring e by JID by OMS Ccmnittee Ccmn:i.ttee 

p l.anrrl.nJ ,~.--

"'F"~ 

$6,367 , $5,534 $5,353 
FY !'979 ~i ti~:)lls-191 positions-152 positions-136 positions-136 positions-136 

~'" 

$7,670 $5,428 $4,473 
posi ~'ls-1l1 FY 1980 . tposi tions-19 8 posi tions-136 positions-1002) positiOnS -136 
~ 

FY 1981 $6,.533 $5,054 $5,273 ~ 

'positions,:",141 ~sitions-111 positi~-lU posi tions-136 positions-ll1 

" 
FY 1982 $7,268 $6,976 

positions-145 [x:>si tions-152 , 

\\ 

. 
o-

F' . 

1) Afte cxmgressior.al lic:::tion, a Depar lI-=:tltal deferral, C F \\ 
" 

Budg ~t authoriqr of ~500,000 was t:rc: ~ferred b:> DEA 

2) Init al CMi3 tj.on was a tot ~ phase-outof 
~ 

the agency by FY1.9Dl. 
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, 
COIX]ressiam1 

~-, AwroPriation 
,-/' 

$4,781 
posi tions-1361). 

,.-; 

$4,925 
tx'Si tions,-lll 

$5,273 
posii;ions-1ll 
anticipai:eCJ, 'rot .. ~ .. ...:1 .. 
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